

Report of the
Attorney General
to the
Congress of the United States
on the Administration of the

Foreign Agents Registration Act

of 1938, as amended, for the six months ending June 30, 2005

TABLE OF CONTENTS

INTRODUCTION	1-1
AFGHANISTAN	1
ALBANIA	2
ANGOLA	3
ARUBA	5
AUSTRALIA	6
AUSTRIA	8
AZERBAIJAN	9
BAHAMAS	10
BAHRAIN	11
BARBADOS	12
BELGIUM	13
BELIZE	14
BERMUDA	15
BRAZIL	17
BRITISH VIRGIN ISLANDS	18
BULGARIA	19
CAMBODIA	20
CAMEROON	21
CANADA	23
CAYMAN ISLANDS	29
CHILE	30
CHINA	31
COLOMBIA	36
CONGO (BRAZZAVILLE)	38
CONGO (KINSHASA) (ZAIRE)	39
COSTA RICA	40
COTE DITUOTRE (TUORY COAST)	11

CROATIA44
CYPRUS
CZECH REPUBLIC48
DENMARK
DJIBOUTI50
DOMINICA51
DOMINICAN REPUBLIC52
EGYPT54
EL SALVADOR55
EQUATORIAL GUINEA57
ERITREA59
ETHIOPIA60
FINLAND61
FRANCE
GABON64
GAMBIA65
GEORGIA66
GERMANY
GHANA70
GREAT BRITAIN71
GRENADA
GUATEMALA80
GUYANA82
HONDURAS83
HONG KONG84
ICELAND87
INDIA88
INDONESIA90
INTERNATIONAL92

IRAQ96
IRELAND98
ISRAEL
ITALY103
JAMAICA105
JAPAN
JORDAN
KAZAKHSTAN124
KENYA125
KOREA, DEMOCRATIC PEOPLES REPUBLIC OF126
KOREA, REPUBLIC OF127
KUWAIT134
LAOS
LESOTHO
LIBERIA
LIBYA139
LUXEMBOURG140
MACAU141
MACEDONIA142
MALAYSIA143
MARSHALL ISLANDS
MAURITANIA148
MAURITIUS149
MEXICO
MICRONESIA
MONACO
MONTENEGRO
MOROCCO
NAGORNO KARABAGH

NAURU
NETHERLANDS166
NETHERLANDS ANTILLES167
NEW ZEALAND168
NICARAGUA169
NIGERIA170
NORTHERN IRELAND
NORWAY172
OMAN
PAKISTAN
PALESTINE175
PANAMA
PERU
PHILIPPINES180
POLAND
PORTUGAL182
QATAR183
ROMANIA
RUSSIA187
RWANDA188
SAN MARINO189
SAUDI ARABIA190
SCOTLAND194
SENEGAL195
SERBIA196
SINGAPORE197
SLOVAKIA199
SOMALI DEMOCRATIC REPUBLIC200
SOUTH AFRICA

SPAIN	3
SRI LANKA20	4
ST. LUCIA	5
ST. MARTIN20	6
SUDAN	7
SWAZILAND	8
SWEDEN	9
SWITZERLAND21	0
TAIWAN21	3
THAILAND	0
TIBET22	2
TRINIDAD & TOBAGO22	3
TUNISIA22	4
TURKEY22	5
TURKS AND CAICOS ISLANDS22	8
UGANDA	9
UKRAINE23	0
UNITED ARAB EMIRATES23	2
UZBEKISTAN23	4
VANUATU23	5
VENEZUELA23	6
VIETNAM23	7
YUGOSLAVIA23	8
ZAMBIA23	9
ZIMBABWE24	0
APPENDIX A - REGISTRANT INDEX A-	1
APPENDIX B - SHORT FORM INDEX B-	1

Foreword

To the Senate and House of Representatives of the United States of America in Congress Assembled:

On behalf of the Attorney General, I have the honor to report on the administration of the Foreign Agents Registration Act of 1938, as amended, pursuant to Section 11 of the Act (22 U.S.C. 621), which requires the Attorney General to report every 6 months to the Congress concerning the administration of the Act, as well as the nature, sources and content of informational materials disseminated and distributed by agents of foreign principals registered under the Act. This report covers the administration and enforcement of the Foreign Agents Registration Act for the 6 months ending June 30, 2005.

The text of this report lists, according to geographical area or nationality field, all agents who were registered at any time during the first 6 months of 2005, or who reported for the first time in that period activities, receipts or disbursements for the previous period. It includes the identities of the agents and their foreign principal(s), a description of the agent's activities, a total figure for monies received, a description of any informational materials disseminated, and a listing of all individual agents.

Improvements continue to be made to the Foreign Agents Registration Act computerized records system and Internet website, http://www.usdoj.gov/criminal/fara/. This report will be made available through the website.

The principal purpose of Congress in enacting the Foreign Agents Registration Act was to ensure that the Government and the people of the United States would be informed of the identity of persons engaging in political activities for or on behalf of foreign governments, foreign political parties and other foreign principals, so that their statements and activities could be appraised in the light of their associations.

Registration under the Act does not imply recognition by the United States Government of the legitimacy of any particular foreign government, or foreign political party. Furthermore, registration does not indicate approval by the United States Government of the activities of any registered agent or the content of any informational materials they disseminate.

Statistical Summary

During the 6-month period ending June 30, 2005, the Department received 27 new registration statements and terminated 12 registrations. A total of 475 active registrations, representing 589 foreign principals were on file during the period of January 1, 2005 through June 30, 2005. Individuals acting as officials or employees or rendering assistance to a registrant for or in the interests of the latter's foreign principal filed 258 new short-form registration statements under the Act, bringing the total short-form registrations to 1,833 during the period of January 1, 2005 through June 30, 2005. There were 80 new agreements with foreign principals reported by agents under the Act during this period.

Pursuant to P.L. 102-395 enacted on October 6, 1992, which authorized the Attorney General to establish fees to recover the cost of administering the Foreign Agents Registration Act, \$170,292.00 in fees was received during the 6-month period ending June 30, 2005. A total of \$6,007,907.30 has been collected since the program was initiated through June 30, 2005.

Respectfully submitted,

William E. Moschella Assistant Attorney General Office of Legislative Affairs

LISTING ACCORDING TO THE GEOGRAPHICAL AREA OR NATIONALITY FIELD OF REGISTRANTS WHOSE STATEMENTS WERE IN ACTIVE STATUS AT ANY TIME DURING THIS SEMI-ANNUAL REPORT

- (T) Indicates registration terminated during this six month reporting period.
- (t) Indicates foreign principal terminated during the six month reporting period.

The dollar figure included for each registrant represents the total amount of money received in the United States in furtherance of the agency purpose by agents working on behalf of the foreign principal. This information is based on the registrant's reporting period rather than the calendar year.

The list is compiled alphabetically by country; however, it necessarily will include foreign principals which have no association with the government.

The report sets forth the name, address and registration number of the registrant, the identity of the foreign principal, the nature of their activities, and the amount of monies received, if any.

AFGHANISTAN

Bisceglie & Walsh #5575 (T)

1130 17th Street, N.W.

Suite 400

Washington, DC 20036

Transitional Islamic State of Afghanistan, Embassy

Nature of Services: U.S. Policy Consultant

The registrant provided legal advice concerning U.S. laws regarding vendor contracts, employment matters, internal audits, donations and matters of economic assistance.

Finances: None Reported

DLA Piper Rudnick Gray Cary US LLP #3712

1200 19th Street, N.W.

Washington, DC 20036

Interim Government of Afghanistan, Embassy

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant contacted congressional staffers, U.S. Government officials, and press representatives to discuss legislative, trade and investment issues.

Finances: None Reported (all services pro bono)

English, Otilie #5413

4141 North Henderson Road

Apartment 603

Arlington, VA 22203

Islamic State of Afghanistan

Nature of Services: Lobbying Activities: None Reported

Finances: None Reported

ALBANIA

Reffe, Paige E. #5333

3300 Lowell Street, NW

Washington, DC 20008

Government of Albania Ministry of Foreign Affairs, Embassy (t)

Nature of Services: U.S. Policy Consultant

The registrant provided guidance and advice on Albania's aspiration to join NATO.

\$70,000.00 for the six month period ending April 30, 2005

ANGOLA

C/R International, L.L.C. #5117

1730 Rhode Island Avenue, NW Suite 207

Washington, DC 20036

Agencia Nacional para o Investimento Privado

Nature of Services: Promotion of Investment

The registrant created weekly news bulletins concerning investment opportunities in Angola. The news bulletins were disseminated every week by the registrant via e-mail to potential investors.

\$14,697.00 for the six month period ending January 31,2005

C/R International, L.L.C. #5117

1730 Rhode Island Avenue, NW Suite 207

Washington, DC 20036

Government of the Republic of Angola, Embassy

Nature of Services: Media Relations

The registrant maintained an internet World Wide Web site and provided strategic counsel, public relations, government relations, and trade and investment promotion services to the foreign principal, focusing on improving bilateral relations with the United States and promoting trade with and investment in Angola. The registrant also assisted the foreign principal, through its embassy, with its economic, political, and cultural programs in the United States. In addition, the registrant assisted in the production and dissemination of informational materials, and met with U.S. Government officials and congressional staffers with respect to Angola-US relations HIV/AIDS, food aid, and energy issues.

\$619,884.14 for the six month period ending January 31,2005

OIC Services, Inc. #5481

12337 Jones Road Suite 301 Houston, TX 77070

Conselho Nacional De Carregadores De Angola (C.N.C.)

Nature of Services: Promotion of Trade

The registrant issued loading certificates to the shippers or its agents, collected fees from shippers or its agents and transferred same to the C.N.C. in Angola. In addition, the registrant processed the cargo manifest and kept records.

\$3,421,417.67 for the six month period ending May 31, 2005

ANGOLA

Patton Boggs, L.L.P. #2165

2550 M Street, N.W.

Washington, DC 20037-1350

Sociedade Nacional de Combustiveis de Angola (SONANGOL) /Republic of Angola

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant met with U.S. Government officials, members of Congress, congressional staffers, and executive branch officials to discuss bilateral relations with the United States, public policy issues, transparency and human rights issues, as well as trade and investment opportunities.

\$1,650,000.00 for the six month period ending June 30, 2005

Samuels International Associates, Inc. #4848

1140 Connecticut Avenue, N.W.

Suite 950

Washington, DC 20036

Government of Angola

Nature of Services: Promotion of Investment and Trade/Lobbying

The registrant contacted U.S. Government officials in order to develop effective government-to-government relations on behalf of the foreign principal.

\$200,000.00 for the six month period ending February 28,2005

ARUBA

Alexander Strategy Group #5557

3000 K Street, N.W. Suite 101

Washington, DC 20007

Government of Aruba

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant contacted members of Congress and congressional staffers regarding a congressional record statement concerning Aruba, bilateral issues and the visit of the Aruba Prime Minister to the United States.

\$81,144.11 for the six month period ending April 30, 2005

Aruba Tourism Authority #2987

1000 Harbor Boulevard Ground Level Weehawken, NJ 07087

Government of Aruba

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

AUSTRALIA

Bockorny, Petrizzo, Inc. #5555 (T)

1101 16th Street, N.W.

Suite 500

Washington, DC 20036

Commonwealth of Australia, Embassy (t)

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant met with U.S. Government officials, members of Congress and/or their staff to discuss U.S.-Australian FTA negotiations, and beef and wheat trade issues.

\$25,000.00 for the six month period ending January 31, 2005

Covington & Burling #5621

1201 Pennsylvania Avenue, N.W.

Washington, DC 20004

Commonwealth of Australia, Embassy

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant contacted U.S. Members of Congress, congressional aides and government officials to discuss immigration legislations and visa issues affecting Australian citizens.

\$106,107.11 for the six month period ending May 31, 2005

Development Counsellors International #4777

461 Park Avenue South

9th Floor

New York, NY 10016

Tourism Tasmania

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

The registrant developed a public relations program covering consumer trade and the media on behalf of the foreign principal.

\$54,000.00 for the six month period ending March 31,2005

Tourism Australia #1032

6100 Center Drive

Suite 1150

Los Angeles, CA 90045

Australian National Travel Association

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

The registrant promoted tourism by providing information, conducting research, and disseminating materials in the form of magazines and pamphlets.

\$11,084,348.00 for the six month period ending June 30, 2005

AUSTRALIA

Tourism New South Wales #4450

6100 Center Drive

Suite 810

Los Angeles, CA 90045

New South Wales Tourism Commission (Government of New South Wales)

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

The registrant contacted travel industry representatives, placed advertisements and participated in trade shows to promote tourism to New South Wales.

\$276,973.83 for the six month period ending June 30, 2005

Tourism Queensland #4146

6100 Center Drive

Suite 1150

Los Angeles, CA 90045

Tourism Queensland

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

The registrant promoted tourism to Queensland by participating in travel conferences and disseminating travel information.

\$430,345.40 for the six month period ending May 31, 2005

Weil, Gotshal & Manges LLP #5534 (T)

1501 K Street, N.W.

Suite 100

Washington, DC 20005

Government of Australia, Embassy (t)

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported **AUSTRIA**

Austrian Tourist Office, Inc. #495

120 West 45th Street 9th Floor New York, NY 10036

Austrian National Tourist Office

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

The registrant engaged in marketing and public relations activities, and provided travel information to tourists, travel agents, airline representatives and tour operators.

\$1,023,373.00 for the six month period ending June 30, 2005

Austrian Trade Commission in the U.S., Southern Region #5041

4200 Northside Parkway, N.W.

Building #1, Suite 300

Atlanta, GA 30327

Federal Economic Chamber of Austria (Wirtschftskammer Oesterreichs)

Nature of Services: Promotion of Trade

The registrant promoted tourism and investment opportunities in Austria by distributing various brochures to U.S. companies and individuals.

\$37,049.00 for the six month period ending February 28, 2005

AZERBAIJAN

JWI, L.L.C. #4990

1401 K Street, N.W. Suite 400, 4th Floor

Washington, DC 20005

Camelot Oil & Gas Development Ltd. (t)

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant agreed to assist the foreign principal in developing relations with American institutions helpful to the promotion of its activities/interests in the Caspian Sea region.

Finances: None Reported

Livingston Group L.L.C. #5356

499 South Capitol Street S.W.

Suite 600

Washington, DC 20003

Ministry of Foreign Affairs of the Republic of Azerbaijan, Embassy

Nature of Services: U.S. Policy Consultant

The registrant will contact U.S. government officials and U.S. organization representatives to discuss and analyze issues related to the Republic of Azerbaijan.

Finances: None Reported

White & Case, LLP #2759

1155 Avenue of the Americas New York, NY 10036-2787

Republic of Azerbaijan

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant provided general legal representation to the foreign principal.

Finances: None Reported

BAHAMAS

Bahamas Tourist Office #2310

Ministry of Tourism Post Office Box N-3701

Nassau, BF

Bahamas Ministry of Tourism

Nature of Services: None

Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

BSMG Worldwide #3911

700 13th Street, N.W.

Suite 800

Washington, DC 20005

Government of the Bahamas

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant helped develop and execute tourism promotions for the Bahamas.

\$888,337.25 for the six month period ending June 30, 2005

Hogan & Hartson, L.L.P. #2244

555 - 13th Street, N.W.

Columbia Square

Washington, DC 20004-1109

Government of the Commonwealth of Bahamas

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant rendered advice and representation to the foreign principal on U.S. laws, regulations, policies and actions by the executive branch and U.S. Government agencies that may affect or relate to the activities and interests of the foreign principal, including bilateral aviation safety matters, the regulation of the financial services industry in the Bahamas, and trade proceedings undertaken by the United States Trade Representative.

\$492,183.90 for the six month period ending February 28, 2005

BAHRAIN

Fierce, Isakowitz & Blalock #5654

600 New Hampshire Avenue, N.W.

Suite 1000

Washington, DC 20037

Government of the Kingdom of Bahrain

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant met with members of Congress and their staff representatives to discuss issues in support of the Bahrain Free Trade Agreement.

Finances: None Reported

Holland & Knight #3718

2099 Pennsylvania Avenue, N.W.

Washington, DC 20006-6801

Government of the Kingdom of Bahrain

Nature of Services: Promotion of Trade

The registrant contacted members of Congress, congressional staffers, and U.S. Government officials regarding the Bahrain Free Trade Agreement, as well as other issues of interest to the foreign principal. The registrant also met with U.S. Government officials regarding a congressional staff delegation visit to Bahrain.

\$201,736.00 for the six month period ending February 7, 2005

BARBADOS

Barbados Investment & Development Corp. Barbados Tourism #1995

800 Second Avenue

17th Floor

New York, NY 10017

Barbados Industrial Development Corporation

Nature of Services: Industrial Promotion

The registrant disseminated informational materials to encourage U.S. businessmen to visit Barbados and establish

operations.

\$337,676.50 for the six month period ending May 31, 2005

Barbados Investment & Development Corp. Barbados Tourism #1995

800 Second Avenue

17th Floor

New York, NY 10017

Barbados Tourist Board

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

The registrant promoted Barbados as a tourism destination.

\$1,459,606.34 for the six month period ending May 31, 2005

Berliner Corcoran & Rowe, LLP #5299

1101 Seventeenth Street, N.W.

Suite 1100

Washington, DC 20036-4798

Government of Barbados

Nature of Services: U.S. Policy Consultant

The registrant monitored legislative developments affecting trade and investment between the United States and Barbados and met with U.S. Government officials to discuss issues regarding the income tax treaty.

\$45,505.68 for the six month period ending February 28, 2005

Ruder & Finn, Inc. #1481

301 East 57th Street

New York, NY 10022

Barbados Investment Development Corporation

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant wrote and disseminated press releases to travel, trade, consumer lifestyle media, and national and regional newspapers. The registrant also organized and planned special events, arranged for print and broadcast interviews, updated press kit materials, and drafted a biography for the Chief Executive Officer.

Finances: None Reported

BELGIUM

Belgian National Tourist Office #529

220 East 42nd Street Suite 3402 New York, NY 10017

Belgian National Tourist Office

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

The registrant promoted tourism to Belgium to individual travelers, press and travel agents. The registrant also distributed informational materials to promote Belgium as a tourist attraction.

\$620,854.00 for the six month period ending June 30, 2005

BELIZE

Hunton & Williams, LLP #5627

1900 K Street, N.W.

Suite 1200

Washington, DC 20006

Government of Belize, Embassy

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant agreed to contact U.S. Government officials to discuss the foreign principal's investment policies in order to maintain strong economic and trade relations between Belize and the United States.

Finances: None Reported

Richartz Fliss Clark & Pope, Inc. #5623

305 Madison Avenue

Room 2145

New York, NY 10165-0006

Belize Tourism Board

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported **BERMUDA**

Arnold Worldwide/NY #5500

110 Fifth Avenue

New York, NY 10011

Government of Bermuda Department of Tourism

Nature of Services: Advertising

The registrant produced and disseminated advertising materials to promote tourism on behalf of the foreign principal.

\$4,827,877.44 for the six month period ending June 30, 2005

Bermuda Department of Tourism #430

675 Third Avenue

20th Floor

New York, NY 10017

Government of Bermuda, Department of Tourism

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

The registrant promoted tourism to Bermuda by participating in travel/trade shows, presentations, Expos, and seminars, and by distributing informational materials to travel agents.

\$2,837,847.00 for the six month period ending June 30, 2005

Bernstein Law Firm, PLLC #4764 (T)

5335 Wisconsin Avenue, NW

Suite 440

Washington, DC 20015

XL Insurance Company, Ltd. (t)

Nature of Services: Lobbying Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

Garvey, Schubert & Barer #3047

1191 Second Avenue, 18th Floor

Seattle, WA 98101-2939

Government of Bermuda (t)

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant provided research, advice and counsel to the foreign principal in connection with the scope and obligations of the U.S. Navy for environmental clean-up and valuation issues under U.S. law and related authorities, arising from the U.S. Navy's closure of the Bermuda Naval Station and associated properties. The registrant also provided assistance in connection with legislative proposals concerning taxation of Bermuda-based insurance companies.

Finances: None Reported

BERMUDA

Levine & Company #3971

7100 Millwood Road Bethesda, MD 20817

Government of Bermuda

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant monitored congressional and executive branch activity in the area of investments and tax policy. The registrant met with various members of Congress to discuss investment and tax policy legislation.

\$66,637.25 for the six month period ending April 29, 2005

Lou Hammond & Associates, Inc. #3682

39 East 51st Street

New York, NY 10022-5901

Bermuda Department of Tourism

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

The registrant prepared informational material, contacted the media, and organized special events and press trips to promote tourism on behalf of the foreign principal.

\$591,485.70 for the six month period ending May 23, 2005

BRAZIL

Holland & Knight #3718

2099 Pennsylvania Avenue, N.W.

Washington, DC 20006-6801

Varig Brazilian Airlines

Nature of Services: U.S. Policy Consultant

The registrant provided general legal advice and services to the foreign principal.

\$36,161.84 for the six month period ending February 7, 2005

BRITISH VIRGIN ISLANDS

British Virgin Islands Tourist Board #3354

1270 Broadway

Suite 705

New York, NY 10001

British Virgin Islands Tourist Board

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

FCB/Leber Katz Partners, Inc. #2415

150 East 42nd Street

4th Floor

New York, NY 10017-5612

British Virgin Islands Tourist Board

Nature of Services: Advertising Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

Hyman, Lester S. #5166

3000 K Street, N.W.

Suite 300

Washington, DC 20007

British Virgin Islands Government

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant provided legal and consulting services to the foreign principal.

\$50,000.00 for the six month period ending March 31,2005

BULGARIA

Patton Boggs, L.L.P. #2165

2550 M Street, N.W.

Washington, DC 20037-1350

Republic of Bulgaria

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant assisted the foreign principal in recovering debt owed to it by Iraq. The registrant also met with members of Congress, congressional staffers, and executive branch officials to build support for the foreign principal's policy objectives. In addition, the registrant advised the foreign principal on bilateral issues.

\$152,767.54 for the six month period ending June 30, 2005

Rabin, Sheves, Lipkin-Shahak & Birger, LLC #5524

101 Constitution Avenue, N.W.

Suite 800

Washington, DC 20001

Republic of Bulgaria Ministry of Finance

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant contacted members of Congress to discuss foreign financial aid to the foreign principal, accession to the European Union and NATO, and enhancing bilateral financial and investment programs between the United States and the foreign principal.

\$33,780.00 for the six month period ending April 30, 2005

White & Case, LLP #2759

1155 Avenue of the Americas New York, NY 10036-2787

Republic of Bulgaria

Nature of Services: Consultant

The registrant provided general legal representation to the foreign principal.

\$293,858.62 for the six month period ending March 9,2005

CAMBODIA

Sandler, Travis & Rosenberg, P.A. #5303

1300 Pennsylvania Avenue, N.W.

Suite 400

Washington, DC 20004-3002

Ministry of Commerce, Royal Kingdom of Cambodia (t)

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services

The registrant provided advice with respect to the administration of the textile and apparel bilateral agreement and negotiations on the agreement with the United States. The registrant also contacted U.S. Government officials regarding certain bilateral textile trade issues.

\$367.50 for the six month period ending January 31, 2005

CAMEROON

Ambazonia Liberation Party (ALIP) #5655

18th North, 4th Street

Suite 704

Minneapolis, MN 55401

Republic of Ambazonia

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant met with U.S. Government officials and disseminated informational materials in order to explain the plight of the Ambazonian people.

Finances: None Reported

Ambazonia Peoples Emancipation Council (APEC) #5578

P.O. Box 148

Washington, DC 20044

Republic of Ambazonia

Nature of Services: Lobbying Activities: None Reported

Finances: None Reported

Patton Boggs, L.L.P. #2165

2550 M Street, N.W.

Washington, DC 20037-1350

Government of the Republic of Cameroon

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant advised the foreign principal with respect to its relationship with the U.S. Congress and the executive branch. The registrant also met with members of Congress, congressional staffers, and executive branch officials to discuss several bilateral and multilateral issues of importance to Cameroon, including the Bakassi Peninsula. In addition, the registrant facilitated meetings with these officials for representatives of the Cameroonian Government to assist the government in advancing its public policy objectives.

\$192,307.69 for the six month period ending June 30, 2005

CAMEROON

Valis Associates #5660

1700 Pennsylvania Avenue, N.W. Suite 950 Washington, DC 20006

Republic of Cameroon

Nature of Services: Promotion of Investment/Public Relations

The registrant contacted members of Congress and congressional staffers to discuss the possibility of forming a group of congressional staffers to visit Cameroon, to encourage congressmen to sign a letter to the International Monetary Fund (IMF) urging the IMF to approve Cameroon's completion point in the Heavily Indebted Poorer Countries Initiative, and to enlist help in raising U.S. awareness of the conflict between Cameroon and Nigeria regarding the refusal of Nigeria to release the Bakassi Peninsula to Cameroon.

\$25,000.00 for the six month period ending June 30, 2005

Akin, Gump, Strauss, Hauer & Feld, L.L.P. #3492

1333 New Hampshire Avenue, N.W.

Suite 400

Washington, DC 20036

Government of British Columbia

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant communicated with U.S. Government officials regarding softwood lumber issues.

\$1,236,421.78 for the six month period ending June 30, 2005

Beall, Waldon W. #5521

Potomac International, Inc.

127 South Fairfax Street, Suite 124

Alexandria, VA 22314

Birshtein, Boris J.

Nature of Services: Lobbying Activities: None Reported

Finances: None Reported

Burson-Marsteller #2469

1801 K Street, N.W.

Suite 1000-L

Washington, DC 20006-1301

Forest Products Association of Canada (t)

Nature of Services: Media Relations

The registrant conducted a media relations campaign to encourage trade and to provide information regarding the

lumber tariff issue.

\$2,500.00 for the six month period ending April 30, 2005

Cameron McKenna, LLP #5150

2175 K Street, N.W.

Fifth Floor

Washington, DC 20037

Hydro-Quebec

Nature of Services: Lobbying/Public Relations

Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

Finkelstein, Thompson & Loughran #5213

1050 30th Street, N.W. Washington, DC 20007

Canadian Broadcasting Corporation

Nature of Services: Lobbying Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

Garvey, Schubert & Barer #3047

1191 Second Avenue, 18th Floor Seattle, WA 98101-2939

Government of Canada, Embassy

Nature of Services: U.S. Policy Consultant

The registrant monitored and analyzed legislative actions relating to the Clean Air Act and other related statutes involving international environmental impacts. The registrant also monitored and analyzed the Environmental Protection Agency regulatory actions, and legislative and administrative actions relating to the extraterritorial impacts of the Endangered Species Act, the Pacific Salmon Treaty, the Magnuson Fisheries Conservation and Management Act, and related Pacific fishery regulations. In addition, the registrant monitored and analyzed legislative and regulatory actions stemming from the proposed development of water projects in North Dakota potentially affecting Canada, and government policy pertaining to environmental cleanup responsibilities associated with closure of U.S. military bases.

\$14,217.49 for the six month period ending February 9, 2005

Hogan & Hartson, L.L.P. #2244

555 - 13th Street, N.W. Columbia Square Washington, DC 20004-1109

Government of Ontario, Ministry of Natural Resources and Ministry of Economic Development and Trade

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant rendered advice on U.S. and international laws, regulations, and policies concerning Canada-U.S. trade issues, and represented the interests of the foreign principal in the softwood lumber from Canada countervailing duty investigation and appeals, and in discussions regarding possible settlement of the lumber dispute.

Finances: None Reported

M. Silver Associates, Inc. #3131

747 Third Avenue, 23rd Floor New York, NY 10017-2803

Via Rail

Nature of Services: Media Relations

The registrant provided public relations/media relations services on behalf of the foreign principal including press trips, and preparation and distribution of press information.

\$49,639.30 for the six month period ending January 15,2005

National Film Board of Canada #437

1123 Broadway Suite 307

New York, NY 10010

National Film Board of Canada

Nature of Services: Promotion/Distribution of Films

Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

Native American Rights Fund #4832

1712 N Street, N.W.

Washington, DC 20036-2976

Pottawatomi Nation (Canada Keewatinosagiganing Pottawatomi)

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant provided legal counsel to the foreign principal with regard to its treaty claim with the United States. The registrant completed prosecution of the claim through the Court of Federal Claims by reaching a settlement agreement with the Department of Justice. The registrant sought to enact the settlement agreement through congressional efforts.

Finances: None Reported

Nova Scotia Information Centre #3078

468 Commercial Street

Portland, ME 04101

Nova Scotia Department of Tourism

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

Public I #5657 (T)

430 North Old Woodward Avenue

Birmingham, MI 48009

Gowling Lafleur Henderson LLP on behalf of City of Windsor (ONT) (t)

Nature of Services: Media Relations

The registrant scheduled meetings on behalf of the foreign principal with the legislative staff in the House and Senate, the Department of Homeland Security, the State of Michigan, the City of Detroit, and business and association leaders in Michigan and Washington, DC.

\$10,305.00 for the six month period ending May 31,2005

Quebec Government House #1787

One Rockefeller Plaza 26th Floor New York, NY 10020-2102

Ouebec Government

Nature of Services: Promotion of Trade

The registrant gave speeches and maintained contacts with business, educational, governmental and media representatives in the United States concerning Quebec affairs. The registrant also sponsored cultural events and educational programs, participated in trade shows and activities, arranged U.S. visits for Quebec officials, and promoted tourism by disseminating informational materials.

\$2,659,546.65 for the six month period ending June 30, 2005

Rudnicki, Timothy J. #5473

4224 Lynn Avenue

Edina, MN 55416-5023

Pimicikamak Cree Nation (t)

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant researched legal and policy issues, and prepared information pieces for public education and governmental relations.

\$4,965.52 for the six month period ending February 28,2005

CANADA

Sonnenschein Nath & Rosenthal, LLP #5650

1301 K Street, N.W. Suite 600, East Tower Washington, DC 20005

Federal Bridge Corporation Limited

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant provided legal representation and strategic advisory counsel. The registrant contacted congressional staff and executive branch officials with regard to the status of U.S./Canada joint customs facility programs and management of international bridge spans.

\$87,864.85 for the six month period ending April 30, 2005

Sonnenschein Nath & Rosenthal, LLP #5650

1301 K Street, N.W. Suite 600, East Tower Washington, DC 20005

Mohawk Council of Kahnawake (t)

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant provided legal representation and strategic advisory to the foreign principal. The registrant contacted federal and state government agencies with regard to procedures for obtaining New York State drivers licenses, procedures for attending classes sponsored by the Department of Homeland Security, and an issue related to crossing the U.S./Canadian border.

\$28,097.00 for the six month period ending April 30, 2005

Troutman Sanders LLP #5618

600 Peachtree Street, NE Suite 5200

Atlanta, GA 30308-2216

Natural Resources Canada

Nature of Services: U.S. Policy Consultant

The registrant provided advice and consultation on electricity reliability issues.

\$1,440.50 for the six month period ending April 30, 2005

CANADA

William-Lynn-James, Inc. #5272

179 South Home Avenue Franklin, IN 46131

Blue Water Bridge Authority

Nature of Services: U.S. Policy Consultant

The registrant met with government officials and businessmen to better understand transportation issues associated with Canadian/United States border crossings and the affect this had on trade. The registrant also disseminated informational materials outlining the long-range goals of the foreign principal.

\$330,335.93 for the six month period ending February 28,2005

CAYMAN ISLANDS

Cayman Islands Department of Tourism #2500

Post Office Box 67 Georgetown

Grand Cayman, CJ

Government of the Cayman Islands

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

The registrant distributed brochures to travel agents and participated in travel shows, conferences, and seminars. The registrant also contracted U.S. agencies to provide advertising and public relations services.

\$6,708,810.23 for the six month period ending March 4, 2005

Livingston Group L.L.C. #5356

499 South Capitol Street S.W.

Suite 600

Washington, DC 20003

Government of the Cayman Islands

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant met with members of Congress, congressional staffers, and U.S. Government officials to discuss U.S. aid for the Cayman Islands following Hurricane Ivan. Foreign investment policy issues proposed by the Organization for Economic Cooperation & Development (OECD) were also discussed in meetings with the registrant and government representatives.

\$375,000.00 for the six month period ending January 31, 2005

Sidley Austin Brown & Wood #3731

1501 K Street, N.W.

8th Floor

Washington, DC 20005

Government of the Cayman Islands

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant provided legal counsel to the foreign principal concerning several legal proceedings in the United States. The registrant also reviewed legislation and regulations and provided legal advice to the foreign principal with respect to those matters. In addition the registrant contacted a U.S. Government official regarding a law enforcement matter.

Finances: None Reported

CHILE

Weil, Gotshal & Manges LLP #5534 (T)

1501 K Street, N.W.

Suite 100

Washington, DC 20005

Ministry of Foreign Affairs - Chile (t)

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

Akin, Gump, Strauss, Hauer & Feld, L.L.P. #3492

1333 New Hampshire Avenue, N.W.

Suite 400

Washington, DC 20036

CNOOC, Limited

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant communicated with U.S. Government officials concerning issues relating to the bid offer to merge with Unocal Corporation. In addition, the registrant provided advice to the foreign principal on issues that may arise in connection with U.S. Government consideration of the bid.

Finances: None Reported

Blank Rome, LLP #4929

600 New Hampshire Avenue, N.W.

Watergate

Washington, DC 20037

China Shipping Group Company

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant advised the foreign principal on Federal Maritime Commission (FMC) general matters under the Shipping Act of 1984, including FMC enforcement action and requests for information. The registrant also provided advice on issues related to Section 9(c) of the Controlled Carrier Act.

\$167,386.00 for the six month period ending January 31, 2005

China Daily Distribution Corporation #3457

909 Third Avenue

5th Floor

New York, NY 10022

China Daily of Beijing, China

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant printed and distributed China Daily newspaper, after receiving photograph negatives of the newspaper which is prepared by the publisher in Beijing. The registrant also solicited paid advertisements for inclusion in the newspaper.

\$331,166.17 for the six month period ending April 19, 2005

China National Tourist Office #3318

350 Fifth Avenue Suite 6413

New York, NY 10118

China National Tourism Administration (formerly: China International Travel Service)

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

The registrant promoted tourism to China by educating the general public and travel industry about China's tourism resources, both cultural and natural, as well as the high standard and modern facilities in China.

\$512,972.00 for the six month period ending June 30, 2005

Garvey, Schubert & Barer #3047

1191 Second Avenue, 18th Floor Seattle, WA 98101-2939

China Ocean Shipping Company

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant provided legal counseling in connection with certain regulatory and legislative matters impacting maritime transportation. The registrant monitored these matters and provided written reports to the foreign principal.

\$96,245.60 for the six month period ending February 9, 2005

Hai Tian Development U.S.A., Inc. #5143

136-40 39th Avenue

Suite 508

Flushing, NY 11354

People's Daily Overseas Edition

Nature of Services: Distribution of Printed Material

The registrant carried out the printing and distribution of the overseas edition of the People's Daily newspaper in the United States.

\$913,543.00 for the six month period ending June 30, 2005

Hogan & Hartson, L.L.P. #2244

555 - 13th Street, N.W. Columbia Square Washington, DC 20004-1109

Government of the People's Republic of China

Nature of Services: U.S. Policy Consultant

The registrant rendered strategic advice and counseling to the foreign principal in connection with World Trade Organization negotiations and related matters. The registrant also agreed to render advice and representation to the foreign principal on U.S. laws, regulations, policies and actions by the executive branch, U.S. Congress, and U.S. Government agencies that may affect or relate to the activities and interests of the foreign principal.

\$304,654.38 for the six month period ending February 28, 2005

Hogan & Hartson, L.L.P. #2244

555 - 13th Street, N.W. Columbia Square Washington, DC 20004-1109

Liaoning Province Government

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant acted as legal counsel for the foreign principal in connection with litigation. The registrant agreed to render advice on legislative, regulatory and public policy activities of interest. The registrant will also advise the foreign principal on media reports and related public affairs developments. In addition, the registrant will undertake specific advocacy assignments with regard to U.S. Government officials, members of Congress and their staffs, representatives of media organizations and/or other individuals involved in legislative, regulatory, public policy or public affairs matters, and/or in other activities.

\$763,886.73 for the six month period ending February 28, 2005

Jones Day #3427

51 Louisiana Avenue, N.W. Washington, DC 20001-2113

Embassy of the People's Republic of China

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant rendered legal services to the foreign principal in analyzing and monitoring developments of interest to the foreign principal in both the legislative and executive branches of the U.S. Government. The registrant contacted U.S. Government agencies and congressional staff to obtain information concerning the views of the U.S. Government and the status of potential and proposed legislation in regard to the following matters pertaining to the People's Republic of China: trade and tariff issues, human rights, foreign exchange rate, religious freedom, and Tibet and Taiwan.

\$41,000.00 for the six month period ending June 30, 2005

KMC Trading #4639 (T)

2505 Poplar Street Oakland, CA 94607

Chinese Science News Overseas Edition (

Nature of Services: Distribution of Printed Material

Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

KMC Trading #4639 (T)

2505 Poplar Street Oakland, CA 94607 Outlook Weekly (t)

Nature of Services: Distribution of Printed Material

Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

KMC Trading #4639 (T)

2505 Poplar Street Oakland, CA 94607

People's Daily Overseas Edition (t)

Nature of Services: Distribution of Printed Material

Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

McDermott Will & Emery, LLP #5686 (T)

600 13th Street, NW Washington, DC 20005

Ministry of Commerce, People's Republic of China (t)

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant agreed to contact or meet with U.S. Government officials including members of the U.S. Executive branch, Congress and/or members of the media and/or disseminate written materials to present the foreign principal's views that threat-based special safeguard actions on textile imports from China should not be imposed by the United States.

Finances: None Reported

Public Strategies, Inc. #5689

98 Jacinto Boulevard Suite 1200 Austin, TX 78701

CNOOC, Limited

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant agreed to assist the foreign principal in developing and implementing a media plan and disseminating informational material relating to the foreign principal's bid offer to merge with Unocal Corporation. Some of the informational materials will be provided to U.S. Government officials.

Finances: None Reported

Strategy XXI Group, Ltd. #5273

515 Madison Avenue

34th Floor

New York, NY 10022

China National Tourism Administration

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

Strategy XXI Group, Ltd. #5273

515 Madison Avenue

34th Floor

New York, NY 10022

China National Tourism Office

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

Xin Min International, Inc. #4969

1520 South Garfield Avenue

Alhambra, CA 91801

Xin Min Evening Newspaper

Nature of Services: Distribution of Printed Material

The registrant engaged a local printing house and distribution service firm in Los Angeles to print and distribute the Xin Min Evening Newspaper in the United States.

\$400,000.00 for the six month period ending May 31, 2005

COLOMBIA

Arnold & Porter, LLP #1750

555 - 12th Street, N.W.

Washington, DC 20004-1206

Government of Colombia

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant provided advice to the foreign principal on financing and investment transactions and on U.S. laws, regulations and policies relating to securities, banking, and international trade. The registrant also advised and assisted the foreign principal in connection with negotiations regarding a free trade agreement with the United States.

\$108,391.00 for the six month period ending June 30, 2005

BSMG Worldwide #3911

700 13th Street, N.W.

Suite 800

Washington, DC 20005

Government of Colombia

Nature of Services: Media Relations/Lobbying

The registrant provided advice and counsel relating to communications activities, developed communications materials and worked with media organizations to advance the interests of the foreign principal.

\$150,000.00 for the six month period ending June 30, 2005

Colombian Coffee Federation, Inc. #4909

140 East 57th Street

New York, NY 10022

Federacion Nacional de Cafeteros de Colombia

Nature of Services: Advertising

The registrant promoted the use of Colombian coffee through advertising, monitoring the proper use of the principal's trademark registered in the United States, and creating promotional programs to be used at points of sale.

\$762,867.00 for the six month period ending April 30, 2005

Holland & Knight #3718

2099 Pennsylvania Avenue, N.W.

Washington, DC 20006-6801

Aerovias Nacionales de Colombia, S.A. (AVIANCA)

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant provided general legal advice and services to the foreign principal.

\$25,942.90 for the six month period ending February 7, 2005

COLOMBIA

MFJ International, LLC #5640

1341 Connecticut Avenue, N.W.

3rd Floor

Washington, DC 20036

Fiduciaria Colombiana de Comercio Exterior S.A., Fiducoldex

Nature of Services: Promotion of Trade

The registrant contacted congressional staffers regarding intellectual property issues related to the negotiation of a free trade agreement between the United States and Colombia.

\$79,788.43 for the six month period ending February 28, 2005

Mira Movimiento Politico Inc. #5676

8307 N.W. 36th Street

Coral Springs, FL 33065

Mira Movimiento Independiente De Renovacion Absoluta

Nature of Services: Fund Raising

The registrant agreed to promote and disseminate publicity about the programs, policies and the political platform of the foreign principal.

Finances: None Reported

Sidley Austin Brown & Wood #3731

1501 K Street, N.W.

8th Floor

Washington, DC 20005

Proexport

Nature of Services: Promotion of Trade

The registrant provided legal advice and related services on trade-related matters.

\$487,179.10 for the six month period ending March 13,2005

CONGO (BRAZZAVILLE)

Barron-Birrell, Inc. #5363

1101 30th Street, N.W. Washington, DC 20007

Government of the Congo

Nature of Services: Lobbying Activities: None Reported

Finances: None Reported

CONGO (KINSHASA) (ZAIRE)

Barron-Birrell, Inc. #5363

1101 30th Street, N.W. Washington, DC 20007

Congolese Rally for Democracy

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

Ngoyi, Mwabilu L. #5348

P.O. Box 743

Temple Hills, MD 20757-0743 Congolese International Union

Nature of Services: Promotion of Investment

Activities: None Reported

\$205.00 for the six month period ending May 31, 2005

COSTA RICA

Costa Rican Board of Trade #2370

108 East 66th Street 6th Floor New York, NY 10021

Camara de Azucareros

Nature of Services: Promotion of Trade

The registrant informed the Department of Agriculture on the progress of the sugar crop in Costa Rica and its compliance with the U.S. sugar quota by acting as a liaison with private organizations, commodity brokers, and international organizations on behalf of the foreign principal. The registrant was involved with the International Sugar Organization meetings in London and the World Trade Organization in Geneva.

\$13,200.00 for the six month period ending February 22,2005

Ruder & Finn, Inc. #1481

301 East 57th Street New York, NY 10022 BOS Antigua Limited

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant provided public relations counsel regarding certain legislation and advocacy issues.

\$236,908.28 for the six month period ending March 27, 2005

COTE D'IVOIRE (IVORY COAST)

DLA Piper Rudnick Gray Cary US LLP #3712

1200 19th Street, N.W.

Washington, DC 20036

Government of the Republic of Cote D'Ivoire, Embassy

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant contacted U.S. Government officials, congressional staffers, and media representatives concerning issues relating to Section 508 sanctions, the Africa Growth and Opportunity Act, the African Development Bank, and humanitarian assistance. The registrant also provided legal advice and counsel on a broad range of legislative, trade, and legal matters on behalf of the foreign principal.

\$481,952.14 for the six month period ending February 5,2005

Kamber Group #5663

4527 29th Street, NW Washington, DC 20008

Jean-Claude Bayou

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant launched a media campaign on behalf of the foreign principal to influence the American public and the U.S. Government in their attitudes toward the Government of the Ivory Coast and to explain why the Ivory Coast is being unfairly penalized by the United Nations and why the United States should intervene on its behalf.

\$116,605.17 for the six month period ending June 30, 2005

Kemp Partners #5690

1901 Pennsylvania Avenue, NW Suite 300

Washington, DC 20006

Republic of Ivory Coast

Nature of Services: U.S. Policy Consultant

The registrant agreed to assist the foreign principal with the enhancement of its bilateral relations with the United States.

\$30,355.00 received prior to registration on June 24, 2005

Kokora, Pascal D. #5687

1914 Carters Grove Drive Silver Spring, MD 20904

Government of the Republic of Cote d'Ivoire

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant agreed to contact members of the executive and legislative branches, as well as the media, in an effort to further the political and economic interests of the foreign principal.

\$39,007.50 received prior to registration on June 2, 2005

COTE D'IVOIRE (IVORY COAST)

Mirijanian, Peter G. #5683

1133 Connecticut Avenue, N.W.

Suite 675

Washington, DC 20036

Republique de Cote d'Ivoire, through Quinn Gillespie & Associates (t)

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant agreed to arrange interviews with media representatives to improve the foreign principal's public image with the U.S. media and among the American public.

Finances: None Reported

Quinn Gillespie & Associates, LLC #5662 (T)

1133 Connecticut Avenue, N.W.

5th Floor

Washington, DC 20036

Republique de Cote d'Ivoire (t)

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant provided general representation regarding social-economic, political and cultural interests including improving the foreign principal's public image in the U.S. media and among the American public. The registrant also contacted media representatives, U.S. Government officials, members of Congress and congressional staffers to discuss U.S. strategic interests in Cote d'Ivoire, consideration of eligibility of the African Growth and Opportunity Act, peace negotiations, and implementation of the Disarmament, Demobilization and Reinsertion Agreement.

Finances: None Reported

Rabin, Sheves, Lipkin-Shahak & Birger, LLC #5524

101 Constitution Avenue, N.W.

Suite 800

Washington, DC 20001

Government of Ivory Coast (t)

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant met with members of Congress to discuss the foreign principal's economic relationship with the United States and to resolve the internal military conflict of the foreign principal. The registrant also disseminated informational materials on these issues.

\$324,000.00 for the six month period ending April 30, 2005

COTE D'IVOIRE (IVORY COAST)

Whitaker Group, LLC #5539

1725 I Street, N.W. Suite 300

Washington, DC 20006-2423

Cote d'Ivoire Office of the President

Nature of Services: Promotion of Trade

The registrant contacted members of Congress, congressional staffers, and U.S. Government officials in order to promote trade and investment on behalf of the foreign principal. The registrant also discussed the peace process, the African Growth and Opportunity Act renewal, and Section 508 sanctions during discussions with these individuals.

\$366,646.00 for the six month period ending February 28, 2005

CROATIA

Alexander Strategy Group #5557

3000 K Street, N.W. Suite 101

Washington, DC 20007

Government of the Republic of Croatia

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant contacted members of Congress, congressional staffers and U.S. Government officials regarding the appointment for the Croatian Minister of European Integration, the future of NATO expansion, the Croatia Caucus, and other issues of concern to the foreign principal. The registrant also regularly sent out media articles concerning Croatia to civic groups and other public policy organizations.

\$58,627.60 for the six month period ending April 30, 2005

Baker & Hostetler, LLP #5599

1050 Connecticut Avenue, N.W. Washington Square, Suite 1100 Washington, DC 20036-5304

Government of the Republic of Croatia (t)

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant represented the positions of the Republic of Croatia with respect to the International Criminal Tribunal for the Former Yugoslavia in The Hague, Netherlands, explaining both the legal and policy basis of those positions. Contacts with officials of the executive branch, members of Congress, and the media and general public were also arranged by the registrant.

\$407,721.88 for the six month period ending January 31, 2005

Melady Associates #5637

3016 Tilden Street, N.W.

Suite 401

Washington, DC 20008

Government of the Republic of Croatia, Embassy

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant met with congressional representatives to provide information urging the consideration of a Croatian Caucus. Speaking engagements were also arranged by the registrant for the Prime Minister at various U.S. private universities.

\$26,591.52 for the six month period ending February 28, 2005

CROATIA

White & Case, LLP #2759

1155 Avenue of the Americas New York, NY 10036-2787

Republic of Croatia

Nature of Services: Consultant

The registrant provided general legal representation to the foreign principal.

Finances: None Reported

CYPRUS

Covington & Burling #5621

1201 Pennsylvania Avenue, N.W.

Washington, DC 20004

Republic of Cyprus, Embassy

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant provided advice, counsel and active support regarding relations with the U.S. Government and media

issues.

\$407,105.32 for the six month period ending May 31, 2005

Federalist Group, an Ogilvy PR Worldwide Company #5628

1331 H Street, N.W.

12th Floor

Washington, DC 20005

Republic of Cyprus, Embassy through Covington & Burling

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant contacted members of Congress, legislative assistants, other government representatives, and the media in support of relations with the United States Government and the media.

\$45,000.00 for the six month period ending June 30, 2005

Mullin Communications, Inc. #5253

1200 23rd Street, N.W.

Suite 909

Washington, DC 20037

Government of Cyprus, Embassy

Nature of Services: Editor Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

Office of the Turkish Republic of Northern Cyprus #2619

821 United Nations Plaza New York, NY 10007

R.R. Denktash

Nature of Services: U.S. Policy Consultant

The registrant met with various members and advisers of the United Nations as well as U.S. Government officials to discuss and exchange information relating to Cyprus issues.

\$472,256.55 for the six month period ending April 16, 2005

CYPRUS

Prism Public Affairs #5620

1399 New York Avenue, N.W. Suite 550 Washington, DC 20005

Republic of Cyprus, Embassy

Nature of Services: Public Relations

Through Covington & Burling, the registrant assisted in providing communication counsel and support to the foreign principal concerning reunification of the island, the Annan Plan and the European Union negotiations with Turkey. The registrant drafted press releases and op-eds, assisted the Embassy press office with internal projects and provided communications council to the Ambassador of Cyprus to the United States.

\$144,761.05 for the six month period ending May 31, 2005

CZECH REPUBLIC

Czech Center, New York #5115

1109 Madison Avenue

New York, NY 10028

Czech Ministry of Foreign Affairs

Nature of Services: Promotion of Trade/Culture/Tourism

The registrant prepared and disseminated materials to various organizations to promote trade, tourism and the culture of the Czech Republic.

\$180,000.00 for the six month period ending June 30, 2005

Patton Boggs, L.L.P. #2165

2550 M Street, N.W.

Washington, DC 20037-1350

Ministry of Foreign Affairs Czech Republic, Embassy (t)

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

DENMARK

Berry, Max N. #2216

3213 O Street, N.W.

Washington, DC 20007

Danish Bacon and Meat Council

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant provided the foreign principal with information regarding the status of the Hazard Analysis & Critical Control Points (HACCP) (inspection of systems of meat plants new sanitary operating procedures) and statistical information on pork imports and exports, mad cow disease and the hormone problems in meat products with respect to US-EU trade.

\$25,739.74 for the six month period ending April 30, 2005

Danish Tourist Board/VisitDenmark #634

655 Third Avenue 18th Floor, Suite 1810 New York, NY 10017

Danish Tourist Board

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

The registrant promoted tourism to Denmark by participating in seminars, tradeshows, and conferences. The registrant also provided informational materials to prospective tourists, tour operators and travel agencies. In addition, the registrant provided web-site information to prospective visitors and travelers to Denmark.

\$600,000.00 for the six month period ending June 30, 2005

DJIBOUTI

Foley Hoag, LLP #4776

1875 K Street, N.W.

Suite 800

Washington, DC 20006-1238

Republic of Djibouti

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant assisted and gave advice to the foreign principal with respect to issues affecting bilateral relations between Djibouti and the United States.

\$103,699.17 for the six month period ending March 31,2005

Gallagher Group, L.L.C. #5467

1800 North Kent Street

Suite 975

Arlington, VA 22209

Government of the Republic of Djibouti, Embassy (through BKSH & Associates) (t)

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

DOMINICA

Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc. #5334

32 Washington Street

Fairhaven, MA 02719

Commonwealth of Dominica, Office of Ministry of Finance, Industry and Trade

Nature of Services: U.S. Policy Consultant

The registrant disseminated informational materials on behalf of the foreign principal. The registrant also registered vessels and provided mariner certification and assessments on behalf of the foreign principal.

Finances: None Reported

DOMINICAN REPUBLIC

BKSH & Associates #5402

1801 K Street, N.W.

Suite 901 - L

Washington, DC 20006

Government of the Dominican Republic

Nature of Services: Promotion of Trade

The registrant contacted U.S. Government officials and advised the foreign principal on matters dealing with trade, remittances, international monetary issues, consul issues and speeches. The registrant assisted in the preparation of, but did not disseminate, a newsletter for the foreign principal.

\$125,000.00 for the six month period ending June 30, 2005

Johnson II, Robert Winthrop #4460

Balch & Bingham LLP

1275 Pennsylvania Avenue, N.W., 10th Floor

Washington, DC 20004-2404

Government of the Dominican Republic

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

Partido Reformista Social Cristiano #1687

3736 10th Avenue

Suite 9A

New York, NY 10034

Partido Reformista

Nature of Services: Fund Raising

Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

Sandler, Travis & Rosenberg, P.A. #5303

1300 Pennsylvania Avenue, N.W.

Suite 400

Washington, DC 20004-3002

Consejo Nacional de Zonas Francas de Exportacion (Dominican Republic) (t)

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant provided advice and counsel regarding the implementation of the U.S.-Dominican Republic agreement on textiles and apparel, and on the implementation of the Trade and Development Act of 2000.

\$18,438.42 for the six month period ending January 31, 2005

DOMINICAN REPUBLIC

Tew Cardenas, LLP #5562

One Metro Center 700 12th Street, N.W., Suite 1150 Washington, DC 20005

Embassy of the Dominican Republic

Nature of Services: Promotion of Trade

EGYPT

Bannerman & Associates, Inc. #3964

888 - 16th Street, N.W.

Suite 250

Washington, DC 20006

Arab Republic of Egypt

Nature of Services: U.S. Policy Consultant

The registrant contacted members of Congress, congressional staffers, and U.S. Government officials to discuss all facets of the bilateral relationship including defense, trade, foreign assistance, and international visits of governmental officials.

\$214,750.00 for the six month period ending April 28, 2005

BSMG Worldwide #3911

700 13th Street, N.W.

Suite 800

Washington, DC 20005

Ministry of Foreign Trade - Arab Republic of Egypt/Alexandria Cotton Exporters Assn. (Alcotexa)

(t)

Nature of Services: Export Promotion

EL SALVADOR

Bannerman & Associates, Inc. #3964

888 - 16th Street, N.W.

Suite 250

Washington, DC 20006

Embassy of El Salvador

Nature of Services: Lobbying Activities: None Reported

\$24,000.00 for the six month period ending April 28, 2005

Johnson, Madigan, Peck, Boland, Dover & Stewart, Inc. #5526 (T)

1300 Connecticut Avenue, N.W.

Suite 600

Washington, DC 20036

Government of El Salvador, Embassy (t)

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant met with members of Congress and congressional staffers to assist in the development and implementation of a government affairs and lobbying program to include establishing communications with policymakers and monitoring and reporting on legislation and executive branch activities which may effect the development and passage of a Central American Free Trade Agreement.

Finances: None Reported

Sandler, Travis & Rosenberg, P.A. #5303

1300 Pennsylvania Avenue, N.W.

Suite 400

Washington, DC 20004-3002

Ministerio de Economia Republica de El Salvador

Nature of Services: Promotion of Trade

The registrant provided advice and counsel regarding the possible implementation of a free trade agreement between El Salvador and other Central American countries and the United States.

\$143,780.00 for the six month period ending January 31, 2005

Tew Cardenas, LLP #5562

One Metro Center

700 12th Street, N.W., Suite 1150

Washington, DC 20005

Republic of El Salvador

Nature of Services: U.S. Policy Consultant

EL SALVADOR

Veve, Michael E. #4751

2121 K Street., N.W.

Suite 800

Washington, DC 20037

Embassy of El Salvador

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant provided legal advice and counsel to the foreign principal. The registrant also drafted response letters and speeches, and translated documents for the foreign principal.

\$30,000.00 for the six month period ending January 31,2005

Weil, Gotshal & Manges LLP #5534 (T)

1501 K Street, N.W.

Suite 100

Washington, DC 20005

Ministry of Economy - El Salvador (t)

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

Activities: None Reported

\$23,990.00 for the six month period ending June 30, 2005

EQUATORIAL GUINEA

Annabel Hughes Communications, Inc. #5665 (T)

Ronald Reagan Building, Suite 700 1300 Pennsylvania Avenue, N.W.

Washington, DC 20004

The Government of Equatorial Guinea through Farragut Advisors EG (t)

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant through Farragut Advisors, EG agreed to assess the requirements/standards needed for the foreign principal to improve its position and elevate its profile in Washington, DC. The agreement never materialized. Registerable activities were not performed, the registrant only assisted the foreign principal in information gathering activities.

Finances: None Reported

Barbour Griffith & Rogers, LLC #5430

1275 Pennsylvania Avenue, N.W.

Tenth Floor

Washington, DC 20004

Republic of Equatorial Guinea (through Farragut Advisors (E.G.), LLC) (t)

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant arranged meetings between officials from Equatorial Guinea and U.S. Government officials, and provided advice on U.S. policymaking processes with regard to the Republic of Equatorial Guinea.

\$162,327.84 for the six month period ending May 31, 2005

C/R International, L.L.C. #5117

1730 Rhode Island Avenue, NW

Suite 207

Washington, DC 20036

Government of the Republic of Equatorial Guinea, Embassy

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant provided advice and support to the foreign principal in its public/media relations, as well as its relations with the executive and legislative branches of the U.S. Government. The registrant also contacted U.S. Government officials and congressional staffers regarding political and economic policies relevant to the foreign principal. In addition, the registrant assisted in drafting and disseminating press releases concerning political and economic development in Equatorial Guinea. Further, the registrant assisted Equatorial Guinea Government officials on their visits to the United States and in arranging appointments with executive branch officials and members of Congress.

\$141,238.80 for the six month period ending January 31,2005

EQUATORIAL GUINEA

Cassidy & Associates, Inc. #5643

700 13th Street, N.W.

Suite 400

Washington, DC 20005

Equatorial Guinea

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant aided Equatorial Guinea in advancing its goals in Washington by advising the foreign principal of available U.S. assistance programs, advising U.S. policy makers of progress that the government of Equatorial Guinea made on various key issues, and by making information about Equatorial Guinea available to the general public through an official website.

\$720,000.00 for the six month period ending March 31, 2005

Farragut Advisors (E.G.), LLC #5656

375 Park Avenue

New York, NY 10152

Republic of Equatorial Guinea

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant met with U.S. Government officials and provided advisory services for the foreign principal on a range of issues, including transparency, improving communications with the U.S. Government, and human rights.

\$253,900.00 for the six month period ending May 31, 2005

Sidley Austin Brown & Wood #3731

1501 K Street, N.W.

8th Floor

Washington, DC 20005

Republic of Equatorial Guinea, Embassy

Nature of Services: U.S. Policy Consultant

The registrant contacted U.S. Government officials regarding the foreign principal's bank accounts in the United States. The registrant also provided legal advice to the foreign principal and advice regarding its relationship with the United States Government.

\$150,956.75 for the six month period ending March 13,2005

ERITREA

Alexander Strategy Group #5557

3000 K Street, N.W. Suite 101 Washington, DC 20007

State of Eritrea

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant contacted members of Congress and congressional staffers regarding HR 935, Eritrea's future eligibility for MCC programs, the Eritrea-Ethiopia boundary situation, human rights issues, religious freedom, U.S. foreign policy interests in Eritrea and the region, Algiers agreement language in foreign operations bill, General US-Eritrean relations and the Horn of Africa security issues, as well as other issues of interest to the foreign principal.

\$130,000.00 for the six month period ending April 30, 2005

McEwen, Robert D. #5633

10935 Rice Field Place Suite 101 Fairfax Station, VA 22039

Embassy of Eritrea

Nature of Services: Lobbying Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported **ETHIOPIA**

#5565

Ethiopian Medhin Democratic Association

8115 Fenton Street

Suite 305

Silver Spring, MD 20910

Ethiopian Medhin Democratic Party

Nature of Services: Lobbying/Public Relations

Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

Ethiopian Peoples' Revolutionary Party #4789

Post Office Box 73337

Washington, DC 20056-3337

Ethiopian People's Revolutionary Party

Nature of Services: Lobbying/Public Relations

The registrant addressed members and supporters of the foreign principal concerning the objectives and the activities of the party.

\$27,446.89 for the six month period ending April 30, 2005

Hunton & Williams, LLP #5627

1900 K Street, N.W.

Suite 1200

Washington, DC 20006

Government of Ethiopia, Embassy

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant represented and advised the foreign principal with respect to various aspects of its dispute with Eritrea.

\$800,000.00 for the six month period ending June 30, 2005

Oromo Liberation Front, North America Office #4610

Post Office Box 73247

Washington, DC 20056-3247

Oromo Liberation Front (OLF)

Nature of Services: Political Activities

The registrant spoke to concerned individuals about human rights violations, and economic and political situations in Ethiopia. The registrant also disseminated informational materials on behalf of the foreign principal.

\$145,842.24 for the six month period ending January 31,2005

FINLAND

Alden Films, Business Education Films, Films of the Nations #2100

Box 449

Clarksburg, NJ 08510

Consulate General of Finland

Nature of Services: Public Relations

Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

Finnish Tourist Board, New York #573

655 Third Avenue

Suite 1810

New York, NY 10017-5617

Ministry of Trade & Industry

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

The registrant participated in various travel shows and workshops. The registrant also distributed cd-rom pictures to publications, and brochures and press releases to tour operators, travel agents, and the general public to promote tourism on behalf of the foreign principal. In addition, the registrant answered telephone, written and e-mail inquiries from travel agents and the general public.

\$431,226.35 for the six month period ending June 30, 2005

FRANCE

Alsace Development International, Inc. #3506

555 Twin Dolphin Drive

Suite 590

Redwood City, CA 94065

L'Association de Development du Bas-Rhin (ADIRA)

Nature of Services: Promotion of Trade

The registrant distributed economic brochures and met with U.S. individuals and businessmen to promote the services provided by the foreign principal, including business opportunities in their region.

\$390,000.00 for the six month period ending February 3, 2005

Berry, Max N. #2216

3213 O Street, N.W.

Washington, DC 20007

Centre National Interprofessional d'Economie Laitiere

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant attended conferences and provided information to the foreign principal with respect to dairy laws and U.S. regulations which govern the import of cheese, casein and other dairy products. The registrant also provided updates to the foreign principal on the following issues: the U.S. retaliation list regarding the E.U.-U.S. beef hormone dispute, new potential products for the "carousel", and U.S. food safety initiatives.

\$60,000.00 for the six month period ending April 30, 2005

Brewster/Jory Associates, LLC #5569

499 South Capitol Street, S.W.

Suite 608

Washington, DC 20003

Centre National d'Etudes Spatiales

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant met with members of Congress and U.S. Government officials to discuss legislative and administrative issues affecting the foreign principal. These matters included space-related activities and funding for space-related projects.

\$60,000.00 for the six month period ending January 31, 2005

FRANCE

French Film Office/Unifrance USA #2358

424 Madison Avenue

8th Floor

New York, NY 10017

Unifrance Film International (formerly: National Center for the Cinema, French Ministry of Culture)

Nature of Services: Promotion of French Films in the U.S.

The registrant promoted French films within the United States by arranging screenings and special showings of French films.

\$271,645.94 for the six month period ending January 20, 2005

O'Neill, Anne C. #5059

470 Riverside Drive

Princeton, NJ 08540-5421

Agence de Developpement de l'Alsace

Nature of Services: Promotion of Investment

The registrant met with Embassy officials to discuss arrangements for a tourist promotional event and attended various business meetings in the U.S.

\$14,974.00 for the six month period ending April 30, 2005

O'Neill, Anne C. #5059

470 Riverside Drive

Princeton, NJ 08540-5421

C.A.H.R. Comite d'action economique du HAUT-RHIN

Nature of Services: Promotion of Investment

The registrant will act as a representative of the foreign principal in New Jersey, with responsibility to create business relationships between Upper Rhine companies and New Jersey companies.

\$6,486.00 for the six month period ending April 30, 2005

Ruder & Finn, Inc. #1481

301 East 57th Street

New York, NY 10022

Air France

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant wrote press releases for distribution in the U.S. to travel and hospitality trade, media and consumer lifestyle media, organized individual media trips to Air France, planned a group press trip, scheduled and escorted media tours for visiting Air France spokespersons, and created plans to promote Air France in the U.S.

\$100,495.12 for the six month period ending March 27, 2005

GABON

Barron-Birrell, Inc. #5363

1101 30th Street, N.W. Washington, DC 20007

El Hadj Omar Bongo President Gabonese Republic

Nature of Services: Public Relations

Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

Barron-Birrell, Inc. #5363

1101 30th Street, N.W. Washington, DC 20007 Republic of Gabon

Nature of Services: U.S. Policy Consultant

Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

White & Case, LLP #2759

1155 Avenue of the Americas New York, NY 10036-2787

Republic of Gabon

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant provided general legal representation to the foreign principal.

\$127,176.00 for the six month period ending March 9,2005

GAMBIA

Richard T. Hines Consulting, Inc. #5659

809 Princess Street Alexandria, VA 22314

Republic of The Gambia, Embassy

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant arranged meetings between the foreign principal and executives of private industry, and met with members of Congress, media representatives and U.S. Government officials to discuss trade promotion. The registrant also met with U.S. Government officials regarding the Gambian contribution to UN peacemaking.

Finances: None Reported

GEORGIA

Daniel J. Edelman, Inc. #3634

1875 - I Street, N.W.

Suite 900

Washington, DC 20006

Government of Georgia (t)

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant arranged media interviews for Georgian Government officials during trips to the United States. The registrant also provided assistance in drafting and distributing press releases.

\$85,000.00 for the six month period ending January 31,2005

Orion Strategies LLC #5437

918 Pennsylvania Avenue, S.E.

Washington, DC 20003

Government of Georgia, Embassy

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant agreed to provide advice and consulting services concerning Georgia's efforts to achieve their objectives in meeting NATO membership criteria and communicating developments in Georgia to U.S. decision makers.

\$84,100.00 for the six month period ending May 31, 2005

GERMANY

Bayarian Ministry for Economic Affairs, Infrastructure, Transport and Technology #5647

Office for Economic Development 560 Lexington Avenue, 17th Floor New York, NY 10022

Bavarian Ministry for Economic Affairs, Infrastructure, Transport and Technology

Nature of Services: Distribution Of Printed Material

The registrant prepared several marketing strategies to promote direct investments and joint ventures with the foreign principal in Bavaria. These strategies included contacting U.S. companies, disseminating economic materials and arranging seminars and informational events in the U.S.

\$330,078.00 for the six month period ending June 30, 2005

Bavarian Office for Trade, Investment, Research and Technology #5381

555 Hamilton Avenue

Suite 130

Palo Alto, CA 94301

Bayern International

Nature of Services: Promotion of Trade

The registrant promoted trade and cultural exchange between the State of California and the State of Bavaria. The registrant sought to attract foreign direct investment by providing information with respect to the political, industrial, economic, and cultural conditions of the State of Bavaria in the form of written publications and on the World Wide Web.

\$66,125.00 for the six month period ending March 31, 2005

Deutsche Telekom, Inc. #4419

101 East 52nd Street

17th Floor

New York, NY 10022

Deutsche Telekom, A.G. (formerly: Deutsche Bundespost Telekom)

Nature of Services: Promotion of Investment/Promotion of Trade

The registrant participated in trade shows and arranged for visiting senior executives to meet with U.S. Government officials and members of the business community.

\$5,118,826.80 for the six month period ending April 30, 2005

GERMANY

DLA Piper Rudnick Gray Cary US LLP #3712

1200 19th Street, N.W.

Washington, DC 20036

German State of Rheinland-Pfalz

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant contacted members of Congress, congressional staffers, and U.S. Government officials to enhance U.S. - Rheinland-Pfalz relations, including issues relating to U.S. Military facilities.

\$210,000.00 for the six month period ending February 5,2005

German National Tourist Office #616

122 East 42nd Street

Suite 2000

New York, NY 10168

Deutsche Zentrale fuer Tourismus (German National Tourist Board)

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

The registrant participated in travel seminars, placed advertisements, and distributed travel folders, posters and background materials promoting tourism in Germany.

\$1,167,800.00 for the six month period ending June 30, 2005

Moltzan, Gunter W. #5098

5101 Somerville Drive

Viera, FL 32955-6721

Baden-Wuerttemberg Agency for International Economic Cooperation, GWZ

Nature of Services: Industrial Promotion

The registrant attended U.S. trade shows and promoted the foreign principal's location. The registrant also assisted the foreign principal in forming a strategic alliance between U.S. and German companies.

Finances: None Reported

GERMANY

Representative of German Industry and Trade #4274

1627 I Street, N.W.

Suite 550

Washington, DC 20006

Association of German Chambers of Industry and Commerce (Deutscher Industrie - und Handelstag)

Nature of Services: Public Relations/Promotion of Trade and Investments

The registrant represented the interests of the foreign principal in the United States. The registrant reported to the foreign principal with regard to U.S. Government policy, especially trade-related matters. The registrant also received German business delegations and provided briefings on U.S. trade policy to delegation members. In addition, the registrant published a weekly, German-language newsletter on current policy trends.

\$396,682.00 for the six month period ending January 31, 2005

Representative of German Industry and Trade #4274

1627 I Street, N.W.

Suite 550

Washington, DC 20006

Federation of German Industries (Bundesverband der Deutschen Industrie)

Nature of Services: Public Relations/Promotion of Trade and Investments

The registrant represented the interests of the foreign principal in the United States. The registrant reported to the foreign principal with regard to U.S. Government policy, especially trade-related matters. The registrant also received a German business delegations and provided briefings on U.S. trade policy to delegation members. In addition, the registrant published a weekly, German-language newsletter on current policy trends.

All monies reported under Association of German Chambers of Industry and Commerce (Deutscher Industrie - und Handelstag)

West Glen Communications #4191

1430 Broadway

New York, NY 10018

German Information Center

Nature of Services: Distribution of Film

Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported **GHANA**

Whitaker Group, LLC #5539

1725 I Street, N.W. Suite 300 Washington, DC 20006-2423

Government of Ghana

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant contacted congressional staffers to discuss African financial interest and the African Growth and Opportunity Act update. The registrant also participated in a promotional trip to Detroit on behalf of the foreign principal.

\$250,000.00 for the six month period ending February 28, 2005

Butterfield Carter and Associates #5398

1010 Pennsylvania Avenue, S.E.

Washington, DC 20003

BNFL PLC (British Nuclear Fuels)

Nature of Services: U.S. Policy Consultant

The registrant provided advice to the foreign principal on public policy matters arising from its international shipment of mixed oxide fuel.

\$265,874.27 for the six month period ending June 30, 2005

Daniel J. Edelman, Inc. #3657

1500 Broadway

Fifth Floor

New York, NY 10036

UK Trade and Investment

Nature of Services: Public Relations

Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

Development Counsellors International #4777

461 Park Avenue South

9th Floor

New York, NY 10016

UK Trade & Investment

Nature of Services: Promotion of Investment

Prior to registration the registrant developed a program to introduce the foreign principal to a number of U.S. companies who are looking for investment opportunities.

\$75,000.00 received prior to registration on April 29, 2005

GCI Group Inc. #3856

825 Third Avenue

24th Floor

New York, NY 10022-7519

United Kingdom Trade & Investment

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant provided public relations services to market the United Kingdom as a business environment for investment.

\$15,377.00 for the six month period ending January 11, 2005

Gibraltar Government Office of Washington #4182

1156 - 15th Street, N.W.

Suite 1100

Washington, DC 20005

Government of Gibraltar

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

The registrant promoted tourism and investment possibilities in Gibraltar. The registrant also disseminated brochures regarding tourism, finances and Gibraltar's efforts to achieve self-determination.

\$160,000.00 for the six month period ending April 5, 2005

Hill & Knowlton, Inc. #3301

607 Fourteenth Street, NW

Suite 300

Washington, DC 20005

UK Trade and Investment USA

Nature of Services: Promotion of Investment

The registrant provided media relations/public relations services on behalf of the UK Government's inward investment agency, UK Trade & Investment.

\$67,115.21 for the six month period ending May 10, 2005

Holland & Knight #3718

2099 Pennsylvania Avenue, N.W.

Washington, DC 20006-6801

Government of the United Kingdom, Embassy

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant provided general legal advice and services to the foreign principal.

\$116,242.34 for the six month period ending February 7, 2005

International Group of P&I Clubs #4584

Peek House

20 Eastcheap

London, EL EC3M 1EB

International Group of P&I Clubs

Nature of Services: Lobbying Activities: None Reported

Finances: None Reported

International Underwriting Association of London #5296

3 Minister Court Mincing Lane

London, EN EC3R 7DD

International Underwriting Association of London

Nature of Services: Lobbying Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

Lloyd's of London Market Representatives #4883

One Lime Street

London, EN EC3M 7HA

Lloyd's of London

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant met with Treasury Department officials to discuss trading rights issues related to the Terrorism Risk

Insurance Act.

Finances: None Reported

Morgan, Lewis & Bockius, L.L.P. #3794 (T)

1111 Pennsylvania Avenue, N.W.

Washington, DC 20004

Government of the United Kingdom of Great Britain & Northern Ireland (t)

Nature of Services: Lobbying Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

MWW Group #5448

One Meadowlands Plaza East Rutherford, NJ 07073

Invest UK

Nature of Services: Promotion of Investment

Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

North of England #3844

444 N. Michigan Avenue Suite 3350

Chicago, IL 60611

North West Development Agency (formerly) Inward, Ltd.

Nature of Services: Promotion of Investment

The registrant promoted investment in North West England, disseminating literature and promotional material designed to encourage international trade and investment in the North West of England.

\$884,754.08 for the six month period ending June 30, 2005

O'Mara, Charles J. #5181

1255 Twenty-Third Street, N.W.

Suite 220

Washington, DC 20037

Tilda, Ltd. (Tilda Rice)

Nature of Services: Promotion of Trade

The registrant followed developments related to the European Union's (EU) commitments under the Uruguay Round and the enlargement of the EU with regard to imports of rice and the EU's obligations under the World Trade Organization. The registrant also followed developments with respect to the above commitments and U.S. Government policy.

\$60,940.00 for the six month period ending May 31, 2005

Ogilvy Group, Inc. #5626 (T)

Worldwide Plaza 309 West 49th Street New York, NY 10019

VisitBritain (t)

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

Oliver A. Dulle, Jr. & Company, Inc. #4739

8000 Maryland Avenue Suite 1320

St. Louis, MO 63105

Manchester Investment and Development Agency Services (MIDAS) (formerly Trafford Park Development Corporation)

Nature of Services: Marketing Representative

The registrant promoted investment and business opportunities in Trafford Park through the development and marketing of business information. Requests for the information were mailed to individual companies.

\$39,995.75 for the six month period ending June 30, 2005

Overstreet, Larry #5246

7777 Bonhomme Avenue Suite 1740 St. Louis, MO 63105-1911

City of Sunderland, England

Nature of Services: Industrial Promotion

Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

RJI Government Strategies #5671

1710 Rhode Island Avenue, N.W.

8th Floor

Washington, DC 20036

Universal Sourcing Limited (t)

Nature of Services: U.S. Policy Consultant

The registrant will advise and assist the foreign principal with respect to the development and implementation of its government, public affairs, and strategic communications plan in the United States. The registrant will manage the communications and messages with agencies of the U.S. Government and Congress, and with the media, so as to gain their support for and understanding of the business of the foreign principal's clients in the fuel and energy, telecommunications and financial sectors and also to the Russian non-governmental organizations engaged in these fields.

\$150,000.00 received prior to registration on March 15, 2005

Skipper Jr., William H. #5325

2800 S. Shirlington Road

Suite 401

Arlington, VA 22206-3608

Defence Evaluation and Research Agency

Nature of Services: Consultant Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

Spring O'Brien & Company, Inc. #3661

50 West 23rd Street

11th Floor

New York, NY 10010-1481

British Trade Development Office

Nature of Services: Promotion of Trade

Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

Spring O'Brien & Company, Inc. #3661

50 West 23rd Street

11th Floor

New York, NY 10010-1481

Devon & Cornwall Development Bureau

Nature of Services: Advertising Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

Spring O'Brien & Company, Inc. #3661

50 West 23rd Street

11th Floor

New York, NY 10010-1481

Inward, Ltd.

Nature of Services: Advertising Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

State Affairs Company #5674

1500 Wilson Boulevard

Suite 520

Arlington, VA 22209

Citigate Public Affairs

Nature of Services: U.S. Policy Consultant

The registrant agreed to assist the First Secretary of Scottish Affairs develop a detailed program of contacts at the state level where specific governments or public policy groups have developed public policy expertise that could benefit Scotland.

Finances: None Reported

Urenco, Inc. #5137

2600 Virginia Avenue, N.W.

Suite 610

Washington, DC 20037

Urenco, Ltd.

Nature of Services: Public Relations/Lobbying

The registrant studied the demand of the uranium enrichment market in the United States including compiling data on both current requirements and future demands. The registrant also prepared proposals for bidding on uncommitted enrichment requirements and negotiated terms for new contracts and support services.

\$583,100.00, solely in connection with commercial transactions, for the six month period ending May 31, 2005

Van Scovoc Associates, Inc. #5401

101 Constitution Avenue, N.W.

Suite 600 West

Washington, DC 20001

United Kingdom Defense Procurement Office British Embassy

Nature of Services: Promotion of Investment

The registrant contacted members of Congress to arrange meetings to discuss defense related areas of interest to the British.

\$36,000.00 for the six month period ending June 30, 2005

VisitBritain #579

551 Fifth Avenue

Suite 701

New York, NY 10176-0799

British Tourist Authority

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

Welsh Development Agency #3819

191 North Wacker Drive

Suite 1685

Chicago, IL 60606

Welsh Development Agency

Nature of Services: Promotion of Investment

Staff members of the registrant's offices in Chicago, and San Francisco provided information to North American companies to promote business and investment in Wales.

\$574,934.52 for the six month period ending March 31, 2005

GRENADA

Richartz Fliss Clark & Pope, Inc. #5623

305 Madison Avenue Room 2145 New York, NY 10165-0006

Grenada Board of Tourism

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

GUATEMALA

Ed Graves & Associates #4541

1750 H Street, N.W. Suite 600 Washington, DC 20006

CBI Sugar Group

Nature of Services: Government Relations/Lobbying

The registrant met with representatives of the foreign principal concerning sweetener negotiations with Mexico and on policies that were related to sugar trade and tariff rate quota and provided counsel to the foreign principal on these issues.

\$20,000.00 for the six month period ending January 31,2005

GUINEA

White & Case, LLP #2759

1155 Avenue of the Americas New York, NY 10036-2787

Republic of Guinea

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant provided general legal representation to the foreign principal.

Finances: None Reported

GUYANA

Foley Hoag, LLP #4776

1875 K Street, N.W.

Suite 800

Washington, DC 20006-1238

Republic of Guyana

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant provided advice and assistance with respect to issues affecting the bilateral relations between Guyana

and the United States.

\$30,000.00 for the six month period ending March 31,2005

Prince, Leslie F. #4238

381 Broad Street

A-617

Newark, NJ 07104 -3363

Guyana Democratic Party

Nature of Services: Fund Raising

Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

Prince, Leslie F. #4238

381 Broad Street

A-617

Newark, NJ 07104 -3363

Guyana Republican Party

Nature of Services: Fund Raising

Activities: None Reported

Finances: None Reported

HONDURAS

Schmeltzer, Aptaker & Shepard, P.C. #5304

2600 Virginia Avenue, N.W. Suite 1000

Washington, DC 20037-1922

Government of Honduras, Embassy, Comision Nacional De Administracion de Cuotas Textiles y Prendas de Vestir

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant drafted materials to be disseminated by the foreign principal to advance the foreign principal's position concerning the Central American Free Trade Agreement (CAFTA). The registrant also arranged and participated in meetings with Administration officials, members of Congress, congressional staffers, U.S. Government officials and U.S. industry representatives concerning CAFTA, as well as immigration issues and other concerns of importance to the foreign principal.

\$64,144.03 for the six month period ending March 31, 2005

HONG KONG

Burson-Marsteller #2469

1801 K Street, N.W.

Suite 1000-L

Washington, DC 20006-1301

Hong Kong Special Administrative Region - Hong Kong Economic and Trade Offices

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant provided public relations support by assisting the foreign principal with issues affecting the economic and political future of Hong Kong. The registrant also promoted foreign investment opportunities in Hong Kong.

\$191,614.53 for the six month period ending April 30, 2005

Development Counsellors International #4777

461 Park Avenue South

9th Floor

New York, NY 10016

Hong Kong Tourism Board

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

The registrant developed public relations and promotional ideas to promote tourism to Hong Kong.

\$60,000.00 for the six month period ending March 31,2005

Hong Kong Tourism Board #2110

10940 Wilshire Boulevard

Suite 2050

Los Angeles, CA 90024-3915

Government of Hong Kong

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

To promote tourism on behalf of its principal, the registrant distributed promotional material and provided information to all segments of the travel industry and traveling public. The registrant also participated in trade shows, promotions, and travel seminars with other tourist offices. The registrant's offices are located in Los Angeles and New York.

\$2,102,622.82 for the six month period ending April 29, 2005

Hong Kong Trade Development Council, Inc. #2181

219 East 46th Street

New York, NY 10017

Hong Kong Trade Development Council

Nature of Services: Promotion of Trade

The registrant provided information to its principal regarding the market situation in America, assisted in promotional programs, and served as consultant to Hong Kong businessmen. The registrant's offices are located in New York, Chicago, Los Angeles and Miami.

\$3,716,652.49 for the six month period ending January 31, 2005

HONG KONG

Loeffler Tuggev Pauerstein Rosenthal, LLP #5432

1801 K Street, NW

Suite 340

Washington, DC 20006

Hong Kong Economic and Trade Office

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant's government affairs efforts included contacting members of Congress and their staff, as well as executive branch officials, regarding constitutional developments in Hong Kong, international trade policy, the U.S.-China trade relationship, and the World Trade Organization.

\$206,436.78 for the six month period ending May 31, 2005

MPD Consultants, LLC #5540

5615 Bent Branch Road

Bethesda, MD 20816

Hong Kong Trade Development Council (through Loeffler Tuggey Pauerstein Rosenthal LLP)

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant provided advice to the foreign principal regarding trade and policy matters.

\$6,392.09 for the six month period ending March 1,2005

Policy Impact Strategic Communications, Inc. #5610

1401 K Street, N.W.

Suite 600

Washington, DC 20005

Hutchison Whampoa Limited

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant provided public relations services to the foreign principal to promote its image and brand in the United States. The registrant contacted business and government officials to introduce the foreign principal and its company executives, and to discuss U.S.-China relations, international trade and telecommunications. The registrant also disseminated the foreign principal's profile and media kit.

\$150,000.00 for the six month period ending March 31, 2005

Sidley Austin Brown & Wood #3731

1501 K Street, N.W.

8th Floor

Washington, DC 20005

Hong Kong Trade Development Council

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant provided legal advice and related services on trade-related matters.

\$177,082.36 for the six month period ending March 13,2005

HONG KONG

Wexler & Walker Public Policy Associates #5265

1317 F Street, N.W. Suite 600 Washington, DC 20004

Hong Kong Trade Development Council

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant provided advice, support and assistance in lobbying the Congress and the executive branch on legislation and policies affecting the trade interests of Hong Kong, including U.S. implementation of the World Trade Organization (WTO) agreements, export control and strategic trade, fast track authority, textile bills, 301 status, anti-dumping legislation and actions, labor rights, and competition policy issues. The registrant met with staff and members of Congress and the executive branch to explain the views of the foreign principal on trade legislation or administration policies that affect Hong Kong.

\$229,000.00 for the six month period ending January 31,2005

ICELAND

Iceland Tourist Board #2863

655 Third Avenue

Suite 1810

New York, NY 10017

Iceland Tourist Board

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

The registrant provided general travel information services and distributed travel literature to travel agents and individuals in order to promote travel to Iceland.

\$736,000.00 for the six month period ending February 15, 2005

Kronmiller, Theodore George #4649

961 Leigh Mill Road

Great Falls, VA 22066-2323

Government of Iceland

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

Plexus Consulting Group, LLC #5373

1620 Eye Street, N.W.

Suite 210

Washington, DC 20006

Arni Mathiesen Minister of Fisheries Government of Iceland

Nature of Services: Consulting/Communications

The registrant provided communications services relating to fisheries management.

\$90,000.00 for the six month period ending June 30, 2005

INDIA

Collins, Grace #5566

1901 Pennsylvania Avenue, N.W.

Suite 802

Washington, DC 20006

Government of the Peoples Republic of Nagalim/National Socialist Council of Nagalim (Nagaland) (I-M)

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant set up meetings with U.S. Government officials and various civic groups to meet with the National Socialist Council of Nagaland to discuss issues concerning Nagaland. The registrant also disseminated informational materials on behalf of the foreign principal. In addition, the registrant contacted individuals to go to Nagaland on a charity mission trip.

\$35,100.00 for the six month period ending January 31,2005

Council of Khalistan #5597

730 24th Street, N.W.

Suite 310

Washington, DC 20037

Council of Khalistan

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant wrote letters to Administration officials and members of Congress regarding human rights violations of Sikhs and other minorities in India, and the discrimination against Punjab and Sikhs by the Indian Government.

Finances: None Reported

DCA Advertising, Inc. #5116

666 Fifth Avenue

9th Floor

New York, NY 10103

Government of India Tourist Office

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

The registrant placed tourism advertising in consumer and trade publications for the foreign principal.

\$601,761.88 for the six month period ending June 30, 2005

INDIA

India Tourism, New York #2329

1270 Avenue of the Americas

Suite 1808

New York, NY 10020-1700

Government of India

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

India Trade Promotion Organization #2975

Suite 824 - Lincoln Building 60 East 42nd Street New York, NY 10165

Trade Development Authority

Nature of Services: Promotion of Trade

The registrant provided trade data and commercial information, and forwarded trade inquiries on products of trade interest to the foreign principal. The registrant also participated in trade shows on behalf of the foreign principal.

\$290,618.66 for the six month period ending April 26, 2005

INDONESIA

APCO Worldwide, Inc. #4561

700 12th Street, NW

Suite 800

Washington, DC 20005

Government of Indonesia (t)

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant provided strategic advice and counsel to the foreign principal concerning trade and foreign policy issues and assisted the foreign principal in communicating with U.S. business leaders in the interests of promoting positive U.S./Indonesia relations.

Finances: None Reported

KWR International, Inc. #5119

140 West End Avenue New York, NY 10023

Batam Industrial Development Authority

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant prepared and disseminated a press release and information, planning for journalist familiarization trips to Batam.

\$12,075.00 for the six month period ending January 31, 2005

Richard L. Collins & Company, Inc. #5537

2111 Wilson Boulevard Suite 700

Arlington, VA 22201

The Gus Dur Foundation

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant agreed to assist and engage the foreign principal in various activities which include, but are not limited to, meeting with members of Congress and their staffs, writing editorials and other opinion articles, preparing schedules of proposed meetings and events between Indonesian Government officials and targeted members of Congress, drafting briefing papers and talking points for use by Indonesian officials in their interactions with members of Congress, their staffs, and others, organizing a seminar by a major Washington think tank on Indonesia's role in combating international terrorism, and preparing proposed legislative language on aspects of U.S.-Indonesian relations if and when appropriate.

Finances: None Reported

INDONESIA

White & Case, LLP #2759

1155 Avenue of the Americas New York, NY 10036-2787

Republic of Indonesia

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant provided general legal representation to the foreign principal.

\$479,612.64 for the six month period ending March 9, 2005

Alpine Tourist Commission #2052

C/O Switzerland Tourism 608 Fifth Avenue New York, NY 10020

Alpine Tourist Commission

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

The registrant distributed brochures and press releases and placed advertisements promoting travel to the Alpine region.

\$479,529.11 for the six month period ending March 27, 2005

Arab Information Center #876

League of Arab States 1100 - 17th Street, N.W., Suite 602 Washington, DC 20036

League of Arab States

Nature of Services: Promotion of Trade

The registrant acted as consultant to the foreign principal. The registrant also collected public information of interest to the foreign principal and transmitted the information to the foreign principal. In addition, the registrant gave speeches and conducted media interviews on behalf of the foreign principal.

\$542,480.25 for the six month period ending June 30, 2005

Caribbean Tourism Organization #991

80 Broad Street 32nd Floor New York, NY 10004

Caribbean Tourism Organization

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

The registrant promoted tourist travel to the Caribbean region through publicity releases and the distribution of tourist folders. The registrant also engaged in public relations concerning the joint interests of the foreign government islands, the U.S. Virgin Islands and Puerto Rico, as well as the interests of allied members engaged in the operations of hotels in the Caribbean.

\$935,953.00 for the six month period ending June 30, 2005

Chadbourne & Parke, LLP #5685

1200 New Hampshire Avenue, NW

Suite 300

Washington, DC 20036

Asian Development Bank

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant agreed to talk to the Treasury Department and the staffs of the congressional tax-writing committees about the effect of section 409A of the Internal Revenue Code on Americans who work for the bank with an eye to possible relief.

Finances: None Reported

East Asia Travel Association #2423 (T)

C/O Tourism Auth. of Thailand 304 Park Avenue South, 8th Floor

New York, NY 10010

East Asia Travel Association (t)

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

European Travel Commission #574

One Rockefeller Plaza

Suite 214

New York, NY 10020

European Travel Commission

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

Activities: None Reported

\$233,026.00 for the six month period ending June 30, 2005

Holland & Knight #3718

2099 Pennsylvania Avenue, N.W.

Washington, DC 20006-6801

Fondo Latinoamericano de Reservas - FLAR

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant met with U.S. Government officials to discuss the foreign principal's application to become an International Organization.

\$49,554.46 for the six month period ending February 7, 2005

InterVISTAS-ga2 Consulting, Inc. #4902 (T)

1800 K Street, N.W.

Suite 1104

Washington, DC 20006

Association of Asia Pacific Airlines (t)

Nature of Services: Lobbying Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

Prince, Leslie F. #4238

381 Broad Street

A-617

Newark, NJ 07104 -3363

Organization of Eastern Caribbean States (OECS)

Nature of Services: Lobbying Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

Richard L. Collins & Company, Inc. #5537

2111 Wilson Boulevard

Suite 700

Arlington, VA 22201

International Fund for Agricultural Development

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant contacted members of Congress and executive branch officials in an effort to gain support of the foreign principal's objectives and programs. The registrant also prepared an annual report to the foreign principal including a summary of activities during 2004.

\$17,500.00 for the six month period ending February 28,2005

Weber Shandwick, Inc. #5579

700 13th Street, N.W.

Washington, DC 20005

Delegation of the European Commission to the United States

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant provided advice and counsel with regard to communication activities of the foreign principal in the United States.

\$102,517.82 for the six month period ending April 30, 2005

Wilson & Wasserstein, Inc. #5362

1401 K Street, N.W.

10th Floor

Washington, DC 20005

West African Friends

Nature of Services: Lobbying Activities: None Reported

Finances: None Reported

IRAQ

Barbour Griffith & Rogers, LLC #5430

1275 Pennsylvania Avenue, N.W.

Tenth Floor

Washington, DC 20004

Kurdish Democratic Party - Iraq

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant arranged meetings between KDP officials and U.S. Government officials, and advised the foreign principal on U.S. policymaking processes with regard to the Iraqi Government.

\$273,209.25 for the six month period ending May 31, 2005

Clark & Weinstock #5617

601 13th Street, N.W.

Suite 410 South

Washington, DC 20005

Rend Al-Rahim Representative of the Iraqi Governing Council (Amb. - Des.) (t)

Nature of Services: U.S. Policy Consultant

The registrant assisted the foreign principal in obtaining meetings with members of Congress and their staff, Administration officials, and the media. The registrant also assisted in developing strategy and in preparing talking-points for meetings and speaking engagements.

Pro-bono engagement

Cleary, Gottlieb, Steen & Hamilton, LLP #508

2000 Pennsylvania Avenue, NW

Washington, DC 20006-1801

Ministry of Finance of the Republic of Iraq

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant represented the foreign principal with respect to the restructuring of its external indebtedness and participated in meetings with U.S. Government officials in this regard.

\$1,562,820.76 for the six month period ending June 30, 2005

FWH and Associates, LLC #5587

527 North Norwood Street

Arlington, VA 22203

Iraqi Independent Democrats Adnan Pachachi, Chairman

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant agreed to represent the foreign principal in communicating the views of the Iraqi Independent Democrats to the United States Government. The agreement is a pro-bono agreement with the possibility of payment for certain travel expenses.

Pro-bono financial agreement

IRAQ

Goodwin Procter, LLP #3901

901 New York Avenue, N.W.

Washington, DC 20001

Iraqi National Congress Support Foundation (INCSF)

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

Russo Marsh & Rogers #5682

770 L Street Suite 950

Sacramento, CA 95814

Kurdistan Regional Government

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant will assist the foreign principal in developing a public relations plan by creating and distributing news advertisements, television commercials, press releases and other printed materials.

\$20,000.00 received prior to registration on May 10, 2005

Shemdin, Nijyar H. #5196

1420 Spring HIll Road

Suite 600

McLean, VA 22102-3030

Kurdistan Regional Government

Nature of Services: U.S. Policy Consultant

The registrant was a guest speaker at two World Affairs Council events; one in Ventura County, California, and the other in Greensboro, North Carolina.

\$217,920.00 for the six month period ending January 31, 2005

White & Case, LLP #2759

1155 Avenue of the Americas

New York, NY 10036-2787

Republic of Iraq

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant provided general legal representation to the foreign principal.

\$370,202.50 for the six month period ending March 9,2005

IRELAND

Enterprise Ireland #2518

Ireland House 345 Park Avenue, 17th Floor New York, NY 10154-0037

An Bord Trachtala/Irish Trade Board (formerly: Coras Trachtala/Irish Export Board)

Nature of Services: Promotion of Trade

Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

Friends of Sinn Fein, Inc. #5006

67 Wall Street Suite 2401

New York, NY 10005

Sinn Fein

Nature of Services: Fundraising/Lobbying

The registrant met with members of Congress, government agencies, U.S. organizations, newspapers and other groups to provide information encouraging economic development and peaceful conditions in Ireland. The registrant arranged lecture tours, media presentations and fund-raising events to solicit contributions to support the activities of the foreign principal in Ireland.

\$573,681.00 for the six month period ending April 30, 2005

IDA Ireland #1770

345 Park Avenue 17th Floor

New York, NY 10154

Irish Development Authority, Irish Government Body

Nature of Services: Promotion of Trade

The registrant's U.S. offices in New York, Boston, Chicago, Atlanta, and San Jose solicited inquiries from companies and professional advisors concerning manufacturing, industrial development and services investment opportunities in Ireland.

\$3,270,000.00 for the six month period ending January 10, 2005

IRELAND

Shannon Free Airport Development Company, Ltd. #2467

345 Park Avenue

17th Floor

New York, NY 10154-0037

Shannon Free Airport Development Company, Ltd.

Nature of Services: Industrial Promotion

Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

Tourism Ireland Limited #5594

345 Park Avenue

New York, NY 10154

Tourism Ireland Limited

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

The registrant promoted tourism to Ireland by arranging familiarization trips for travel agents and writers, distributing travel brochures, placing advertisements in newspapers and magazines, contacting travel agents and editors, and participating in travel trade shows in various U.S. cities.

\$3,149,940.00 for the six month period ending June 30, 2005

ISRAEL

Alden Films, Business Education Films, Films of the Nations #2100

Box 449

Clarksburg, NJ 08510

Consulate General of Israel (formerly: Israel Information Service)

Nature of Services: Public Relations

Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

Arent Fox, PLLC #5476

1050 Connecticut Avenue, N.W. Washington, DC 20036-5339

Israel Foreign Trade Risks Insurance Corporation, Ltd.

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant provided legal and related services on Export - Import Bank of the United States negotiations of bilateral co-financing agreements with foreign export credit agencies on behalf of the foreign principal.

\$305.00 for the six month period ending February 28, 2005

Arnold & Porter, LLP #1750

555 - 12th Street, N.W.

Washington, DC 20004-1206

State of Israel, Embassy

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant rendered advice to the foreign principal with respect to various financing vehicles and U.S. laws, regulations and policies relating to taxation, securities, banking, government contracts, international trade, and economic and financial matters. The registrant also provided advice and assistance on the registration of debt securities with the U.S. Securities and Exchange Commission and on the implementation, through USAID, of the loan guarantee program established pursuant to the Supplemental Appropriations Act. In addition, the registrant represented the foreign principal in various litigations. Finally, the registrant met with U.S. Government officials relating to a trade sanctions compliance application.

\$391,325.15 for the six month period ending June 30, 2005

Elchanan Landau Law Offices #5680

38 Keren Hayessod Street Jerusalem, IS 92149

verasarem, 12 / = 1 / .

State of Israel

Nature of Services: Promotion of Trade

The registrant will provide advice and legal representation in regard to trade sanctions affecting the Eilat Ashkelon

Pipeline Company.

\$85,893.00 received prior to registration on May 5, 2005

ISRAEL

Geoffrey Weill Associates Inc. #5563

27 West 24th Street

New York, NY 10010

Israel Ministry of Tourism

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

MWW Group #5448

One Meadowlands Plaza

East Rutherford, NJ 07073

Israel Ministry of Tourism

Nature of Services: Media Relations

The registrant provided public relations and media relations services.

Finances: None Reported

Nurnberger & Associates, Inc. #5516

1735 New York Avenue, N.W.

Suite 500

Washington, DC 20006

Hebrew University of Jerusalem

Nature of Services: Government Relations

The registrant met with members of Congress, congressional staff aides, U.S. government officials and private organization representatives to discuss U.S. research programs available to Israeli scientists, and sources for federal and private grants.

\$31,500.00 for the six month period ending February 28, 2005

Raday, Boaz #5681

Yossef St. 38

Modiin, IS

State of Israel

Nature of Services: Promotion of Trade

The registrant will provide advice and legal representation regarding trade sanctions affecting the Eilat Ashkelon Pipeline Company.

\$10,966.53 received prior to registration on May 5, 2005

ISRAEL

Rubenstein Associates, Inc. #4778

1345 Avenue of the Americas

30th Floor

New York, NY 10105-0109

Consulate of the State of Israel in New York (t)

Nature of Services: Media Relations

The registrant provided strategic public relations advice and guidance.

\$3,000.00 for the six month period ending March 31, 2005

Sidley Austin Brown & Wood #3731

1501 K Street, N.W.

8th Floor

Washington, DC 20005

Government of Israel

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

Activities: None Reported

\$22,351.82 for the six month period ending March 13,2005

World Zionist Organization - American Section, Inc. #2278

633 Third Avenue

21st Floor

New York, NY 10017

Executive of the World Zionist Organization, Jerusalem

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant participated in workshops and conferences and distributed materials to increase support for the foreign principal's educational, cultural and religious goals.

\$5,072,935.00 for the six month period ending June 30, 2005

ITALY

#3856 GCI Group Inc.

825 Third Avenue

24th Floor

New York, NY 10022-7519

Italian Trade Commission (t)

Nature of Services: Promotion of Trade

The registrant provided public relations services to market Italy as a business environment for investment.

\$11,250.00 for the six month period ending January 11, 2005

Gibbons & Company, Inc. #4367

P.O. Box 1037

McLean, VA 22101-1037

Elettronica Veneta & IN.El., S.p.A.

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

Italian Government Tourist Board (ENIT), Los Angeles #1884

12400 Wilshire Boulevard

Suite 550

Los Angeles, CA 90025

Ente Nazionale Italiano per il Turismo (ENIT)

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

The registrant provided tourist information and sponsored seminars, exhibitions and workshops for representatives of

the U.S. travel industry.

\$218,120.00 for the six month period ending June 30, 2005

Italian Government Tourist Board, New York #568

630 Fifth Avenue

Suite 1565

New York, NY 10111

Ente Nazionale Italiano per il Turismo

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

ITALY

#1892

Italian Government Travel Office, Chicago

500 North Michigan Avenue

Suite 2240

Chicago, IL 60611

Ente Nazionale Italiano per il Turismo (ENIT)

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

JAMAICA

FCB/Leber Katz Partners, Inc. #2415

150 East 42nd Street

4th Floor

New York, NY 10017-5612

Jamaica Tourist Board

Nature of Services: Advertising

Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

Jamaica Tourist Board, Chicago #2118

4655 S. Dr. Martin Luther King Drive

Suite 201

Chicago, IL 60653

Jamaica Tourist Board

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

Jamaica Tourist Board, Florida #2360

5201 Blue Lagoon Drive

Suite 670

Miami, FL 33126

Jamaica Tourist Board

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

The registrant visited travel agencies, group planners, and airlines to encourage travel to Jamaica. The registrant also participated in travel, trade and consumer shows, hosted seminars, organized familiarization tours, and disseminated travel brochures, posters, and videos on behalf of the foreign principal.

\$1,045,650.00 for the six month period ending January 26, 2005

Jamaica Tourist Board, Los Angeles #3305

8703 La Tijera Boulevard

Suite 208

Los Angeles, CA 90010

Jamaica Tourist Board

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported **JAMAICA**

Jamaica Tourist Board, New York #1445

767 Third Avenue 2nd Floor, Suite 2127 New York, NY 10017 Jamaica Tourist Board

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

Ruder & Finn, Inc. #1481

301 East 57th Street New York, NY 10022 Jamaica Tourist Board

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant wrote and disseminated press releases to travel, trade, consumer lifestyle media and to national and regional newspapers in the U.S. The registrant also attended strategic planning meetings in Jamaica, planned and organized special promotions, created e-mail release and letters for dissemination to travel agents, organized and hosted group press trips to Jamaica, organized and staffed special events, arranged media interviews, produced video news releases and arranged site inspections for U.S. television shows.

\$959,168.09 for the six month period ending March 27, 2005

Alexander Strategy Group #5557

3000 K Street, N.W.

Suite 101

Washington, DC 20007

Government of Japan (Japan External Trade Organization)

Nature of Services: Promotion of Trade

The registrant contacted congressional staffers regarding general trade issues, beef exports to Japan, and H. Res, 137 on behalf of the foreign principal.

Finances: None Reported

Butterfield Carter and Associates #5398

1010 Pennsylvania Avenue, S.E.

Washington, DC 20003

Embassy of Japan

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant provided advice and represented the foreign principal on issues pertaining to Japanese whaling activities.

\$54,625.00 for the six month period ending June 30, 2005

Butterfield Carter and Associates #5398

1010 Pennsylvania Avenue, S.E.

Washington, DC 20003

Institute of Cetacean Research

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant attended the International Whaling Commission meeting in Ulsan, South Korea

\$36,683.08 for the six month period ending June 30, 2005

Caparso, Anne Smith #5331

1725 I Street, NW

Suite 300-5

Washington, DC 20006

Government of Japan, Embassy

Nature of Services: Consultant/Lobbying

The registrant arranged meetings for Embassy staff with U.S. Congressional staff for the purposing of discussing foreign policy issues that affect the U.S.-Japan relationship, such as, security issues in Asia, U.S.-Japan cooperation, and foreign affairs and defense issues of current interest in Congress.

\$5,600.00 for the six month period ending March 31,2005

Charles E. Butler & Associates #3544

60 East 42nd Street

Suite 757

New York, NY 10165

Japan Iron & Steel Exporters' Association

Nature of Services: Promotion of Trade

The registrant engaged in general public relations activities to present the view of the Japanese steel industry to the American public.

\$54,708.00 for the six month period ending June 30, 2005

Daniel J. Edelman, Inc. - San Francisco #5664

221 Main Street

Suite 1300

San Francisco, CA 94105

JETRO Japanese External Trade Organization

Nature of Services: Promotion of Trade

The registrant provided public relations services, including local media relations, event promotion, creation of advertisement and local ad buys, strategic counsel, and account management.

\$147,211.66 for the six month period ending June 30, 2005

Daniel J. Edelman, Inc. #3657

1500 Broadway

Fifth Floor

New York, NY 10036

Office of the Japanese Consul General

Nature of Services: Media Relations

The registrant provided strategic counseling. The registrant also prepared informational materials which were disseminated to newspapers by the foreign principal.

\$30,459.23 for the six month period ending March 12, 2005

Debevoise & Plimpton #3527

919 Third Avenue

New York, NY 10022

Sony Corporation

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant provided legal advice to the foreign principal on copyright issues.

\$142,635.13 for the six month period ending April 5, 2005

Fogarty Klein Monroe #5658

7155 Old Katy Road Suite 100 Houston, TX 77024

JETRO - Houston

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant provided public relations services to assist with communications. The registrant disseminated news releases about Japanese bands performing at an annual music festival and a seven city tour.

\$89,503.00 for the six month period ending May 31, 2005

Fukuoka Prefectural Government San Francisco Office #5591

111 North Market Street Suite 636 San Jose, CA 95113

Fukuoka Prefectural Government

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant engaged in activities in California to enhance the exchange of economic, cultural, and other exchange programs between California and Fukuoka.

\$66,414.75 for the six month period ending June 30, 2005

Garvey, Schubert & Barer #3047

1191 Second Avenue, 18th Floor

Seattle, WA 98101-2939

Government of Japan, Embassy (t)

Nature of Services: U.S. Policy Consultant

The registrant gathered and analyzed information on U.S. Government policy towards preventing and detecting cases of BSE in U.S. cattle.

\$10,804.84 for the six month period ending February 9, 2005

Garvey, Schubert & Barer #3047

1191 Second Avenue, 18th Floor Seattle, WA 98101-2939

Japan Fisheries Association

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant monitored congressional, administrative and judicial action with respect to U.S. fisheries policies, especially legislation affecting fishing on the high seas and U.S. participation in international fisheries conferences.

\$2,309.00 for the six month period ending February 9, 2005

Garvey, Schubert & Barer #3047

1191 Second Avenue, 18th Floor Seattle, WA 98101-2939

Japan International Agricultural Council (t)

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services

The registrant provided the foreign principal with study reports on the U.S. rice industry, domestic farm legislation and the World Trade Organization, and the positions the U.S. rice industry and the U.S. Government are taking in multilateral and bilateral negotiations on rice and other agricultural sectors.

\$16,506.21 for the six month period ending February 9, 2005

Garvey, Schubert & Barer #3047

1191 Second Avenue, 18th Floor

Seattle, WA 98101-2939

National Fisheries Cooperative Council of Nori and Lavor Products (t)

Nature of Services: Promotion of Trade

The registrant provided advice on trade matters relating to Japanese import quotas on nori. The registrant will gather information through telephone calls and meetings with government officials and interested persons in the private sector

\$25,959.75 for the six month period ending February 9, 2005

Global Policy Group, Inc. #5290

1101 16th Street, N.W. Suite 310 Washington, DC 20036-4803

JETRO, New York

Nature of Services: U.S. Policy Consultant

The registrant provided the foreign principal with research reports and memoranda on pension fund governance, social security and the 109th Congress, regulation of pesticides, regulation of vaccines supply, U.S. inward investment promotion, federal thrift savings plan, and up date on social security reform.

\$62,000.00 for the six month period ending June 30, 2005

Hastings, Jay Donald #2867

1676 Parkview Drive N.E. Bainbridge Island, WA 98110-2349

Japan Fisheries Association

Nature of Services: Industrial Promotion

The registrant monitored U.S. Government and industry activities on fisheries management and trade policy as these U.S. activities relate to Japanese fisheries and trade interests. The registrant provided advice to the foreign principal and its members on these policy issues.

\$26,974.04 for the six month period ending April 30, 2005

Hecht, Spencer & Associates, Inc. #5451

499 South Capitol Street, S.W.

Suite 507

Washington, DC 20003

Government of Japan

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant rendered government relations and political consulting services to the foreign principal in connection with U.S. Government positions, actions and legislation regarding claims against Japanese nationals, including corporations. The registrant's activities included communications with current and former executive branch officials, members of Congress and their staffs relating to legislation and actions of the executive branch and U.S. Government agencies that may affect the interests of the Government of Japan.

\$150,000.00 for the six month period ending February 28, 2005

Hogan & Hartson, L.L.P. #2244

555 - 13th Street, N.W. Columbia Square Washington, DC 20004-1109

Government of Japan

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant rendered advice and representation to the foreign principal on U.S. laws, regulations, policies and actions by the executive branch and U.S. Government agencies that may affect or relate to the activities and interests of the foreign principal, including U.S. Government positions, actions and legislation regarding claims against the Government of Japan and/or Japanese nationals, including corporations. The registrant contacted U.S. Government officials in connection with H.R. 850 and S. 1239, bills which are both entitled "Former Prisoners of War Special Compensation Act of 2003" and H.R. 1864 and 1703, bills entitled "The Justice for United States Prisoners of War Act of 2003".

\$373,065.78 for the six month period ending February 28, 2005

Japan Center for Intercultural Communications (JCIC) #4998

2-7-7 Hirakawa-cho Chiyoda-ku Tokyo, 102-0093, JA Japanese Government

Nature of Services: Media Relations

The registrant produced one television CM spot program entitled "Expo 2005 Aichi, Japan" and arranged for its broadcast in the United States in January 2005 and March 2005.

\$417,413.54 for the six month period ending March 31, 2005

Japan Marketing #5327

34 Huntley Court Niantic, CT 06357

Japan External Trade Organization

Nature of Services: Public Relations

Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

Japan National Tourist Organization, Los Angeles #2350

515 South Figueroa Street

Suite 1470

Los Angeles, CA 90071

Japan National Tourist Organization

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

The registrant disseminated news releases, participated in travel trade shows and expositions, and conducted investigations and research to promote travel to Japan.

Finances: None Reported

Japan National Tourist Organization, New York #769

One Rockefeller Plaza

Suite 1250

New York, NY 10020

Japan National Tourist Organization

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

The registrant distributed travel pamphlets, participated in travel fairs and expositions, and conducted investigations and research to promote tourism to Japan.

\$1,037,017.96 for the six month period ending June 30, 2005

Japan National Tourist Organization, San Francisco #2349

One Daniel Burnham Court

Suite 250 C

San Francisco, CA 94109-5455

Japan National Tourist Organization

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

The registrant participated in fairs and seminars, placed advertisements and distributed a travel newsletter to promote travel to Japan.

\$352,918.41 for the six month period ending January 3, 2005

Japan Network Group, Inc. #4490

100 Broadway 15th Floor New York, NY 10005

JNG Shareholders Group

Nature of Services: Rebroadcast Japan Radio and TV Programs

The registrant engaged in the rebroadcast of Japanese T.V. The registrant sold Japanese language programming via Echostar, a major DBS provider. The registrant purchases programming from Japanese and U.S. television networks at commercial rates. This programming includes news, entertainment, documentaries and sports.

\$1,251,354.00 for the six month period ending March 31, 2005 by selling advertising at commercial rates and for distribution and promotion of NHK International TV services and programming.

JETRO, Atlanta #4069

245 Peachtree Center Avenue, N.E. Suite 2208, Marquis One Tower Atlanta, GA 30303-1224

Japan External Trade Organization (JETRO)

Nature of Services: Promotion of Trade

The registrant provided to public officials, associations, individuals and interested parties, information and materials related to various aspects of the Japanese economy and business, as well as U.S.-Japan economic and trade relations. The registrant also monitored the development of U.S. economic and market conditions for the foreign principal.

\$445,326.22 for the six month period ending June 30, 2005

JETRO, Chicago #1850

1 East Wacker Drive

Suite 600

Chicago, IL 60601

City of Osaka

Nature of Services: Promotion of Trade

The registrant distributed information and publicity materials concerning Japanese merchandise and Japanese

companies.

Finances: None Reported

JETRO, Chicago #1850

1 East Wacker Drive

Suite 600

Chicago, IL 60601

Japan External Trade Organization (JETRO)

Nature of Services: Promotion of Trade

The registrant conducted research on foreign trade in the United States, disseminated information on trade, and sponsored and participated in seminars to promote trade between Japan and the United States.

\$1,457,151.86 for the six month period ending February 2,2005

JETRO, Denver #4017 (T)

1200 - 17th Street

Suite 1110

Denver, CO 80202

Japan External Trade Organization (JETRO) (t)

Nature of Services: Promotion of Trade

The registrant conducted research in matters concerning foreign trade between Japan and the United States, disseminated publications on foreign trade, and participated in trade shows, exhibitions, and seminars.

\$94,849.73 for the six month period ending January 31, 2005

JETRO, Houston #2277

1221 McKinney Street

Suite 4141

Houston, TX 77010

Japan External Trade Organization (JETRO)

Nature of Services: Promotion of Trade

The registrant conducted market research on trade matters between the United States and Japan, and organized trade exhibitions, conferences, and related events, disseminating information about Japanese industries, merchandise, and business practices designed to promote U.S.-Japan trade.

\$767,029.63 for the six month period ending March 20,2005

JETRO, Los Angeles #1833

777 South Figueroa Street Suite 2650

Los Angeles, CA 90017-2513

Japan External Trade Organization (JETRO)

Nature of Services: Promotion of Trade

The registrant conducted research in matters concerning foreign trade between Japan and the United States, and disseminated information on the Japanese economy, business, and U.S.-Japan trade relations to American businessmen and public officials, newspapers, libraries, educational institutions, and other interested groups, in the form of films, seminars, speaking engagements, participation in conferences and audio-visual presentations.

\$1,336,077.86 for the six month period ending June 30, 2005

JETRO, New York #1643

1221 Avenue of the Americas

42nd Floor

New York, NY 10020-1079

Ishikawa Prefectural Government

Nature of Services: Promotion of Trade

The registrant provides information and materials relating to the Ishikawa Prefectural Government. The registrant also monitors U.S. economic and market conditions for the foreign principal.

Finances: None Reported

JETRO, New York #1643

1221 Avenue of the Americas

42nd Floor

New York, NY 10020-1079

Japan External Trade Organization

Nature of Services: Promotion of Trade

The registrant conducted research in matters concerning foreign trade between Japan and the United States, and organized trade exhibitions, displays, shows, fairs, and similar events. The registrant disseminated information to strengthen U.S.-Japan economic relations, and distributed publications on foreign trade.

\$6,936,068.48 for the six month period ending June 30, 2005

JETRO, San Francisco #1813

235 Pine Street Suite 1700

San Francisco, CA 94104

Japan External Trade Organization (JETRO)

Nature of Services: Promotion of Trade

The registrant promoted business, trade and investment relationships between Japan and the United States. The registrant also engaged in research and analysis of U.S.-Japan economic, trade, investment and business matters.

\$2,289,723.38 for the six month period ending March 30, 2005

JFCC, Washington Office #4440

1120 Connecticut Avenue, NW

Suite 440

Washington, DC 20036

Japan Federation of Construction Contractors

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant monitored and reported on executive, legislative, and regulatory developments relevant to the foreign principal.

\$168,470.14 for the six month period ending May 31, 2005

Keene & Associates #4511

P.O. Box 161840

Sacramento, CA 95816

Government of Japan, Consulate

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant monitored California legislative and administrative developments. The registrant also provided support for the California-Japan high school student exchange program.

\$20,350.00 for the six month period ending May 31, 2005

Kobe Trade Information Office #2438

1001 Fourth Avenue

Suite 2328

Seattle, WA 98154

Kobe Municipal Government

Nature of Services: Promotion of Trade

The registrant assisted Japanese officials on visits to the United States. The registrant distributed informational brochures and represented the foreign principal at meetings and product shows.

\$159,725.20 for the six month period ending January 2, 2005

Kojima & International Associates, Inc. #5395

4709 Mystic Court Roswell, GA 30075

Japan External Trade Organization

Nature of Services: Promotion of Investment

Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

KWR International, Inc. #5119

140 West End Avenue New York, NY 10023 JETRO, New York

Nature of Services: Distribution of Printed Material

The registrant's services to the foreign principal included general monitoring and counsel, economic research and analysis, and publication of press releases and newsletters.

\$34,900.00 for the six month period ending January 31, 2005

Manufactured Imports and Investment Promotion Organization (MIPRO) #3196

2501 M Street, N.W.

Suite 350

Washington, DC 20037

Manufactured Imports and Investment Promotion Organization (MIPRO)

Nature of Services: Promotion of Trade

The registrant gathered information regarding exports and prospective exports to be used to stimulate and facilitate export trade to Japan.

\$204,239.81 for the six month period ending February 5, 2005

Masaoka & Associates, Inc. #2521

1000 Connecticut Avenue, N.W.

Suite 304

Washington, DC 20036

JETRO, New York (formerly: Japan Trade Center)

Nature of Services: U.S. Policy Consultant

The registrant provided factual information in response to inquiries from the foreign principal. The registrant attended public hearings, seminars, and meetings to report on newsworthy issues. The registration also collected general published news and statistical information, monitored congressional hearings, and contacted government officials to obtain factual information and materials.

Finances: None Reported

Maseng Communications #4660

11305 Baroque Road

Silver Spring, MD 20901

Japan Automobile Manufacturers' Association, Inc.

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant provided strategic communications counsel in conjunction with Porter/Novelli.

\$29,334.03 for the six month period ending May 31, 2005

Mayeroff, Jerry M. #5067

2724 West Coyle Avenue

Chicago, IL 60645-3018

Japan External Trade Organization (JETRO, Chicago)

Nature of Services: Media Relations

Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

Mullin Communications, Inc. #5253

1200 23rd Street, N.W.

Suite 909

Washington, DC 20037

Government of Japan, Embassy

Nature of Services: Editor Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

Osaka Prefectual Government, California Office #5174

120 Montgomery Street Suite 1401

San Francisco, CA 94104

International Business Organization of Osaka

Nature of Services: Promotion of Economy

The registrant contacted local companies interested in exporting and supplied them with information about the Osaka market and business matching program. The registrant sent packets of information about the Osaka market and investment environment to local and state economic development organizations in California and companies throughout the United States identified by the Japan External Trade Organization as having an interest in trade or expanding operations into Japan.

#5174

\$66,684.90 for the six month period ending April 30, 2005

Osaka Prefectual Government, California Office

120 Montgomery Street

Suite 1401

San Francisco, CA 94104

Osaka Prefectural Government

Nature of Services: Promotion of Economy

The registrant contacted local companies interested in exporting and supplied them with information about the Osaka market and business matching program. The registrant sent packets of information about the Osaka market and investment environment to local and state economic development organizations in California and companies throughout the United States identified by the Japan External Trade Organization as having an interest in trade or expanding operations into Japan.

All monies reported under International Business Organization of Osaka

Osaka University, San Francisco Office #5631

120 Montgomery Street Suite 1270 San Francisco, CA 94104

Osaka University

Nature of Services: Information Service

The registrant will organize and maintain a network for alumni of Osaka University in North America, organize foreign exchange programs for students of Osaka University in the United States and U.S. students at Osaka University, support researchers of Osaka University who are in the United States, and coordinate training of Osaka University staff in the United States.

\$88,709.42 for the six month period ending January 31, 2005

Parvin, C. Landon #5551

902 Sylvania Avenue Fredericksburg, VA 22401

Embassy of Japan

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant drafted speeches and remarks for embassy officials to deliver before a variety of audiences, such as Japan-America Societies across the United States and Japan-U.S. business groups, and at charitable, artistic, cultural and educational events. The purpose of the speeches and remarks was to reaffirm the friendship and alliance between Japan and the United States.

\$55,000.00 for the six month period ending April 30, 2005

Policy Development Group, Inc. #5504 (T)

3636 North Central Avenue

Suite 590

Phoenix, AZ 85012-1953

Consulate of Japan at Los Angeles, CA (t)

Nature of Services: U.S. Policy Consultant

The registrant provided monthly reports outlining political and economic development issues in Arizona.

\$2,400.00 for the six month period ending June 30, 2005

Saunders & Company #3440

1015 Duke Street

Alexandria, VA 22314-3551

Embassy of Japan

Nature of Services: U.S. Policy Consultant

The registrant advised the foreign principal concerning U.S.-Japan economic relations, and arranged meetings between Embassy officials and groups of Americans to discuss current events.

\$18,000.00 for the six month period ending February 8, 2005

Saunders & Company #3440

1015 Duke Street

Alexandria, VA 22314-3551

Seiko Epson Corporation

Nature of Services: U.S. Policy Consultant

The registrant provided the foreign principal with reporting and analytical services concerning U.S. trade policy and economic relations with the United States.

\$52,661.41 for the six month period ending February 8, 2005

Tele-Press Associates, Inc. #2832

321 East 53rd Street New York, NY 10022

Japan Fisheries Association

Nature of Services: Lobbying Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

Tele-Press Associates, Inc. #2832

321 East 53rd Street New York, NY 10022

Japan Whaling Association

Nature of Services: Lobbying Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

U.S. Representative Offices of the Development Bank of Japan #5344

1107 - 17th Street N.W.

Suite 1001

Washington, DC 20036

Development Bank of Japan

Nature of Services: Promotion of Investment

The registrant's three offices located in Washington, DC, New York and Los Angeles provided information and material relating to various services, programs and activities of the foreign principal to interested officials and individuals in the U.S. Government, state governments, private corporations, and other organizations, associations or individuals in the United States. The registrant also engaged in activities to promote direct investment in Japan by providing relevant information to interested U.S. firms.

\$730,294.00 for the six month period ending May 31, 2005

JORDAN

Ravdin, Vivien #5630

80 South Van Dorn Street

E104

Alexandria, VA 22304

Royal Hashemite Court of Jordan

Nature of Services: Media Relations

The registrant assisted the Royal Hashemite Court of Jordan by providing editorial consultations for various documents.

\$129,975.00 for the six month period ending January 31, 2005

KAZAKHSTAN

DLA Piper Rudnick Gray Cary US LLP #3712

1200 19th Street, N.W.

Washington, DC 20036

Republic of Kazakhstan, Embassy through Howard Communications

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

Livingston Group L.L.C. #5356

499 South Capitol Street S.W.

Suite 600

Washington, DC 20003

Dr. Karim Massimov, Chief Assistant to the President, Republic of Kazakhstan (t)

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant provided the foreign principal with government affairs representation before the Congress and federal government of the United States. The registrant provided advice on U.S. policies and arranged numerous meetings with members of Congress, staff assistants, and other U.S. Government officials to discuss issues affecting U.S. Kazakhstan relations.

Finances: None Reported

Patton Boggs, L.L.P. #2165

2550 M Street, N.W.

Washington, DC 20037-1350

Corporate Fund Kazakhstan

Nature of Services: Media Relations

The registrant scheduled and attended, or accompanied Embassy staff or other Kazakhstan Government officials, to meetings with members of Congress, congressional staff, and executive branch officials. The primary focus of most of these meetings was to discuss U.S.-Kazakhstan relations.

\$240,523.93 for the six month period ending June 30, 2005

KENYA

Baraka Services #5602

8 Pepperdine Circle Catonsville, MD 21228

Government of Kenya

Nature of Services: Lobbying Activities: None Reported

Finances: None Reported

KOREA, DEMOCRATIC PEOPLES REPUBLIC OF

Chu, Nam Hoon #5590

21027 Sojourn Court

Germantown, MD 20876

DPRK (Democratic People's Republic of Korea)

Nature of Services: Other Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

Institute for Business Development in Euro Asia Limited #5645

27 Portland Terrace

Newcastle upon Tyne, UK NE2 1QP

Government of the Democratic People's Republic of Korea

Nature of Services: Promotion of Investment

Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

ChungCheongNam-Do Provincial Government - New York Office #5187

Empire State Building

350 Fifth Avenue, Suite 1809

New York, NY 10118

Chungcheongnam-Do Provincial Government

Nature of Services: Promotion of Trade

Activities: None Reported

\$178,419.00 for the six month period ending June 30, 2005

Crowell & Moring International, Ltd. #3988

1001 Pennsylvania Avenue, N.W.

Suite 1275

Washington, DC 20004-2595

Korea International Trade Association (formerly: Korean Foreign Trade Association)

Nature of Services: Trade Consultant

The registrant provided advice on general trade matters and analysis regarding trade developments in the United States and drafted an informational brochure.

\$154,547.81 for the six month period ending May 28, 2005

Development Counsellors International #4777

461 Park Avenue South

9th Floor

New York, NY 10016

Korea Trade Investment Promotion Agency

Nature of Services: Promotion of Trade

The registrant developed a program to introduce the foreign principal to a number of U.S. companies who are looking for investment opportunities.

\$17,370.00 for the six month period ending March 31,2005

FCB/Leber Katz Partners, Inc. #2415

150 East 42nd Street

4th Floor

New York, NY 10017-5612

Samsung Electronics Co. Ltd

Nature of Services: Advertising

Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

Printed as of: March 21, 2006

KBS America, Inc. #5684

625 South Kingsley Drive 3rd Floor Los Angeles, CA 90005

e-KBS Co., Ltd.

Nature of Services: Distribution of Film

The registrant will broadcast television programming of the Korean Broadcasting System (KBS) in the United States via satellite. The registrant will also supply DVDs and videotapes containing KBS television programming to video retailers in the United States for rental to the public. In addition, the registrant will allow Korean broadcasting companies in the United States to broadcast KBS television programming in their areas.

\$200,000.00 for the six month period ending May 31, 2005

KBS America, Inc. #5684

625 South Kingsley Drive 3rd Floor Los Angeles, CA 90005

Korean Broadcasting Company

Nature of Services: Distribution of Film

The registrant will broadcast the television programming of the Korean Broadcasting System (KBS) in the United States via satellite. The registrant will also supply DVDs and videotapes containing KBS television programming to video retailers in the United States for rental to the public. The registrant will allow Korean broadcasting companies in the United States to broadcast KBS television programming in their areas.

\$200,000.00 received prior to registration on May 17, 2005

Kim, Nam K. #5595

5120 Frolich Lane Tuxedo, MD 20781

KIST (Korean Institute of Science and Technology)

Nature of Services: Lobbying Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

Korea - U.S. Consulting, Inc. (KCI) #5480

3000 Jenny Lane

Lake Ridge, VA 22192-3912

Embassy of the Republic of Korea (a U.S. treaty ally)

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant provided advice and assistance to embassy officials in understanding U.S. policies and statements. The registrant's services also included drafting the monthly "Korea Update" newsletter, press releases, background papers, and letters to editors, and drafting and/or editing speeches for embassy officials.

\$32,131.25 for the six month period ending March 31, 2005

Korea - United States Exchange Council #5453

3000 K Street, N.W.

Suite 125

Washington, DC 20007

Korea - United States Exchange Council (t)

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant contacted U.S. Government officials to discuss current events in Asia. The registrant also sponsored events which were attended by Capitol Hill staffers, members of the diplomatic community, and think tank representatives, and hosted a trip to Korea by members of Congress and congressional staffers.

\$443,459.71 for the six month period ending February 28, 2005

Korea Economic Institute #3327

1201 F Street, N.W.

Suite 910

Washington, DC 20004

Korea Institute for International Economic Policy (KIEP)

Nature of Services: Promotion of Trade and Investment

The registrant engaged in information activities to promote friendly economic relations between Korea and the United States and to expand bilateral trade and investment. Activities involved contacts with U.S. Government officials and representatives of private industry. The registrant published and circulated a bulletin entitled "Korea Insight."

\$774,018.00 for the six month period ending February 1, 2005

Korea International Trade Association, Inc. #2686

460 Park Avenue

Suite 2200

New York, NY 10022

Korea International Trade Association

Nature of Services: Promotion of Trade

The registrant promoted trade and commerce between the United States and Korea by providing information regarding the import and export of goods, assisting officials and businessmen of both countries, and participating in seminars and conferences.

\$238,000.00 for the six month period ending May 1, 2005

Korea Local Government Center, New York (KLAFIR) #5080

150 East 58th Street

14th Floor

New York, NY 10155-0002

Korea Local Authorities Foundation for International Relations (KLAFIR)

Nature of Services: Promotion of Trade

Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

Korea National Tourism Organization, Chicago #3069

737 North Michigan Avenue

Suite 910

Chicago, IL 60611

Korean National Tourism Organization

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

The registrant promoted tourism to Korea by distributing informational materials.

\$259,857.30 for the six month period ending June 30, 2005

Korea National Tourism Organization, Los Angeles #2544

4801 Wilshire Boulevard

Suite 103

Los Angeles, CA 90010

Korea National Tourism Corporation

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

The registrant promoted tourism to Korea through participating in travel trade shows and tourism seminars.

\$597,498.17 for the six month period ending April 25, 2005

Korea National Tourism Organization, New Jersey #2614

Two Executive Drive Suite 750 Fort Lee, NJ 07024

Korea National Tourism Corporation

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

The registrant promoted tourism to Korea by mailing and distributing brochures to travel trade representatives and the general public. The registrant also participated in meetings of international tourism organizations, and in travel trade shows, meetings/conferences and presentations.

\$451,578.41 for the six month period ending April 1, 2005

Korea Trade Promotion Center #1619

460 Park Avenue Suite 402 New York, NY 10022

Korea Trade-Investment Promotion Agency

Nature of Services: Promotion of Trade

The registrant's offices in Chicago, Dallas, Detroit, Los Angeles, New York, San Francisco, Atlanta, Miami, and Washington promoted two-way trade between the United States and Korea by conducting market research, assisting American companies with appropriate business contacts in the Republic of Korea, and distributing various publications on the Korean market, economy and trade.

\$7,047,504.00 for the six month period ending April 17, 2005

Korean Television Enterprises, Ltd. #3792

625 South Kingsley Drive Los Angeles, CA 90005

KBS Enterprises, Ltd.

Nature of Services: Promotion of Trade

The registrant broadcast Korean language television programs using air time purchased from a local television station, leased Korean language television programs to Korean companies and individuals in the United States who would arrange to broadcast such programs to Korean residents in their area through a local television or cable station, sold video tapes of dramas and other programs produced in the Republic of Korea to Korean companies and individuals in the United States, and produced Korean language television programs for the Korean communities in the United States.

\$2,926,429.58 received from program sales, video royalty, and television advertising sales for the six month period ending March 11,2005

KWR International, Inc. #5119

140 West End Avenue

New York, NY 10023

Korea International Trade Association

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant will support the foreign principal in connection with the Busan Port Authority (BPA) road show visit to New York on June 14, 2005. The registrant will also perform outreach to promote awareness of, and investment in Busan and its port facilities.

Finances: None Reported

Small Business Corporation - USA Office #3477

2400 E.ast Devon Avenue

Suite 220

Des Plaines, IL 60018

Small Business Corporation (SBC) (formerly Small & Medium Industry Promotion Corporation)

Nature of Services: Promotion of Trade

The registrant invited U.S. technical experts to Korea for the purpose of assisting in the solution of various manufacturing problems encountered by the small and medium size companies in Korea. The registrant also coordinated joint ventures and licensing between U.S. and Korean industrial firms, and assisted U.S. companies in locating Korean manufacturers or other partners for several products.

\$383,780.29 for the six month period ending May 25, 2005

Small Business Corporation (f/k/a Small & Medium Industry Promotion Corporation "SMIPC") #5486

1952 Gallows Road

Suite 110

Vienna, VA 22182

Small Business Corporation (SBC) (f/k/a SMIPC)

Nature of Services: Promotion of Investment

The registrant assisted Korean companies in developing their businesses in the United States.

\$230,869.74 for the six month period ending March 31,2005

Willkie Farr & Gallagher, LLP #5612

1875 K Street, N.W.

Washington, DC 20006

Korea International Trade Association (KITA)

Nature of Services: Promotion of Trade

The registrant provided the foreign principal with general legal advice and reports and analyses on issues affecting U.S.-Korea trade relations. The registrant also scheduled introductory appointments for or on behalf of the foreign principal with members of Congress, participated in educational events, and made contact with U.S. Government officials, business representatives, and experts dealing with Korea.

\$83,600.00 for the six month period ending March 31,2005

KUWAIT

Arnold & Porter, LLP #1750

555 - 12th Street, N.W.

Washington, DC 20004-1206

International Counsel Bureau, Kuwaiti Counsel for the families of Kuwaiti Citizens at Guantanamo

Bay

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant provided legal advice and representation in efforts to obtain due process for the Kuwaiti detainees in U.S. custody at Guantanamo Bay.

\$177,211.34 for the six month period ending June 4, 2005

Cleary, Gottlieb, Steen & Hamilton, LLP #508

2000 Pennsylvania Avenue, NW

Washington, DC 20006-1801

State of Kuwait

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services

Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

Levick Strategic Communications #5649

1900 M Street, N.W.

Suite 400

Washington, DC 20036

International Counsel Bureau on behalf of Kuwaiti Detainees Committee

Nature of Services: Media Relations

The registrant contacted representatives of the media, other private organizations, and U.S. Government officials to discuss issues regarding the detainees in U.S. custody in Guantanamo Bay.

\$345,181.28 for the six month period ending April 30, 2005

Patton Boggs, L.L.P. #2165

2550 M Street, N.W.

Washington, DC 20037-1350

Embassy of the State of Kuwait

Nature of Services: Promotion of Trade

The registrant communicated with U.S. Government officials to discuss bilateral relations with the United States and the signing of a possible Free Trade Agreement between the two countries.

\$132,000.00 for the six month period ending June 30, 2005

KUWAIT

Shearman & Sterling, LLP #5670

599 Lexington Avenue

New York, NY 10022-6069

International Counsel Bureau, Kuwaiti Counsel for the families of Kuwaiti Citizens at Guantanamo Bay

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant will provide legal services in an effort to provide "due process for the Kuwaiti detainees in U.S. custody at Guantanamo Bay."

LAOS

Hmong Foreign Council #5554

6740 E. Ten Mile Road Centerline, MI 48015

Hmong Freedom League

Nature of Services: Lobbying Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

United Lao Council for Peace, Freedom and Reconstruction (ULCPFR) #5639

20828 Butterwood Fall Terrace

Sterling, VA 20165

United Lao Council for Peace, Freedom and Reconstruction

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant hosted an international conference to discuss the Lao crisis and collectively adopt a resolution demanding a peaceful resolve. The registrant also held a press conference to explain the reasons, the theme and the results of this conference.

\$30,891.00 received from donations of the attendees at the international conference described above

LESOTHO

Whitaker Group, LLC #5539

1725 I Street, N.W.

Suite 300

Washington, DC 20006-2423

Lesotho National Development Corporation (LNDC)

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant provided trade and investment promotional services on behalf of the foreign principal, and participated in enhancing US-Lesotho bilateral cooperation in the fight against HIV/AIDS and other health epidemics.

\$100,000.00 for the six month period ending February 28,2005

LIBERIA

JWI, L.L.C. #4990

1401 K Street, N.W. Suite 400, 4th Floor Washington, DC 20005

AmLib United Minerals

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant advised the foreign principal on matters related to political, economic, and commercial relations with the United States. The registrant contacted members of Congress and their staff, staff of relevant House and Senate committees, members of the Administration, and members of the media, to discuss legislation and issues relating to the security or trade interests of the foreign principal.

\$125,000.00 for the six month period ending February 28, 2005

LISCR, L.L.C. #5490

8619 Westwood Center Drive Suite 300

Vienna, VA 22182

Government of the Republic of Liberia

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant collected taxes and fees with respect to the maritime and corporate programs of the foreign principal and disbursed those receipts either to the foreign principal or for the purpose provided under the legislation.

\$16,679,059.00 for the six month period ending April 30, 2005

LIBYA

Fahmy Hudome International, LLC #5632

815 Connecticut Avenue, N.W.

Suite 200

Washington, DC 20006

Government of Libya

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant met with members of Congress, business corporations and community leaders and consultants to discuss the privatization of Libya as well as other issues to develop a positive long term relationship between the U.S. and Libya.

LUXEMBOURG

Luxcore, Ltd. #4901

5 East 67th Street #3-A

New York, NY 10021

Luxembourg Board of Economic Development

Nature of Services: Media Relations/Advertising/Promotion of Investment

The registrant provided counseling and formulated public relations plans, prepared and disseminated background information, provided media relations, supported meetings/gatherings, contacted businesses, and created and placed advertisements to promote expansion of American businesses within the Grand Duchy of Luxembourg.

\$25,960.35 for the six month period ending March 31, 2005

MACAU

Zuckert, Scoutt & Rasenberger, L.L.P. #4933

888 - 17th Street, N.W.

Suite 700

Washington, DC 20006-3309

Civil Aviation Authority of Macau

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant provided occasional updates regarding developments in international civil aviation.

MACEDONIA

Orion Strategies LLC #5437

918 Pennsylvania Avenue, S.E.

Washington, DC 20003

Government of the Republic of Macedonia, Embassy

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant contacted U.S. Government officials to discuss Macedonian issues.

\$30,000.00 for the six month period ending May 31, 2005

MALAYSIA

Alexander Strategy Group #5557

3000 K Street, N.W.

Suite 101

Washington, DC 20007

Belle Haven Consultants (Limited Partnership) on behalf of the Government of Malaysia (t)

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant contacted administration officials regarding general Asia developments and public relations groups to discuss client management, trade relations, international conferences, and other matters of interest to the foreign principal. The registrant also contacted American law firms and organizations to setup meetings and conferences for Malaysian officials.

\$140,000.00 for the six month period ending April 30, 2005

American Palm Oil Council #4575

21515 Hawthorne Boulevard

Suite 690

Torrence, CA 90503

Malaysian Palm Oil Promotion Council

Nature of Services: Promote Palm Oil Sales

The registrant provided public relations and promotional services relating to palm oil at several exhibitions and conferences.

\$160,000.00 for the six month period ending June 30, 2005

Dickstein, Shapiro Morin & Oshinsky, L.L.P. #3028

2101 L Street, N.W.

Washington, DC 20037-1526

Malaysian Palm Oil Promotion Council

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant provided advice in connection with potential state and federal food labeling and advertising requirements, and monitored developments of the Food and Drug Administration proceedings.

\$1,817.00 for the six month period ending June 30, 2005

MALAYSIA

Glover Park Group #5666

3299 K Street, NW

Suite 500

Washington, DC 20007

Government of Malaysia (through the Alexander Strategy Group) (t)

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant agreed to provide strategic consulting, public relations services, and build relationships between policy leaders of the United States and the foreign principal.

Finances: None Reported

Harbour Group, LLC #5478

3000 K Street, N.W.

Suite 105

Washington, DC 20007

Government of Malaysia (through the Alexander Strategy Group) (t)

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant provided advice and support to Malaysian Government officials relating to their relations with the U.S. Government.

\$40,000.00 for the six month period ending March 31, 2005

Malaysia Tourism Promotion Board #2510

818 West Seventh Street

Suite 970

Los Angeles, CA 90017-3432

Tourist Development Corporation, Ministry of Culture & Tourism, Government of the Federation of Malaysia

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

The registrant promoted tourism to Malaysia by advertising, distributing brochures and pamphlets, and participating in expositions and media interviews.

\$418,396.86 for the six month period ending April 17, 2005

MALAYSIA

Malaysian Industrial Development Authority, San Jose #5350

226 Airport Parkway

Suite 480

San Jose, CA 95110

Malaysian Industrial Development Authority

Nature of Services: Promotion of Investment

The registrant disseminated information pertaining to the investment environment and opportunities in Malaysia with the objective of promoting Malaysia as a destination for American investors.

\$194,426.09 for the six month period ending June 30, 2005

Malaysian Industrial Development Authority #2331

875 North Michigan Avenue

Suite 1515

Chicago, IL 60611

Malaysian Industrial Development Authority

Nature of Services: Promotion of Investment

The registrant communicated with U.S. corporations and individuals who were interested in exploring and establishing business relations with Malaysia.

\$325,362.64 for the six month period ending June 30, 2005

Malaysian Rubber Export Promotion Council (USA) #5444

3516 International Court, N.W.

Washington, DC 20008

Malaysian Rubber Export Promotion Council

Nature of Services: Industrial Promotion

The registrant distributed information about Malaysian natural rubber, as well as providing technical and general information to relevant industry and consumers. The registrant participated in conventions/exhibitions, conferences and meetings for the trade and scientific community.

\$187,527.37 for the six month period ending January 31,2005

Western Strategy Group #5661

6711 Corner Lane

McLean, VA 2219103823

Government of Malaysia through Alexander Strategy Group (t)

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant agreed to provide strategic consulting, legislative and executive branch advocacy, and public relations services for the purpose of building relationships between policy leaders of the United States and Malaysia, and to enhance Malaysia's image within the United States.

\$15,000.00 for the six month period ending May 31, 2005

MARSHALL ISLANDS

Alexander Strategy Group #5557

3000 K Street, N.W.

Suite 101

Washington, DC 20007

Government of the Republic of the Marshall Islands, Embassy

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant contacted members of Congress and congressional staffers regarding bilateral issues, supplemental education grants, FY05 healthcare and education appropriations, the potential Changed Circumstances Petition hearing, and other matters of interest to the foreign principal.

\$73,401.55 for the six month period ending April 30, 2005

Glover Park Group #5666

3299 K Street, NW

Suite 500

Washington, DC 20007

Government of the Republic of the Marshall Islands, Embassy (through the Alexander Strategy Group)

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant agreed to provide advice and support to the foreign principal regarding its contacts with members of Congress and congressional staffers and develop written advocacy material for the U.S. Congress, as well as advocate the adoption of legislation renewing the Compact of Free Association.

Finances: None Reported

Harbour Group, LLC #5478

3000 K Street, N.W.

Suite 105

Washington, DC 20007

Government of the Republic of the Marshall Islands, Embassy (through the Alexander Strategy

Group) (t)

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant provided advice and support to the foreign principal relating to their contacts with members and staff of the U.S. Congress. The registrant contacted members of Congress to discuss pending appropriations issues, RMI immigration issues, Section 177 Health Care Program, and the Supplemental Education Grants Program.

\$25,735.31 for the six month period ending March 31, 2005

MARSHALL ISLANDS

International Registries, Inc. #4533

11495 Commerce Park Drive Reston, VA 20191-1507

Republic of the Marshall Islands

Nature of Services: Maritime Support Services

The registrant attended conferences on behalf of the foreign principal and administered the maritime and offshore corporate programs of the foreign principal by providing general management services, preparing certificates of registry, accepting applications for vessel registration and documents, and receiving and forwarding applications for the formation of non-resident corporations under the Associations Law of the Marshall Islands.

\$4,321,754.25 for the six month period ending January 31, 2005

Van Scoyoc Associates, Inc. #5401

101 Constitution Avenue, N.W. Suite 600 West Washington, DC 20001

Utrok Atoll Local Government

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant provided advice regarding various legislative issues and technical assistant grant requests.

\$25,000.00 for the six month period ending June 30, 2005

MAURITANIA

Cohen & Woods International, Inc. #5003

1900 L Street, N.W. Suite 320 Washington, DC 20036

Government of the Islamic Republic of Mauritania, Embassy

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant contacted members of Congress, congressional staffers, U.S. Government officials and private sector individuals in order to develop and implement a strategic planning and representational program to assist the foreign principal in achieving its goals in the United States. The purpose of this program is to build enduring trust, confidence and mutual respect between the United States and the Islamic Republic of Mauritania, and between Mauritania and the international financial institutions and the business and investment communities.

\$100,000.00 for the six month period ending March 31,2005

MAURITIUS

Ryberg and Smith, LLP #5570

1054 Thirty-First Street, N.W. Suite 300

Washington, DC 20007

Mauritius Ministry of Industry and International Trade

Nature of Services: Promotion of Trade

The registrant provided legal advice and represented the foreign principal before members of Congress and Administration officials in support of the enactment of the African Growth and Opportunity Act (AGOA) III legislation and similar matters expanding trade between Mauritius and the United States. The registrant also disseminated informational materials on behalf of the foreign principal.

Burson-Marsteller #2469

1801 K Street, N.W.

Suite 1000-L

Washington, DC 20006-1301

Consejo de Promocion Turistica de Mexico S.A. de C.V

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

The registrant provided public relations services to encourage travel to Mexico.

\$748,105.65 for the six month period ending April 30, 2005

Caparso, Anne Smith #5331

1725 I Street, NW Suite 300-5 Washington, DC 20006

wasiington, z e zeece

Partido Accion Nacional

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant agreed to contact U.S. Government officials and media representatives to promote U.S.-Mexico relations. The registrant also agreed to advise the foreign principal on political matters as they affect the foreign principal's relationship with the United States.

Dinamica Multiple, S.A. #5604

Bosques de Duraznos no. 61, 5th floor

Col. Bosques de las Lomas

Mexico D.F., MX

Banco Internacional S.A. FID 489 Fondo Playa Del Carment

Nature of Services: Advertising

The registrant disseminated informational materials and provided services associated with launch and execution of advertising campaigns.

Fees received by Young & Rubicam S de R.L. de C.V., Registration No. 5603

Dinamica Multiple, S.A. #5604

Bosques de Duraznos no. 61, 5th floor

Col. Bosques de las Lomas

Mexico D.F., MX

Bancomer S.A. FID 323667 Promotor De Turismo En Estado De Queretaro

Nature of Services: Advertising

The registrant disseminated informational materials and provided services associated with launch and execution of advertising campaigns.

Fees received by Young & Rubicam S de R.L. de C.V., Registration No. 5603

Dinamica Multiple, S.A. #5604

Bosques de Duraznos no. 61, 5th floor

Col. Bosques de las Lomas

Mexico D.F., MX

BBVA Bancomer S.A. FID 27 932-3 de 2% sl Hosped

Nature of Services: Advertising

The registrant disseminated informational materials and provided services associated with the launch and execution of advertising campaigns.

Fees received by Young & Rubicam S de R.L. de C.V. - Registration No. 5603

Dinamica Multiple, S.A. #5604

Bosques de Duraznos no. 61, 5th floor

Col. Bosques de las Lomas

Mexico D.F., MX

Consejo de Promocion Turistica de Mexico S.A. de CV - through Young & Rubicam

Nature of Services: Advertising

The registrant disseminated informational materials and provided services associated with the launch and execution of advertising campaigns.

Fees received by Young & Rubicam S de R.L. de C.V., Registration No. 5603

Dinamica Multiple, S.A. #5604

Bosques de Duraznos no. 61, 5th floor

Col. Bosques de las Lomas

Mexico D.F., MX

Fiduciaria FID De Turismo Puerto Vallarta

Nature of Services: Advertising

The registrant disseminated informational materials and provided services associated with the launch and execution of advertising campaigns.

Fees received by Young & Rubicam S de R.L. de C.V. - Registration No. 5603

Dinamica Multiple, S.A. #5604

Bosques de Duraznos no. 61, 5th floor

Col. Bosques de las Lomas

Mexico D.F., MX

Gobierno del Estado de Michuacan Sector Michuacan

Nature of Services: Advertising

The registrant disseminated informational materials and provided services associated with the launch and execution of advertising campaigns.

Fees received by Young & Rubicam S de R.L. de C.V. - Registration No. 5603

DLA Piper Rudnick Gray Cary US LLP #3712

1200 19th Street, N.W.

Washington, DC 20036

Government of State of Mexico

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant contacted media representatives in order to enhance U.S.-State of Mexico relations.

\$122,431.00 for the six month period ending February 5, 2005

DLA Piper Rudnick Gray Cary US LLP #3712

1200 19th Street, N.W.

Washington, DC 20036

Senado de Mexico

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant met with congressional staffers in order to enhance U.S.-Mexico relations.

\$111,977.78 for the six month period ending February 5,2005

Leventhal, Senter & Lerman, PLLC #5161

2000 K Street, N.W. Suite 600 Washington, DC 20006-1809

Grupo Televisa, S.A.

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant provided legal services to the foreign principal in connection with U.S. communications regulations, compliance issues, related transactional matters, and copyright and trademark matters.

\$349,465.02 for the six month period ending March 31,2005

Mediaedge: CIA, LLC #5605

825 Seventh Avenue New York, NY 10019

Banco Internacional S.A. FID 489 Fondo Playa Del Carmen

Nature of Services: Media Relations

The registrant provided planning and purchasing of media for the market in North America on behalf of the foreign

principal.

Finances: None Reported

Mediaedge: CIA, LLC #5605

825 Seventh Avenue New York, NY 10019

Bancomer S.A. FID 323667 Promotor De Turismo En Estado De Queretaro

Nature of Services: Media Relations

The registrant provided planning and purchasing of media for the market in North America on behalf of the foreign

principal.

Finances: None Reported

Mediaedge: CIA, LLC #5605

825 Seventh Avenue New York, NY 10019

BBVA Bancomer S.A. FID 27 932-3 de 2% sl Hosped

Nature of Services: Media Relations

The registrant provided planning and purchasing of media for the market in North America on behalf of the foreign

principal.

Finances: None Reported

Mediaedge: CIA, LLC #5605

825 Seventh Avenue New York, NY 10019

Consejo de Promocion Turistica de Mexico S.A. de C.V. through Young & Rubicam

Nature of Services: Media Relations

The registrant provided services associated with the planning and purchasing of media for the market in North

America.

Mediaedge: CIA, LLC #5605

825 Seventh Avenue New York, NY 10019

Fiduciaria FID De Turismo Puerto Vallarta

Nature of Services: Media Relations

The registrant provided planning and purchasing of media for the market in North America on behalf of the foreign

principal.

Finances: None Reported

Mediaedge: CIA, LLC #5605

825 Seventh Avenue New York, NY 10019

Gobierno Del Estado De Michuacan Sector Michuacan

Nature of Services: Media Relations

The registrant provided planning and purchasing of media for the market in North America on behalf of the foreign

principal.

Finances: None Reported

Mexican Tourism Board #1754

400 Madison Avenue

Suite 11C

New York, NY 10017

Mexican Ministry of Tourism

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

The registrant promoted tourism to Mexico by participating in trade shows, conferences and seminars in the

Northeast area of the United States.

\$273,039.00 for the six month period ending June 30, 2005

Mexican Tourism Board #2209

1880 Century Park East

Suite 511

Los Angeles, CA 90067

Mexican Ministry of Tourism

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

The registrant promoted tourism on behalf of the foreign principal by advertising through the media, maintaining a website, and distributing printed material, to travel agents and consumers.

\$346,805.96 for the six month period ending June 30, 2005

Pillsbury Winthrop Shaw Pittman LLP #5198

2300 N Street, N.W.

Washington, DC 20037-1128

Secretaria de Comercio y Fomento Industrial (SECOFI) Secretariat of Commerce and Industrial Development

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant contacted members of Congress, congressional staffers, U.S. Government officials, and Illinois and California State officials to discuss immigration, avocado, textile, and trucking issues.

\$671,385.14 for the six month period ending January 31,2005

Public Strategies Washington, Inc. #4486

633 Pennsylvania Avenue, N.W.

4th Floor

Washington, DC 20004

Government of Mexico

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant gathered and analyzed information regarding U.S. trade policy and actions that related to the North American Free Trade Agreement (NAFTA). The registrant also contacted members of Congress and congressional staffers regarding NAFTA implementation.

\$91,666.65 for the six month period ending March 31, 2005

Ruder & Finn, Inc. #1481

301 East 57th Street

New York, NY 10022

Fomento Economico Mexicano, S.A. de C.V. (t)

Nature of Services: Editor Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

Young & Rubicam, S. de R.L. de C.V. #5603

Bosques de Duraznos no. 61, 5th Floor

Col. Bosques de las Lomas

Mexico, D.F., MX 11700

Banco Internacional S.A. FID 489 Fondo. Riviera Maya

Nature of Services: Media Relations

The registrant provided advertising campaigns, and media strategic planning and purchasing on behalf of the foreign principal.

\$48,413.00 for the six month period ending June 30, 2005

Young & Rubicam, S. de R.L. de C.V. #5603

Bosques de Duraznos no. 61, 5th Floor

Col. Bosques de las Lomas

Mexico, D.F., MX 11700

Bancomer S.A. FID 323667 Promotor De Turismo En Estado De Queretaro

Nature of Services: Media Relations

The registrant provided advertising campaigns and media strategic planning and purchasing on behalf of the foreign principal.

\$85,536.00 for the six month period ending June 30, 2005

Young & Rubicam, S. de R.L. de C.V. #5603

Bosques de Duraznos no. 61, 5th Floor

Col. Bosques de las Lomas

Mexico, D.F., MX 11700

BBVD Bancomer S.A. FID 27 932-3 de 2% sl Hosped

Nature of Services: Media Relations

The registrant provided advertising campaigns and media strategic planning and purchasing on behalf of the foreign principal.

\$83,333.00 for the six month period ending June 30, 2005

Young & Rubicam, S. de R.L. de C.V. #5603

Bosques de Duraznos no. 61, 5th Floor

Col. Bosques de las Lomas

Mexico, D.F., MX 11700

Consejo de Promocion Turistica de Mexico S.A. de C.V.

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

The registrant provided advertising campaigns and media strategic planning and purchasing on behalf of the foreign principal.

\$206,471.00 for the six month period ending June 30, 2005

Young & Rubicam, S. de R.L. de C.V. #5603

Bosques de Duraznos no. 61, 5th Floor Col. Bosques de las Lomas Mexico, D.F., MX 11700

Fiduciaria FID De Turismo Puerto Vallarta

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

The registrant provided advertising campaigns and media strategic planning and purchasing on behalf of the foreign principal.

\$139,375.00 for the six month period ending June 30, 2005

Young & Rubicam, S. de R.L. de C.V. #5603

Bosques de Duraznos no. 61, 5th Floor Col. Bosques de las Lomas Mexico, D.F., MX 11700

Gobierno del Estado de Michuacan Sector Michuacan

Nature of Services: Media Relations

The registrant provided advertising campaigns and media strategic planning and purchasing on behalf of the foreign principal.

\$10,066.00 for the six month period ending June 30, 2005

MICRONESIA

Staton, David Michael #5002

368 Jaguar Drive

Inwood, WV 25428-3184

Federated States of Micronesia, Embassy

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant met with embassy officials and U.S. Government officials to discuss implementation issues regarding the Compact of Free Association Amendments Act 2003 (PL 108-188).

\$38,825.80 for the six month period ending March 31, 2005

Stovall III, James T. #3940

1725 N Street, N.W.

Washington, DC 20036

Government of the Federated States of Micronesia

Nature of Services: Lobbying Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

Zuckert, Scoutt & Rasenberger, L.L.P. #4933

888 - 17th Street, N.W.

Suite 700

Washington, DC 20006-3309

Joint Committee on Compact Economic Negotiations, Micronesia

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant provided occasional updates regarding developments in international civil aviation.

MONACO

M. Silver Associates, Inc. #3131

747 Third Avenue, 23rd Floor New York, NY 10017-2803

Monaco Government Tourist & Convention Bureau (t)

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

The registrant provided press trips to the principality, and prepared and distributed press information on behalf of the foreign principal.

\$40,456.31 for the six month period ending January 15,2005

Monaco Government Tourist Office #2327

565 Fifth Avenue

23rd Floor

New York, NY 10017

Direction du Tourisme et des Congres

Nature of Services: Public Relations

In order to promote tourism to Monaco, the registrant participated in several travel shows and distributed travel

literature.

\$908,401.75 for the six month period ending March 21, 2005

Ruder & Finn, Inc. #1481

301 East 57th Street

New York, NY 10022

Grimaldi Forum Monaco

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant agreed to promote the foreign principal's exhibition program within the United States.

MONTENEGRO

Alston & Bird LLP #5549

601 Pennsylvania Avenue, N.W. North Building, 10th Floor Washington, DC 20004-2601

Republic of Montenegro

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant contacted members of Congress and other U.S. Government officials to discuss issues and legislation affecting the economic, political, security or diplomatic relations between the United States and Montenegro.

\$101,288.00 for the six month period ending April 30, 2005

Republic of Montenegro Trade Mission to the U.S. of America #5199

1610 New Hampshire Avenue, NW Washington, DC 20009

Government of the Republic of Montenegro

Nature of Services: Promotion of Economy

The registrant contacted U.S. Government officials with regard to bilateral relations, economic aid programs and other issues affecting U.S.-Montenegro relations.

\$123,677.00 for the six month period ending February 28, 2005

MOROCCO

Daniel J. Edelman, Inc. #3634

1875 - I Street, N.W.

Suite 900

Washington, DC 20006

Embassy of the Kingdom of Morocco

Nature of Services: Promotion of Trade

The registrant provided media support, and prepared and distributed informational materials relating to Morocco's reform progress in the areas of family law, human rights, economy and religion; the U.S.-Morocco Free Trade Agreement; and the Forum for the Future held in Rabat, Morocco.

\$133,333.00 for the six month period ending January 31,2005

Gabriel Company, LLC #5523

1101 Vermont Avenue, NW Suite 411

Washington, DC 20005

Government of the Kingdom of Morocco

Nature of Services: Public Relations/Consultant

The registrant provided advice to the foreign principal regarding U.S./Morocco relations and on the cultural and business interests of Morocco in the United States. Issues discussed included bilateral trade and economic policies, as well as regional North Africa security issues, and the creation of cultural, trade and educational institutions to promote Morocco's interests in the United States.

\$200,000.00 for the six month period ending April 30, 2005

Livingston Group L.L.C. #5356

499 South Capitol Street S.W.

Suite 600

Washington, DC 20003

Ministry of Foreign Affairs of the Kingdom of Morocco, Embassy

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant contacted U.S. Government officials, members of Congress and congressional staffers to discuss the current status of U.S./Moroccan relations. Other activities also included discussions regarding the proposed U.S./Morocco Free Trade Agreement, and recent developments in Western Sahara.

MOROCCO

Moroccan National Tourist Office #1793

7208 West Sand Lake Road

Suite 204

Orlando, FL 32819

Moroccan National Tourist Office

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

Moroccan-American Center for Policy, Inc. #5648

1101 Vermont Avenue, NW

Suite 411

Washington, DC 20005

Government of Morocco

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant provided strategic counsel to the foreign principal on their bilateral relations with the United States, briefed U.S. journalists, and members of Congress, and congressional staffers on issues related to US-Morocco relations, to include political reform and human rights developments in Morocco, Morocco's role in the Middle East Peace Process, and other matters of interest to the foreign principal. The registrant also coordinated visits of prominent Moroccans to the U.S. and prominent Americans to Morocco to strengthen better understanding between the U.S. and Morocco.

\$84,998.68 for the six month period ending April 30, 2005

White & Case, LLP #2759

1155 Avenue of the Americas New York, NY 10036-2787

Kingdom of Morocco

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant provided general legal representation to the foreign principal.

NAGORNO KARABAGH

Office of the Nagorno Karabakh Republic in the USA #5342

1140 19th Street, NW Suite 600 Washington, DC 20036

Government of the Nagorno Karabakh Republic

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant attended conferences and public forums dealing with Nagorno Karabakh and the surrounding region and disseminated a newsletter and press releases dealing with developments in Nagorno Karabakh. The registrant contacted U.S. Government officials to discuss regional developments and the Nagorno Karabakh peace process.

\$117,752.43 for the six month period ending May 31, 2005

NAURU

Ray, Steven Michael #5542

9 North Summit Drive, Apt. 101 Gaithersburg, MD 20877-3056

Republic of Nauru

Nature of Services: Government Relations

Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

Shaughnessy, Volzer & Gagner, P.C. #5556

1101 15th Street, N.W.

Suite 202

Washington, DC 20005

Air Nauru

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

Shaughnessy, Volzer & Gagner, P.C. #5556

1101 15th Street, N.W.

Suite 202

Washington, DC 20005

Republic of Nauru

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

NETHERLANDS

Al Paul Lefton Company Inc. #5614

100 Independence Mall West Philadelphia, PA 19106-2399

Netherlands Foreign Investment Agency

Nature of Services: Public Relations/Investment Promotion

The registrant agreed to establish and/or expand manufacturing and/or research and development operations in Europe. Advertising, direct marketing and public relations were utilized to influence audiences toward a greater awareness of the Netherlands as a foreign investment location.

\$587,514.42 for the six month period ending March 31,2005

Hill & Knowlton, Inc. #3301

607 Fourteenth Street, NW Suite 300

Washington, DC 20005

Association of Dutch Insurers (Verbond van Verzekeraars)

Nature of Services: Media Relations

The registrant provided advice and counsel regarding retroactive policy claims.

\$27,588.78 for the six month period ending May 10, 2005

Netherlands Board of Tourism and Conventions (NBTC) #619

355 Lexington Avenue

19th Floor

New York, NY 10017

Tourisme Recreatie Netherland

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

The registrant promoted tourism to the Netherlands by advertising, issuing press releases, providing promotional travel, attending conventions and meetings, and conducting trade workshops, educational trips, and joint promotions.

\$1,372,437.34 for the six month period ending June 30, 2005

White & Case, LLP #2759

1155 Avenue of the Americas

New York, NY 10036-2787

City of Amsterdam Kingdom of the Netherlands

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services

The registrant provided general legal representation to the foreign principal.

\$404,986.35 for the six month period ending March 9,2005

NETHERLANDS ANTILLES

Fulbright & Jaworski, LLP #5615 (T)

1301 McKinney Suite 5100

Houston, TX 77010-3095

Government of the Netherlands Antilles (t)

Nature of Services: Lobbying Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

NEW ZEALAND

Blank Rome, LLP #4929

600 New Hampshire Avenue, N.W.

Watergate

Washington, DC 20037

Fonterra Co-operative Group Limited

Nature of Services: Promotion of Trade

The registrant provided advice to the foreign principal on problems affecting the importation of dairy products into the

United States.

\$174,410.48 for the six month period ending January 31, 2005

Blank Rome, LLP #4929

600 New Hampshire Avenue, N.W.

Watergate

Washington, DC 20037

Meat New Zealand

Nature of Services: Promotion of Trade

The registrant provided advice to the foreign principal on problems affecting the importation of meat into the United

States.

Finances: None Reported

Meat New Zealand #2526

1483 Chain Bridge Road

Suite 300

McLean, VA 22101-5703

New Zealand Meat Producers' Board

Nature of Services: Promotion of Trade

Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported **NICARAGUA**

Cameron, Bruce P. #5533

1725 17th Street, N.W.

Suite 109

Washington, DC 20009-2413

Embassy of the Republic of Nicaragua

Nature of Services: U.S. Policy Consultant

The registrant contacted U.S. Government officials and congressional staffers to discuss increasing aid and support for the administration of the President of Nicaragua. The registrant also monitored the state of the relations between the two governments in order to maximize the positive impact of Nicaragua's political and economic reforms on the U.S. Congress and the different agencies of the U.S. Government.

\$25,000.00 for the six month period ending June 30, 2005

Richard L. Collins & Company, Inc. #5537

2111 Wilson Boulevard

Suite 700

Arlington, VA 22201

Ministry of Development, Industry and Commerce, Government of Nicaragua

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant assisted the foreign principal in developing negotiation strategies and positions regarding the Central American Free Trade Agreement (CAFTA). The registrant also prepared and disseminated informational materials, and provided guidance during meetings with congressional staffers, U.S. Government officials, and civic organizations, regarding CAFTA.

\$39,600.00 for the six month period ending February 28,2005

Richard L. Collins & Company, Inc. #5537

2111 Wilson Boulevard

Suite 700

Arlington, VA 22201

Ministry of Foreign Affairs, Government of Nicaragua

Nature of Services: Promotion of Trade

The registrant agreed to provide advice, expertise and council to the foreign principal to support the approval of the U.S. Dominican-Central American Free Trade Agreement in 2005.

NIGERIA

GoodWorks International, LLC #5414

303 Peachtree Street, N.E. Suite 4420

Atlanta, GA 30308

Government of Nigeria

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant hosted a luncheon on Capitol Hill to introduce the Nigerian Ambassador to a group of congressional staffers interested in African affairs, to exchange views on matters related to Nigeria. The topics discussed included Nigeria's economic progress, its need for debt relief, and the advisability of expanding contacts on the Hill in order to better inform Congress of Nigeria's efforts and achievements in economic reform.

Finances: None Reported

Vantage Outcomes, LLC #5691

1140 Connecticut Avenue, NW

Suite 950

Washington, DC 20036

Government of the State of Bayelsa, Nigeria

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant may facilitate meetings for the foreign principal with U.S. Government officials and members of Congress in order to explain and seek support for policies being undertaken by the Government of Bayelsa. The registrant may also prepare and distribute informational materials for these meetings and other related activities.

Finances: None Reported

White & Case, LLP #2759

1155 Avenue of the Americas

New York, NY 10036-2787

Federal Republic of Nigeria

Nature of Services: U.S. Policy Consultant

The registrant provided general legal representation to the foreign principal.

NORTHERN IRELAND

AWS Services #5043

1919 Pennsylvania Avenue, N.W.

Suite 200

Washington, DC 20006

Ulster Unionist Council

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant met with members of Congress and business and civic leaders involved with Northern Ireland-U.S. economic development, peace, democracy, and cultural programs. The registrant also arranged and participated in U.S. itineraries for party members, and communicated with press and media to promote the Ulster Unionist Party policies.

\$11,707.15 for the six month period ending March 31, 2005

Invest Northern Ireland #4364

2201 Waukegan Road Suite 150 South

Bannockburn, IL 60015

Invest Northern Ireland

Nature of Services: Industrial Promotion

The registrant promoted commercial and industrial development in Northern Ireland by conducting seminars, arranging exhibitions, placing advertisements in U.S. publications and contacting U.S. organizations.

\$2,050,987.90 for the six month period ending April 30, 2005

O'Neill III, Thomas P. #4898

Thirty-One New Chardon Street

Boston, MA 02114

John Hume, MP & Social Democratic Labour Party

Nature of Services: Fund Raising

Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported **NORWAY**

Evans, Billy Lee #5021 (T)

407 - First Street, S.E. Washington, DC 20003

Royal Norwegian Government (Embassy) (t)

Nature of Services: U.S. Policy Consultant

Activities: None Reported

\$8,000.00 for the six month period ending May 31, 2005

Norwegian Tourist Board #526

655 Third Avenue, 18th Floor

Suite 1810

New York, NY 10017

Norwegian Tourist Board

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

The registrant provided travel information services to travel agents, tour operators and individuals on behalf of the foreign principal. The registrant also participated in travel workshops and seminars. In addition, the registrant met with Norwegian suppliers to discuss marketing activities and to inform the suppliers about travel trends in the United States.

\$392,979.31 for the six month period ending June 30, 2005

Roth, Susan #5646

10401 Grosvenor Place

Suite 1126

Rockville, MD 20852

Embassy of Norway

Nature of Services: Public/Media Relations

The registrant publicized the Embassy's Norwegian Christmas at Union Station events in Washington, DC from November to mid-December 2004 by contacting the local media.

\$11,250.00 for the six month period ending March 31, 2005

OMAN

Baker Donelson Bearman Caldwell & Berkowitz, PC #5678

Lincoln Square 555 Eleventh Street, N.W., 6th Floor Washington, DC 20004

Sultanate of Oman

Nature of Services: Promotion of Trade

The registrant will advise Ministry officials and contact members of Congress to assist in negotiations of the Oman-U.S. Free Trade Agreement.

Finances: None Reported

Levick Strategic Communications #5649

1900 M Street, N.W.

Suite 400

Washington, DC 20036

Shanfari Group of Companies

Nature of Services: Media Relations

The registrant contacted members of the media and U.S. organizations to provide information on the need for transparency and disclosure in the Omani banking and financial system. The registrant also prepared and disseminated informational materials to the news media.

\$125,000.00 for the six month period ending April 30, 2005

PAKISTAN

Reed, T. Dean #5044

37277 Branchriver Road

Purcellville, VA 20132-1922

Pakistan Peoples Party

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant provided advice and consultation on public relations. The registrant also accompanied Benazir Bhutto to meetings that she held at the National Security Council, and with members of Congress and the media.

\$21,000.00 for the six month period ending March 31, 2005

Van Scoyoc Associates, Inc. #5401

101 Constitution Avenue, N.W.

Suite 600 West

Washington, DC 20001

Government of the Islamic Republic of Pakistan, Embassy

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant monitored, advised and evaluated legislative issues and arranged meetings with U.S. Government officials to discuss issues affecting the Government of Pakistan.

\$30,000.00 for the six month period ending June 30, 2005

Wilson Associates, LLC #5450

801 Pennsylvania Avenue, N.W.

Suite 730

Washington, DC 20004

Government of Pakistan, Embassy (t)

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant contacted members of Congress to arrange meetings for the Prime Minister of Pakistan and embassy officials, and to discuss U.S.-Pakistan relations. The registrant also disseminated a newspaper article to members of Congress.

\$210,000.00 for the six month period ending February 28, 2005

PALESTINE

Bannerman & Associates, Inc. #3964

888 - 16th Street, N.W.

Suite 250

Washington, DC 20006

Palestinian Authority

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant contacted members of Congress, congressional staffers, and U.S. Government officials to discuss all facets of the bilateral relationship including defense, trade, foreign assistance, and international visits of governmental officials.

\$599,980.00 for the six month period ending April 28, 2005

Palestine Liberation Organization #5244

1320 18th Street, N.W.

Suite 200

Washington, DC 20036

Palestine Liberation Organizations Office

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant conducted interviews, gave lectures, attended conferences, forums and symposiums on behalf of the foreign principal.

PANAMA

ACG, LLC #5677

1717 Pennsylvania Avenue, N.W.

Suite 650

Washington, DC 20006

Ministry of Foreign Relations Republic of Panama

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant agreed to develop strategies and proposals that further the political, commercial and diplomatic interests of the foreign principal, assess and monitor U.S. Government activities on issues of importance to the foreign principal, and upon request, help arrange meetings with U.S. Government officials and others to discuss issues of importance to the foreign principal.

Finances: None Reported

Arnold & Porter, LLP #1750

555 - 12th Street, N.W.

Washington, DC 20004-1206

Government of Panama (t)

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant provided advice to the foreign principal on financing and investment transactions, as well as on U.S. laws, regulations and policies relating to securities, banking, and international trade. The registrant also contacted U.S. Government officials and rendered advice and assistance in connection with negotiations regarding the free trade agreement with the United States.

\$906,162.00 for the six month period ending June 30, 2005

Daniel J. Edelman, Inc. #3634

1875 - I Street, N.W.

Suite 900

Washington, DC 20006

Panama Canal Authority

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant provided strategic counsel to the foreign principal on media relations interview requests, advertising opportunities, and upcoming projects. The registrant drafted and distributed press releases and email blasts, and drafted materials such as letters to the editor and speeches and messages. The registrant also placed advertisements on behalf of the foreign principal.

\$420,000.00 for the six month period ending January 31,2005

PANAMA

Hogan & Hartson, L.L.P. #2244

555 - 13th Street, N.W.

Columbia Square

Washington, DC 20004-1109

Ministry of Trade of Panama (t)

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant provided counsel to the foreign principal on issues related to agriculture in the negotiations of a U.S./Panama FTA.

\$40,389.82 for the six month period ending February 28, 2005

Johnson, Madigan, Peck, Boland, Dover & Stewart, Inc. #5526 (T)

1300 Connecticut Avenue, N.W.

Suite 600

Washington, DC 20036

Government of Panama (t)

Nature of Services: Lobbying/Promotion of Trade

The registrant met with U.S. Government officials to assist the foreign principal in the development and implementation of a government affairs and lobbying program to include establishing communications with policymakers and monitoring and reporting on legislation and executive branch activities which may effect the development and passage of a Panamanian Free Trade Agreement.

\$142,469.87 for the six month period ending April 30, 2005

Sandler, Travis & Rosenberg, P.A. #5303

1300 Pennsylvania Avenue, N.W.

Suite 400

Washington, DC 20004-3002

Panama National Economic Council

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant provided advice and counsel regarding the possible implementation of a free trade agreement between Panama and the United States.

\$139,345.53 for the six month period ending January 31, 2005

PANAMA

Tew Cardenas, LLP #5562

One Metro Center 700 12th Street, N.W., Suite 1150 Washington, DC 20005

Republic of Panama, Embassy

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant agreed to provide strategic and technical advice for successful completion of the free trade agreement negotiations with the United States.

PERU

Hunton & Williams, LLP #5627

1900 K Street, N.W.

Suite 1200

Washington, DC 20006

Republic of Peru

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant contacted members of Congress, congressional staffers, and U.S. Government officials in connection with the U.S.-Andean Free Trade Agreement.

\$89,960.00 for the six month period ending June 30, 2005

Schmeltzer, Aptaker & Shepard, P.C. #5304

2600 Virginia Avenue, N.W.

Suite 1000

Washington, DC 20037-1922

IPEH - Instituto Peruano del Esparrago y Hortalizas (Peruvian Institute of Asparagus and Vegetables)

Nature of Services: Promotion of Trade

The registrant met with congressional staffers, U.S. Government officials, administration officials, and private sector representatives to discuss trade and economic issues on behalf of the foreign principal.

\$32,467.24 for the six month period ending March 31, 2005

PHILIPPINES

Bannerman & Associates, Inc. #3964

888 - 16th Street, N.W.

Suite 250

Washington, DC 20006

Government of the Philippines

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant contacted congressional staffers and U.S. Government officials to discuss all facets of the bilateral relationship including defense, trade, foreign assistance, and international visits of governmental officials.

\$45,023.88 for the six month period ending April 28, 2005

Burson-Marsteller #2469

1801 K Street, N.W.

Suite 1000-L

Washington, DC 20006-1301

Government of the Republic of the Philippines

Nature of Services: Promotion of Investment

The registrant provided public relations services to encourage travel and in support of the Philippines Caucus Announcement.

\$119,861.84 for the six month period ending April 30, 2005

Sandler, Travis & Rosenberg, P.A. #5303

1300 Pennsylvania Avenue, N.W.

Suite 400

Washington, DC 20004-3002

Philippine Garment and Textile Board (t)

Nature of Services: Promotion of Trade

The registrant provided advice and counsel regarding the possible increase of U.S. market access for Philippine textile and apparel products.

Finances: None Reported

White & Case, LLP #2759

1155 Avenue of the Americas

New York, NY 10036-2787

Republic of the Philippines

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services

The registrant provided general legal representation to the foreign principal.

\$530,758.08 for the six month period ending March 9,2005

POLAND

Polish National Tourist Office, New York #4762

5 Marine View Plaza Suite 208

Hoboken, NJ 07030

Ministry of Sports & Tourism of the Republic of Poland

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

The registrant participated in various trade shows and arranged seminars promoting tourism to Poland.

\$265,723.16 for the six month period ending February 28, 2005

White & Case, LLP #2759

1155 Avenue of the Americas

New York, NY 10036-2787

Poland Ministry of Privatization

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services

The registrant provided general legal representation to the foreign principal.

\$18,601.50 for the six month period ending March 9,2005

PORTUGAL

Zuckert, Scoutt & Rasenberger, L.L.P. #4933

888 - 17th Street, N.W.

Suite 700

Washington, DC 20006-3309

Instituto Nacional de Aviacao Civil (INAC)

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant provided occasional updates regarding developments in international civil aviation. The registrant discussed U.S.-Portugal civil aviation details with the FAA and the Department of Transportation.

QATAR

Barbour Griffith & Rogers, LLC #5430

1275 Pennsylvania Avenue, N.W.

Tenth Floor

Washington, DC 20004

State of Qatar, Embassy

Nature of Services: U.S. Policy Consultant

The registrant provided advice on U.S. policymaking processes with regard to the State of Qatar, and arranged meetings between officials from Qatar and U.S. Government officials.

\$203,763.37 for the six month period ending May 31, 2005

Hogan & Hartson, L.L.P. #2244

555 - 13th Street, N.W.Columbia SquareWashington, DC 20004-1109Government of Qatar, Embassy

Nature of Services: U.S. Policy Consultant

The registrant agreed to render strategic advice and counseling to the foreign principal in all areas of strategic interest, including U.S.-Qatar security, political and economic relations, Persian Gulf and Middle Eastern political and security issues, and Qatar's international economic standing. The registrant may also render advice and representation to the foreign principal on U.S. laws, regulations, policies and actions by the executive branch, U.S. Congress, and U.S. Government agencies that may affect or relate to the activities and interests of the foreign principal.

\$280,532.34 for the six month period ending February 28, 2005

Patton Boggs, L.L.P. #2165

2550 M Street, N.W.

Washington, DC 20037-1350

Government of the State of Qatar

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant contacted members of Congress and their staffs, as well as representatives of the executive branch to discuss the relationship between the foreign principal and the U.S. Government. The registrant also provided legal advice to the foreign principal in matters involving international law, commercial investment, litigation, and contracts. In addition the registrant provided advice in connection with official visits to the United States by Qatari officials, economic development initiatives in Qatar, initiatives to establish relationships with American universities, human rights issues, and issues relative to defense cooperation between the United States and Qatar, as well as comments and advice regarding the content of speeches/remarks and other communications by Qatari officials, and their correspondence with U.S. Government officials.

\$769,698.89 for the six month period ending June 30, 2005

QATAR

Rahall Consulting Group #5531

1401 Church Street
Suite 303
Washington, DC 20005
Embassy of the State of Qatar

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant provided advice and assisted the foreign principal with regard to government and public relations matters. The registrant arranged for various members of Congress to attend the Fifth Annual Free Markets and Democracy Conference in Qatar. The registrant also arranged for congressional staff members to travel to Qatar as part of Qatar's State Department cultural exchange program.

\$90,000.00 for the six month period ending May 31, 2005

ROMANIA

Burhop, William J. #5479

3004 Oregon Knolls Drive, N.W.

Washington, DC 20015

Government of Romania, Embassy

Nature of Services: Public Relations

Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

McGuireWoods Consulting, LLC #5408

1050 Connecticut Avenue, N.W.

Suite 1200

Washington, DC 20036

Government of Romania (t)

Nature of Services: Lobbying/Public Relations

The registrant sought to advance Romania's membership in NATO and U.S.-Romania relations in that regard. The registrant spoke to or arranged briefings with congressional members and/or their staff regarding the strategic benefits of Romania's membership in NATO. The registrant also drafted informational materials and arranged the attendance of a Romanian official at U.S. politically oriented events.

\$50,000.00 for the six month period ending February 28, 2005

Orion Strategies LLC #5437

918 Pennsylvania Avenue, S.E.

Washington, DC 20003

Government of Romania, Embassy (t)

Nature of Services: U.S. Policy Consultant

Activities: None Reported

\$4,896.62 for the six month period ending May 31, 2005

Reffe, Paige E. #5333

3300 Lowell Street, NW

Washington, DC 20008

Government of Romania, Embassy (t)

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant provided guidance and advice to the Ambassador and Embassy staff.

\$36,600.00 for the six month period ending April 30, 2005

ROMANIA

Romanian National Tourist Office #2093

355 Lexington Avenue 19th Floor New York, NY 10017

Ministry of Tourism

Nature of Services: Media Relations

The registrant engaged in marketing and communications aimed at increasing travel from the United States and Canada to Romania.

\$124,533.00 for the six month period ending June 30, 2005

RUSSIA

Denton, James Steele #5651 (T)

2700 Q Street, N.W.

Suite 210

Washington, DC 20007

Russian Information Agency (RIA NOVOSTI) (t)

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant prepared a strategy paper proposing a program with the goal and purpose of exchanging information and expertise between Russian and American counterparts in policy, the arts, and academia. The registrant also prepared and distributed letters to appropriate professors and program directors at several universities, Slavic studies scholarly associations and the Library of Congress explaining the foreign principal's interest in developing and providing photo exhibits that represented various dimensions of Russia's life. In addition, the registrant prepared and submitted a program design to launch a RIA-sponsored grant program in the United States.

\$53,250.00 for the six month period ending April 30, 2005

Law Offices of Stewart and Stewart #5584

2100 M Street, N.W.

Suite 200

Washington, DC 20037

Russian Federal Property Fund

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant contacted various U.S. businessmen inquiring of any interest they might have in investing in or purchasing property in Russia held by the foreign principal.

RWANDA

GoodWorks International, LLC #5414

303 Peachtree Street, N.E. Suite 4420 Atlanta, GA 30308

Government of Rwanda

Nature of Services: Lobbying/Public Relations

The registrant contacted media representatives to interest the media in doing a special report on Rwanda. The registrant also contacted U.S. Government officials to encourage them to inform their audiences of the opportunities of investing in Rwanda and to encourage people to visit Rwanda.

SAN MARINO

Consulate General to W.D.C. of the Republic of San Marino #3361

1828 L Street, N.W.

Suite 500

Washington, DC 20036

Government of San Marino

Nature of Services: Diplomatic Service

Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

Barnett Group, LLC #5622 (T)

4373 Embassy Park Drive, N.W.

Washington, DC 20016

Kingdom of Saudi Arabia c/o Qorvis Communications (t)

Nature of Services: Public Relations

Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

Dutton & Dutton, P.C. #2591

5017 Tilden Street, N.W. Washington, DC 20016 Embassy of Saudi Arabia

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

Gallagher Group, L.L.C. #5467

1800 North Kent Street

Suite 975

Arlington, VA 22209

Royal Embassy of Saudi Arabia - (through Qorvis Communications, LLC)

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant scheduled meetings and accompanied representatives of the foreign principal to meetings with members of Congress and congressional staffers to discuss U.S.-Saudi bilateral relations and U.S. Saudi cooperation in the war on terrorism. Other topics discussed were oil and energy issues, economic development, government reform, education, role of women, human rights, the Saudi peace initiative, and Saudi charities.

\$30,000.00 for the six month period ending January 31,2005

Hill & Knowlton, Inc. #3301

607 Fourteenth Street, NW

Suite 300

Washington, DC 20005

SABIC Core Communications

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant provided corporate communications counseling and media support.

Iler Interests, LP #5669

12719 Trail Hollow Drive

Houston, TX 77024

Royal Embassy of Saudi Arabia through Qorvis Communications, LLC

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant agreed to provide consulting services, and to plan, create and execute media events, trade trips, speaking engagements and other outreach events, designed to enhance the image of Saudi Arabia in the eyes of American business leaders, the American public and political leaders.

Finances: None Reported

Loeffler Tuggey Pauerstein Rosenthal, LLP #5432

1801 K Street, NW

Suite 340

Washington, DC 20006

Royal Embassy of Saudi Arabia

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant provided strategic advice on communications between the foreign principal and members of Congress, their staff, and officials in the executive branch and the World Trade Organization.

\$734,062.00 for the six month period ending May 31, 2005

MPD Consultants, LLC #5540

5615 Bent Branch Road

Bethesda, MD 20816

Royal Embassy of Saudi Arabia (through Loeffler Tuggey Pauerstein Rosenthal LLP

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant provided advice regarding World Trade Organization (WTO) accession and U.S. bilateral trade negotiations. The registrant met with U.S. Government officials throughout this reporting period pertaining to these matters.

\$130,775.31 for the six month period ending February 28,2005

Patton Boggs, L.L.P. #2165

2550 M Street, N.W.

Washington, DC 20037-1350

Royal Embassy of Saudi Arabia through Qorvis Communications

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant scheduled meetings with members of Congress and congressional staffers, attending these meetings or accompanying an Embassy representative to the meetings. The registrant also provided advice regarding the content of congressional communications, and advised the foreign principal on the status of legislation and legislative inquiries of interest to the Royal Kingdom. In addition, the registrant provided advice on strategies for dealing with the U.S. Congress and U.S. Government officials, as well as strategies for improving the U.S.-Saudi bilateral relationship.

\$200,000.00 for the six month period ending June 30, 2005

Qorvis Communications, LLC #5483

8484 Westpark Drive Suite 800 McLean, VA 22102

Royal Embassy of Saudi Arabia

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant drafted and disseminated informational materials to promote public awareness of the foreign principal's commitment in the war against terrorism and to peace in the Middle East, and other issues pertinent to Saudi Arabia. The registrant also facilitated and coordinated media and press activity for officials of Saudi Arabia. In addition, the registrant assisted in the coordination of outreach events and conferences, and provided services in connection with the creation and maintenance of a website.

\$5,645,106.36 for the six month period ending March 31, 2005

Sandler-Innocenzi, Inc. #5511

705 Prince Street Alexandria, VA 22314 Embassy of Saudi Arabia

Communications.

Nature of Services: Advertising

The registrant placed radio buys and print advertising on behalf of the foreign principal through Qorvis

\$1,598,555.70 for the six month period ending January 31,2005

Saudi Petroleum International, Inc. #5321

527 Madison Avenue New York, NY 10022

Government of the Kingdom of Saudi Arabia

Nature of Services: U.S. Policy Consultant

Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

Saudi Petroleum International, Inc. #5321

527 Madison Avenue New York, NY 10022

Saudi Arabian Oil Company (Saudi Aramco)

Nature of Services: U.S. Policy Consultant

Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

Saudi Refining, Inc. #4184

9009 West Loop, South

Suite 10158

Houston, TX 77096

Government of Kingdom of Saudi Arabia

Nature of Services: Lobbying Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

Saudi Refining, Inc. #4184

9009 West Loop, South

Suite 10158

Houston, TX 77096

Saudi Arabian Oil Company

Nature of Services: Marketing Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

SCOTLAND

Mullen #5512

36 Essex Street

Wenham, MA 01984

Scottish Enterprise (Through Weber Shandwick)

Nature of Services: Promotion of Investment

The registrant prepared brochures and placed advertisements in various U.S. publications to promote investment opportunities in Scotland.

\$66,630.00 for the six month period ending February 28, 2005

Porter, Wright, Morris & Arthur, LLP #5208

1919 Pennsylvania Avenue, N.W.

Suite 500

Washington, DC 20006

Scottish National Party

Nature of Services: Public Relations

This is a pro bono representation. The registrant assisted in developing and promoting Scottish-American relations and providing a focal point for those interested in Scotland. The registrant also communicated with representatives of the American-Scottish Foundation; Friends of Scotland; First Secretary of Scottish Affairs, Susan Stewart; the British Embassy; the National Tartan Day committee; the Smithsonian Institute; the Irish Embassy; the Canadian Embassy; the Northern Ireland Bureau; representatives from Scottish Universities; alumni from Scottish Universities and organizers of Tartan Day celebrations in D.C. in order to present events showcasing Scotland. In addition, the registrant was active in support of developing U.S. internships for Irish and Northern Irish students at Scottish Universities.

Finances: None Reported

Scottish Enterprise #3013

1 Memorial Drive

Suite 1220

Cambridge, MA 02142

Scottish Enterprise (formerly: Scottish Development Agency)

Nature of Services: Promotion of Investment

The registrant's offices in Houston, Texas, Redwood Shores, California, Stamford, Connecticut, and Downers Grove, Illinois contacted representatives of U.S. business organizations, disseminated economic information, placed advertisements in publications, and sponsored seminars to promote investment and industrial development in Scotland.

\$1,835,448.96 for the six month period ending May 16, 2005

SENEGAL

J.C. Watts Companies #5641

600 13th Street, N.W. Suite 790 Washington, DC 20005 Government of Senegal

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant contacted executive branch officials, U.S. Government officials, and members of Congress, to solidify the foreign principal's work as a bilateral ally and to create a solid foundation for future Senegalese-U.S. cooperation in areas of vital importance such as security and trade.

\$100,000.00 for the six month period ending February 28, 2005

SERBIA

Rabin, Sheves, Lipkin-Shahak & Birger, LLC #5524

101 Constitution Avenue, N.W. Suite 800

Washington, DC 20001

Vuk Jeremic

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant disseminated informational materials and contacted members of Congress, congressional staffers, and U.S. Government officials to enhance U.S. bilateral and regional relationships with the State Republic of Serbia and Montenegro, increase support for pro-democracy candidates in Serbia, defeat a U.S. legislative resolution involving Kosovo independence, the formation of the Serbian Caucus in the House of Representatives, and improve U.S. investment in Serbia.

\$143,000.00 for the six month period ending April 30, 2005

SINGAPORE

Madison Government Affairs #5642

444 North Capitol Street, N.W.

Suite 545

Washington, DC 20001

Embassy of Singapore (t)

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant sent emails to the House Singapore Caucus containing two speeches by the Prime Minister of Singapore. The registrant also sent emails which provided information regarding a luncheon being sponsored by the Embassy.

\$9,000.00 for the six month period ending March 31, 2005

Reed, T. Dean #5044

37277 Branchriver Road

Purcellville, VA 20132-1922

Republic of Singapore, Embassy

Nature of Services: Public Relations/Consulting

The registrant provided public relations advice and consultation to the foreign principal. The registrant monitored news regarding Singapore, and assisted in editing a newsletter which is produced and distributed monthly by the foreign principal.

\$39,000.00 for the six month period ending March 31, 2005

Singapore Economic Development Board #2003

55 East 59th Street

21st Floor

New York, NY 10022

Singapore Economic Development Board

Nature of Services: Promotion of Investment

The registrant and its other offices located in Boston, Chicago, Dallas, New York, Los Angeles, San Francisco and Washington, D.C., promoted direct industrial investment and marketing opportunities in Singapore and provided general assistance to U.S. companies establishing business operations in Singapore.

\$1,376,198.44 for the six month period ending February 2, 2005

SINGAPORE

Singapore Tourism Board #2414

4929 Wilshire Boulevard

Suite 510

Los Angeles, CA 90010

Republic of Singapore

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

The registrant's offices located in New York and Los Angeles promoted and publicized the tourist attractions of Singapore by distributing informational literature, offering guidance, and responding to inquiries.

\$897,892.65 for the six month period ending March 27,2005

White & Case, LLP #2759

1155 Avenue of the Americas New York, NY 10036-2787

Republic of Singapore

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant provided general legal representation to the foreign principal.

\$26,500.00 for the six month period ending March 9,2005

SLOVAKIA

Reffe, Paige E. #5333

3300 Lowell Street, NW Washington, DC 20008

Ministry of Foreign Affairs of The Slovak Republic

Nature of Services: Public/Media Relations

The registrant provided guidance and advice on the trip of President Bush to Slovakia. The registrant provided advice to a variety of Slovak officials prior to their meeting U.S. counterparts.

\$10,500.00 for the six month period ending April 30, 2005

SOMALI DEMOCRATIC REPUBLIC

International Policy Solutions, LLC #5672

499 South Capitol Street, SW

Suite 608

Washington, DC 20003

Transitional Federal Government of Somalia Republic

Nature of Services: U.S. Policy Consultant

The registrant agreed to provide government relations consulting services to the foreign principal.

Finances: None Reported

Mohamed, Koshin A. #5653

1101 Pennsylvania Avenue, N.W.

Suite 600

Washington, DC 20004

Transitional Somali Federal Government

Nature of Services: Lobbying Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

Noor, Saad S. #5638

1250 24th Street, N.W.

Suite 350

Washington, DC 20037

Government of Somaliland

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant contacted U.S. Government officials to enhance democratic development and peace in Somaliland and the Horn of Africa Region.

Finances: None Reported

Paul A. Russo and Associates, Inc. #5613

P.O. Box 220

Flint Hill, VA 22627

Republic of Somaliland

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant contacted members of Congress, congressional staffers, U.S. Government officials, businessmen and academics to raise awareness of the need for the United States to diplomatically recognize the foreign principal's current status, its government's interest in cooperation with the United States' agenda, and to achieve recognition by the United States as a sovereign nation. In addition, the registrant contacted congressional staffers and U.S. Government officials concerning the possibility of Somaliland officials visiting the United States.

\$49,475.00 for the six month period ending March 31,2005

SOMALI DEMOCRATIC REPUBLIC

Preston Gates Ellis & Rouvelas Meeds, LLP #5652

1735 New York Avenue, N.W.

Suite 500

Washington, DC 20006

Transitional Somali Federal Government

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant met with U.S. Government officials to discuss potential U.S. support for the Transitional Somali

Federal Government.

Finances: None Reported

Qorvis Communications, LLC #5483

8484 Westpark Drive

Suite 800

McLean, VA 22102

Transitional Government of Somalia (t)

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant agreed to research, create, and disseminate a press release on behalf of the foreign principal concerning its plans to leave Nairobi, Kenya and return to Somalia to set-up a centralized government and to stabilize the nation.

SOUTH AFRICA

C/R International, L.L.C. #5117

1730 Rhode Island Avenue, NW

Suite 207

Washington, DC 20036

South Africa Foundation (t)

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant advised the foreign principal about developments regarding certain South Africa-related lawsuits and the U.S.-Southern Africa Customs Union Free Trade Agreement negotiations.

\$2,805.00 for the six month period ending January 31,2005

Development Counsellors International #4777

461 Park Avenue South

9th Floor

New York, NY 10016

Singita Private Game Reserve (t)

Nature of Services: Public Relations

Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

Ruder & Finn, Inc. #1481

301 East 57th Street

New York, NY 10022

South African Airways, a Division of Transnet Limited

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant prepared and distributed press releases to travel trade, aviation trade, consumer lifestyle media and newspapers in the United States, organized media trips to South Africa, and liaised with print and electronic media to service inquiries and provide news updates.

\$32,336.55 for the six month period ending March 27, 2005

South African Tourism #603

500 Fifth Avenue

Suite 2040

New York, NY 10110-0002

South African Tourist Corporation

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported **SPAIN**

Camara Oficial Espanola de Comercio #2400

Post Office Box 9020894 San Juan, PR 00902-0894

Spanish Ministry of Commerce

Nature of Services: Promotion of Trade

Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

DLA Piper Rudnick Gray Cary US LLP #3712

1200 19th Street, N.W. Washington, DC 20036

Government of Spain, Embassy

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant provided strategic advice to the foreign principal, and contacted members of Congress, congressional staffers, and U.S. Government officials to discuss a broad range of political and economic matters.

\$487,016.59 for the six month period ending February 5,2005

G2 Worldwide, Inc. #5667

747 Third Avenue

2nd Floor

New York, NY 10017

Instituto Espanol De Comercio Exterior

Nature of Services: Promotion of Trade

The registrant agreed to execute the marketing communications plan for the foreign principal to represent olive oil

from Spain.

Finances: None Reported

Instituto Galego de Promocion Economica (IGAPE), New York #5210

670 Long Beach Boulevard

Long Beach, NY 11561

Xunta de Galicia

Nature of Services: Promotion of Investment

Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

SRI LANKA

Sandler, Travis & Rosenberg, P.A. #5303

1300 Pennsylvania Avenue, N.W.

Suite 400

Washington, DC 20004-3002

Government of Sri Lanka, Embassy (t)

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant assisted in the development of a strategy to respond to the petition asking that GSP benefits be withdrawn because of alleged worker rights violations, and sought support for a future trade agreement with Sri Lanka.

ST. LUCIA

St. Lucia National Development Corporation #2796

800 2nd Avenue

Suite 910

New York, NY 10017

National Development Corporation

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant distributed informational materials to potential investors.

\$35,500.00 for the six month period ending June 30, 2005

St. Lucia Tourist Board #2668

800 Second Avenue 9th Floor, Suite 910

New York, NY 10017-4504

St. Lucia Tourist Board

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

The registrant promoted tourism to St. Lucia by attending trade/travel shows and disseminating informational materials.

\$52,606.62 for the six month period ending March 15, 2005

ST. MARTIN

St. Maarten Tourist Office #5294

675 Third Avenue Suite 1807

New York, NY 10017

Island Territory of St. Maarten

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported **SUDAN**

Steeplechase Group, LLC #5423

2523 Trophy Lane Reston, VA 20191

Anis G. Haggar

Nature of Services: Distribution Of Printed Material

The registrant's activities focused on providing encouragement and guidance to the parties in the conflict in Sudan. All activities were conducted in the United Kingdom, Europe, Sudan, and other East African countries. The activities were designed to counsel and encourage the parties of the North-South conflict in Sudan to implement the protocols of the Comprehensive Peace Agreement concluded on January 9, 2005, in Nairobi, Kenya.

\$150,000.00 for the six month period ending April 30,2005

SWAZILAND

Ryberg and Smith, LLP #5570

1054 Thirty-First Street, N.W.

Suite 300

Washington, DC 20007

Government of the Kingdom of Swaziland (t)

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

SWEDEN

Development Counsellors International #4777

461 Park Avenue South

9th Floor

New York, NY 10016

Swedish Travel & Tourism Council

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

Prior to registration the registrant promoted travel to Sweden by disseminating informational materials on behalf of the foreign principal.

\$8,500.00 received prior to registration on April 29, 2005

Swedish Travel & Tourism Council #4885

Grand Central Station

Post Office Box 4649

New York, NY 10163-4649

Sveriges Rese-och Turistrad, A.B.

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

The registrant provided travel informational materials to individuals, the media and the travel industry to promote tourism on behalf of the foreign principal.

\$250,000.00 for the six month period ending January 31,2005

SWITZERLAND

Ebert, Douglas Karl #4757

3940 Olympic Boulevard 400 Olympic Corporate Center

Erlanger, KY 41018

Mr. Francis Sermet, Development Economic Western Switzerland

Nature of Services: Promotion of Investment

Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

Gee, Howard #5675

6546 West 10760 North Highland, UT 84003

Development Economic Western Switzerland

Nature of Services: Industrial Promotion

The registrant agreed to contact American companies to discuss with them the programs, incentives and assistance offered through the foreign principal to entities interested in establishing a presence in Switzerland.

Finances: None Reported

Parter International, Inc. #5260

135 West 50th Street

21st Floor

New York, NY 10020-1201

Berne Economic Development Agency, (BEDA)

Nature of Services: Promotion of Investment

Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

Rancourt, Karolyn T. #5559

294 Vanderbilt Avenue

Ground Floor

Brooklyn, NY 11205-3603

Development Economic Western Switzerland

Nature of Services: Promotion of Investment

Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

SWITZERLAND

Ruder & Finn, Inc. #1481

301 East 57th Street New York, NY 10022

Novartis, A.G.

Nature of Services: Advertising/Public Relations

The registrant provided marketing communications support and media relations international support at medical meetings. The registrant also planned and executed events, wrote and edited press materials, conducted celebrity research, and conducted outreach to patient advocacy organizations to secure partnership in various communications programs.

\$496,523.26 for the six month period ending March 27, 2005

Switzerland Tourism #55

608 Fifth Avenue

New York, NY 10020-2303

Swiss Federal Railroads

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

The registrant participated in travel shows, arranged familiarization trips and provided information to travel agents, the media, and the general public to promote tourism on behalf of the foreign principal.

\$2,629,740.00 together with the Swiss Natl. Tourist Office for the 6 month period ending June 30, 2005

Switzerland Tourism #55

608 Fifth Avenue

New York, NY 10020-2303

Swiss National Tourist Office

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

The registrant participated in travel shows, arranged familiarization trips and provided information to travel agents, the media, and the general public to promote tourism on behalf of the foreign principal

\$2,629,740.00 together with the Swiss Federal Railroads for the six month period ending June 30, 2005

Tesolin, Elizabeth Leigh #5629

450 North Brand Boulevard

Suite 600

Glendale, CA 91203

Development Economic Western Switzerland

Nature of Services: Promotion of Investment

Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

SWITZERLAND

Van Sickle, Valerie L. #5592

750 Menlo Avenue Suite 200 Menlo Park, CA 94025

DEWS - Development Economic Western Switzerland

Nature of Services: Distribution Of Printed Material

The registrant presented the advantages of Switzerland as a base for U.S. companies to do business in Europe. The registrant also did a follow-up with the companies and provided information to assist in their decision making.

\$71,714.50 for the six month period ending June 30, 2005

Alston & Bird LLP #5549

601 Pennsylvania Avenue, N.W. North Building, 10th Floor

Washington, DC 20004-2601

Taipei Economic and Cultural Representative Office in the United States

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant contacted U.S. Government officials regarding Administration policy and personnel issues, and to arrange meetings with Taiwanese representatives.

\$150,864.00 for the six month period ending April 30, 2005

Asia Associates, Inc. #5201

3486 Scotland Avenue

Chambersburg, PA 17201

Taipei Economic & Cultural Representative Office, Republic of China

Nature of Services: Promotion of Economy and Trade

The registrant contacted members of Congress and their staff to discuss the latest economic and political developments in Taiwan. The registrant also contacted members of Congress about visiting Taiwan.

\$30,000.00 for the six month period ending February 28, 2005

Barbour Griffith & Rogers, LLC #5430

1275 Pennsylvania Avenue, N.W.

Tenth Floor

Washington, DC 20004

Republic of China (Taiwan)

Nature of Services: U.S. Policy Consultant

The registrant arranged meetings between Taiwanese officials and U.S. Government officials, and provided advice on U.S. policymaking processes with regard to the Republic of China.

\$390,158.34 for the six month period ending May 31, 2005

Cassidy & Associates, Inc. #5643

700 13th Street, N.W.

Suite 400

Washington, DC 20005

Taiwan Studies Institute through Ford & Associates

Nature of Services: Promotion of Investment

Activities: None Reported

\$256,500.00 for the six month period ending March 31, 2005

Crowell & Moring International, Ltd. #3988

1001 Pennsylvania Avenue, N.W.

Suite 1275

Washington, DC 20004-2595

Board of Foreign Trade, ROC

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant provided consulting services on general bilateral trade matters, including on the negotiation of a free trade agreement between Taiwan and the United States. The registrant also prepared speeches outlining the rationale for Taiwan's request to negotiate a free trade agreement with the United States and on general U.S.-Taiwan trade relations.

\$292,165.32 for the six month period ending May 28, 2005

Development Counsellors International #4777

461 Park Avenue South

9th Floor

New York, NY 10016

Taipei Economic and Cultural Office in New York Investment and Trade Office (t)

Nature of Services: Promotion of Trade

The registrant developed a program to introduce the foreign principal to a number of U.S. companies who are looking for investment opportunities.

\$27,500.00 for the six month period ending March 31,2005

Far East Trade Service, Inc., San Francisco #2985

5201 Great America Parkway

Suite 306

Santa Clara, CA 95054-1122

Far East Trade Service, Inc.

Nature of Services: Export Promotion

The registrant assisted U.S. firms wanting to do business in Taiwan and Taiwanese firms wanting to establish American business contacts, participated in and assisted with business conferences and trade shows, and distributed trade publications.

\$465,166.15 for the six month period ending June 30, 2005

Fonte, Michael Joseph #5514

8 Belmont Court

Silver Spring, MD 20910

Democratic Progressive Party

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant attended conferences, held meetings, and engaged in conversations regarding U.S.-Taiwan relations.

\$2,357.11 for the six month period ending February 28, 2005

Fonte, Michael Joseph #5514

8 Belmont Court

Silver Spring, MD 20910

Spring Rain Foundation

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant provided reports and attended meetings regarding U.S.-Taiwan issues.

\$28,500.00 for the six month period ending February 28, 2005

Ford & Associates #5636

700 Thirteenth Street, N.W.

Suite 400

Washington, DC 20005

Taiwan Studies Institute

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant assisted the foreign principal in advancing an appreciation of Taiwan's history, culture, democratic political development, and socioeconomic position in the world through contact with public officials. The registrant also provided strategic advice on how Taiwan could improve its relationship with the United States.

\$269,980.00 for the six month period ending February 28, 2005

Global USA, Inc. #5292

2121 K Street, N.W.

Suite 650

Washington, DC 20037

Taipei Economic and Cultural Representative Office (TECRO)

Nature of Services: Promotion of Trade

The registrant provided the foreign principal with the names and contact numbers of state and local community leaders and elected officials, to be used as potential contacts for TECRO branch officials. The registrant also contacted congressional offices on behalf of TECRO.

\$60,000.00 for the six month period ending June 30, 2005

Glover Park Group #5666

3299 K Street, NW

Suite 500

Washington, DC 20007

Taipei Economic and Cultural Representative Office (TECRO)

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant agreed to provide strategic consulting, legislative branch advocacy and public relations services to the foreign principal to build relationships with policy leaders and media representatives in the United States and to increase awareness within the United States of the foreign principal's policy priorities.

Finances: None Reported

Halpern Associates #3790

1717 K Street, N.W.

Suite 613

Washington, DC 20036

Cross-Strait Interflow Prospect Foundation

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant maintained liaison with scholars and academic institutions, promoted scholarly studies and activities on the subject of Taiwan and China, and organized scholarly conferences on Asian themes. The registrant also provided consulting services and conducted research and analysis on East Asia.

\$167,215.00 for the six month period ending March 7, 2005

International Trade & Development Agency, Inc. #3690

2111 Jefferson Davis Highway

Suite 505 North

Arlington, VA 22202

Taipei Economic & Cultural Representative Office in the U.S.

Nature of Services: Promotion of Trade

The registrant consulted with the foreign principal regarding trade and economic matters, political developments in the United States, and international developments and their impact on the United States. The registrant also monitored Senate and House committee hearings, and monitored and interpreted floor debates in Congress.

\$102,081.00 for the six month period ending June 30, 2005

McGuireWoods Consulting, LLC #5408

1050 Connecticut Avenue, N.W.

Suite 1200

Washington, DC 20036

Taipei Economic & Cultural Representative Office in the U.S. (TECRO)

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant sought to generate political support for Taiwan's membership in international organizations such as the World Health Organization and in the International Civil Aviation Organization, as well as other issues that foster U.S.-Taiwan relations. To advance these objectives, the registrant spoke or arranged briefings and meetings with Administration officials and Congressional members and/or their staff, and drafted informational materials on U.S.-Taiwan relations or events that relate to U.S.-Taiwan relations.

\$120,000.00 for the six month period ending February 28, 2005

Miller & Chevalier, Chartered #5365

655 Fifteenth Street, N.W. Suite 900 - Metropolitan Square Washington, DC 20005-5701

Board of Foreign Trade (BOFT)

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant provided legal advice, assistance, and analysis to the foreign principal on issues arising under United States and international trade laws and agreements, policy initiatives, and proposed legislation. The registrant also lobbied the Administration and Congress in favor of the U.S.-Taiwan Free Trade Agreement.

\$107,500.00 for the six month period ending April 30, 2005

O'Neill and Associates #5644

One Beacon Street Suite 1600

Boston, MA 02108

KMT- PFP Representative Office, U.S.A (Kuomintang Nationalist Party)

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant met with Senate staff to discuss United States relations with South Korea. The registrant is seeking to increase U.S. awareness of the foreign principal's desire for improved relations with China and for building political support for a strong Taiwanese democratic process.

\$12,000.00 for the six month period ending March 31, 2005

Orion Strategies LLC #5437

918 Pennsylvania Avenue, S.E.

Washington, DC 20003

Taipei Economic and Cultural Representative Office (TECRO)

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant agreed to provide advice, guidance and support for the foreign principal's goals in the United States, including advocacy on behalf of the foreign principal with the U.S. Congress and executive branch.

\$50,000.00 for the six month period ending May 31, 2005

RJI Government Strategies #5671

1710 Rhode Island Avenue, N.W.

8th Floor

Washington, DC 20036

Taipei Economic and Cultural Representative Office (TECRO)

Nature of Services: Consultant

The registrant will work toward the maintenance and continued growth of understanding and cooperation between Taiwan and the United States. The registrant will arrange a delegation of members of Congress to visit Taiwan.

\$25,000.00 received prior to registration on March 1, 2005

Rosemont Associates, LLC #5668

49 Bridge Street

Suite 2

Lambertville, NJ 08530

Taipei Economic and Cultural Representative Office in the U.S.

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant agreed to assist the foreign principal by supporting efforts to maintain and establish contact with members of Congress, relevant congressional committees, and key staff, and by encouraging the Congress to act favorably on legislation of interest and benefit to Taiwan. The registrant will also assist the foreign principal in its efforts to invite members of Congress to visit Taiwan.

Finances: None Reported

Solarz Associates #5358

1120 Bellview Road

McLean, VA 22102

Government of Taiwan

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant provided advice and assisted the foreign principal in connection with meetings with U.S. Government officials to discuss issues affecting U.S.-Taiwan relations.

\$70,000.00 for the six month period ending February 28, 2005

Taiwan Trade Center New York Inc. #3652

One Penn Plaza Suite 3410 New York, NY 10119

China External Trade Development Council, Inc. (CETDC)

Nature of Services: Promotion of Trade

The registrant assisted U.S. and Taiwanese manufacturers with trade inquiries, researched new possible American markets for Taiwanese goods, and distributed trade promotional literature.

\$243,953.62 for the six month period ending February 28, 2005

Venable, LLP #5435

575 7th Street, N.W.

Washington, DC 20004

Taipei Economic & Cultural Representative Office

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant consulted regularly with TECRO on setting up and attending meetings and courtesy calls with members of the legislative and executive branches of the U.S. Government.

\$72,000.00 for the six month period ending May 31, 2005

THAILAND

Clark Consulting #5611

102 South Wynstone Park Drive North Barrington, IL 60010

Embassy of Thailand

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant met with the foreign principal to discuss ways in which to build the Thai Friendship Caucus in Congress and advance arguments in support of a U.S.-Thailand Free Trade Agreement. The registrant arranged meetings for Thai Embassy officials with trade lobbyists to build relationships and discuss issues of mutual interest. The registrant traveled with the U.S.-ASEAN Business Council congressional staff delegation to Thailand to discuss the U.S.-Thailand Free Trade Agreement.

\$120,000.00 for the six month period ending March 31,2005

DLA Piper Rudnick Gray Cary US LLP #3712

1200 19th Street, N.W. Washington, DC 20036

Government of Thailand (t)

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

Kennedy, David William #5688

1575 Massachusetts Avenue Cambridge, MA 02138

Dr. Surakiart Sathirathai, Deputy Prime Minister of Thailand

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant agreed to provide advice to the foreign principal on international affairs and United Nations reform issues. The registrant will also arrange meetings with international leaders and U.S. executive and legislative officials, as well as with nongovernmental organizations.

Finances: None Reported

Tourism Authority of Thailand, Los Angeles #2178

611 North Larchmont Boulevard

1st Floor

Los Angeles, CA 90004

Tourism Authority of Thailand

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

The registrant promoted travel to Thailand by distributing tourist information to travel agencies and others in the travel industry.

\$839,447.00 for the six month period ending June 30, 2005

THAILAND

Tourism Authority of Thailand, New York #1897

61 Broadway

Suite 2810

New York, NY 10006

Tourism Authority of Thailand

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

The registrant promoted travel to Thailand by distributing tourist information to travel agencies and others in the travel industry.

\$1,300,382.97 for the six month period ending June 30, 2005

White & Case, LLP #2759

1155 Avenue of the Americas New York, NY 10036-2787

Kingdom of Thailand

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant provided general legal representation to the foreign principal.

\$31,000.00 for the six month period ending March 9,2005

TIBET

Office of Tibet #1699

241 East 32nd Street Ground Floor New York, NY 10016

Dalai Lama

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant conducted meetings and discussions with groups and individuals to develop an understanding of the problem of Tibet and seek assistance. The registrant also contacted organizations and individuals to seek support for Tibetan refugees in India, Nepal and elsewhere. In addition, the registrant coordinated His Holiness the Dalai Lama's visit to the United States. The registrant also disseminated press releases and newsletters concerning Tibetan life to members of Congress, members of the U.N. Mission, newspapers, libraries, press services and educational institutions.

\$127,386.25 for the six month period ending March 14,2005

TRINIDAD & TOBAGO

Ainsley Gill & Associates, LLC #5600

1627 K Street, N.W.

Suite 901

Washington, DC 20006

Government of the Republic of Trinidad & Tobago

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant attended conferences, and met with U.S. Government officials to discuss investment and economic development, disaster preparedness, and deportation policies on behalf of the foreign principal.

\$600,000.00 for the six month period ending February 28,2005

Patton Boggs, L.L.P. #2165

2550 M Street, N.W.

Washington, DC 20037-1350

Government of Trinidad and Tobago

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant through Ainsley Gill and Associates advised the foreign principal with respect to its relationship with the U.S. Government regarding trade, energy and security issues. The registrant also provided background work concerning a potential trip by senior Administration officials to the region.

\$270,000.00 for the six month period ending June 30, 2005

Steptoe & Johnson, L.L.P. #3975

1330 Connecticut Avenue, N.W.

Washington, DC 20036-1795

Government of Trinidad & Tobago

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

TUNISIA

Hoagland, Peter #5496

1101 17th Street, N.W.

Suite 202

Washington, DC 20036

Embassy of Tunisia

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant resolved miscellaneous legal issues on behalf of the foreign principal.

\$1,355.00 for the six month period ending May 31, 2005

TURKEY

APCO Worldwide, Inc. #4561

700 12th Street, NW

Suite 800

Washington, DC 20005

Government of Turkey, Embassy

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant held discussions with the foreign principal to develop strategies for promoting positive U.S./Turkey

relations.

\$27,500.00 for the six month period ending March 31, 2005

Glover Park Group #5666

3299 K Street, NW

Suite 500

Washington, DC 20007

Embassy of the Republic of Turkey (through the Harbour Group, LLC)

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant agreed to provide public relations counsel regarding communications and media strategy targeting the general public of the United States. The registrant also agreed to provide advice and support relating to communications efforts directed towards executive and legislative branch officials of the U.S. Government.

Finances: None Reported

Harbour Group, LLC #5478

3000 K Street, N.W.

Suite 105

Washington, DC 20007

Embassy of the Republic of Turkey

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant provided public relations counsel to the foreign principal regarding communications and media strategy targeted to the general public of the United States. The registrant contacted media outlets to provide background information and encourage interviews of the Ambassador and placement of written commentaries by Turkish Government officials. The registrant also created a bi-weekly electronic newsletter sent to specific media, policy experts, and other individuals interested in U.S.-Turkish relations.

\$150,000.00 for the six month period ending March 31, 2005

TURKEY

Israel Consult, Inc. #5580

1015 18th Street, NW

Suite 700

Washington, DC 20036

Embassy of Turkey

Nature of Services: Public Relations

Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

Jones, Walker, Waechter, Poitevent, Carrere & Denegre, L.L.P. #5355

499 South Capitol Street, S.W.

Suite 600

Washington, DC 20003

Republic of Turkey, Embassy

Nature of Services: U.S. Policy Consultant

The registrant provided advice and assistance to the foreign principal regarding bilateral relations with the United States. The registrant contacted members of Congress and other law firms to discuss anti-Turkish lobbying, and to create a more positive environment in the U.S. Congress.

\$75,000.00 for the six month period ending January 31, 2005

Livingston Group L.L.C. #5356

499 South Capitol Street S.W.

Suite 600

Washington, DC 20003

Republic of Turkey, Embassy

Nature of Services: U.S. Policy Consultant

The registrant provided the foreign principal with government affairs representation before the Congress and federal government of the United States. The registrant provided advice to the Ambassador from the Republic of Turkey. Numerous meetings were arranged with members of Congress, staff assistants, and other U.S. Government officials to discuss issues related to the status of Turkish hostages in Iran, U.S. policies in Iraq and foreign military assistance for Turkey.

\$450,000.00 for the six month period ending January 31, 2005

TURKEY

Solarz Associates #5358

1120 Bellview Road McLean, VA 22102

Government of Turkey, Embassy

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant provided advice and assisted the foreign principal in connection with meetings with U.S. Government officials concerning issues affecting U.S.-Turkish relations.

\$100,000.00 for the six month period ending February 28, 2005

Southfive Strategies, LLC #5679

1015 18th Street, NW

Suite 700

Washington, DC 20036

Embassy of the Republic of Turkey (through IsraelConsult Inc.)

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant will provide public relations services including media strategy and will assist the registrant in arranging meetings with officials of the U.S. government.

Finances: None Reported

TURKS AND CAICOS ISLANDS

GoodWorks International, LLC #5414

303 Peachtree Street, N.E. Suite 4420 Atlanta, GA 30308

Turks and Caicos Islands Government

Nature of Services: Promotion of Trade/Tourism

The registrant contacted media representatives, members of Congress and U.S. business leaders to promote the foreign principal's interests in trade, commerce, placement of students in colleges, and tourism.

\$60,000.00 for the six month period ending March 31, 2005

UGANDA

Whitaker Group, LLC #5539

1725 I Street, N.W.

Suite 300

Washington, DC 20006-2423

Government of the Republic of Uganda

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant contacted congressional staffers to discuss African financial interest and the African Growth and Opportunity Act update on behalf of the foreign principal.

\$225,000.00 for the six month period ending February 28, 2005

UKRAINE

DB Communications, LLC #5634 (T)

1050 Thomas Jefferson Street, N.W.

Suite 300

Washington, DC 20007

Victor Yanukovych, Alex Kiselev (t)

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant rendered public relations services intended to promote Prime Minister Victor Yanukovych who was a candidate for President in the Ukraine. The public relations services included producing and distributing press releases and other informational material to print/broadcast media, congressional staffers, and the academic community, and arranging media interviews for and on behalf of the foreign principal.

\$99,930.00 for the six month period ending January 31, 2005

JWI, L.L.C. #4990

1401 K Street, N.W.

Suite 400, 4th Floor

Washington, DC 20005

Eduard Prutnik (represented in the U.S. by Alex Kiselev) (t)

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant provided assistance in arranging meetings with U.S. government officials to discuss various legislative issues affecting the interests of the foreign principal. Members of the media were also contacted.

\$195,450.00 for the six month period ending February 28, 2005

Kiselev, Aleksei #5572

1465 South Highview Lane

Alexandria, VA 22311

Mr. Viktor Yanukovych, Prime Minister of Ukraine, Mr. Eduard Prutnik, Advisor to the Prime

Minister (t)

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant had discussions and communications with U.S. Government officials for the purpose of enhancing relations between the United States and the Ukraine. The registrant also consulted with Venable LLP and engaged DB Communications on behalf of the foreign principal.

Finances: None Reported

UKRAINE

Venable, LLP #5435

575 7th Street, N.W.

Washington, DC 20004

Viktor Yanukovych, Prime Minister of Ukraine - Eduard Prutnik, Advisor to the Prime Minister

Nature of Services: Public Relations

Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

White & Case, LLP #2759

1155 Avenue of the Americas New York, NY 10036-2787

Republic of Ukraine

Nature of Services: Consultant

The registrant provided general legal representation to the foreign principal.

\$564,785.47 for the six month period ending March 9,2005

UNITED ARAB EMIRATES

Clark & Weinstock #5617

601 13th Street, N.W. Suite 410 South Washington, DC 20005

United Arab Emirates

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant arranged meetings with various members of Congress to discuss a trip to the United Arab Emirates and issues of importance to the government of the United Arab Emirates including a bilateral trade agreement.

Finances: None Reported

Global USA, Inc. #5292

2121 K Street, N.W.

Suite 650

Washington, DC 20037

Telecommunications Regulatory Authority of the United Arab Emirates

Nature of Services: Media Relations

The registrant agreed to provide strategic advice, support, information and analysis concerning telecommunications

issues.

Finances: None Reported

Hunton & Williams, LLP #5627

1900 K Street, N.W.

Suite 1200

Washington, DC 20006

Ministry of Finance and Industry The United Arab Emirates

Nature of Services: Consultant

The registrant prepared technical studies of trade issues, including comparative analysis of U.S. Free Trade Agreements and sectoral analyses of relevant trade policies. The registrant also briefed the foreign principal on the meaning, possible interpretations and implications of various texts related to the Free Trade Agreement negotiations, including the draft articles, annexes and related letters proposed by the U.S. In addition, the registrant advised the foreign principal as to what effective access to markets and national treatment any U.S. concessions and proposals arising from the negotiations would provide. Finally, the registrant advised the foreign principal on the scope, scale and content of domestic regulatory reforms necessitated by the Free Trade Agreement with the United States.

Finances: None Reported

UNITED ARAB EMIRATES

Patton Boggs, L.L.P. #2165

2550 M Street, N.W.

Washington, DC 20037-1350

United Arab Emirates

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant advised the foreign principal on issues regarding the Free Trade Agreement negotiations with the United States with respect to the chapter dealing with financial services.

\$178,373.49 for the six month period ending June 30, 2005

Qorvis Communications, LLC #5483

8484 Westpark Drive Suite 800 McLean, VA 22102

Dubai International Financial Centre

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant conducted research and prepared and distributed informational and educational materials relating to the launch of the Dubai International Financial Centre (DIFC). The registrant also assisted in coordinating meetings with members of Congress, press representatives, and U.S. Government officials to increase public awareness of the DIFC and to promote stronger ties between Dubai and the United States. In addition the registrant coordinated a reception and an advisory board dinner which provided information on the DIFC.

\$286,207.00 for the six month period ending March 31, 2005

UZBEKISTAN

White & Case, LLP #2759

1155 Avenue of the Americas New York, NY 10036-2787

Republic of Uzbekistan

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant provided general legal representation to the foreign principal.

Finances: None Reported

VANUATU

Office of the Deputy Commissioner of Maritime Affairs #4860

42 Broadway 12th Floor New York, NY 10004 Republic of Vanuatu

Nature of Services: Registration of Vessels

Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

VENEZUELA

Lumina Strategies #5624 (T)

3020 El Cerrito Plaza

Suite 113

El Cerrito, CA 94530

Venezuelan Information Office (t)

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant disseminated informational materials to representatives of the press on a variety of issues regarding Venezuela.

\$30,000.00 for the six month period ending May 31, 2005

Patton Boggs, L.L.P. #2165

2550 M Street, N.W.

Washington, DC 20037-1350

Embassy of the Bolivarian Republic of Venezuela (t)

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

Activities: None Reported

\$10,200.00 for the six month period ending June 30, 2005

Venezuela Information Office, LLC #5609

733 15th Street, N.W.

Suite 932

Washington, DC 20005-2112

Embassy of Venezuela

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant coordinated President Chavez's visit to the United States and contacted representatives of the media, members of Congress, congressional staffers, and others concerning the Hill Briefing on Venezuela's Post Referendum Political Landscape, the future of Venezuela's democracy, and the U.S.'s bilateral relationship with Venezuela, as well as other issues of interest to the foreign principal.

\$354,400.00 for the six month period ending February 28,2005

VIETNAM

White & Case, LLP #2759

1155 Avenue of the Americas New York, NY 10036-2787

State Bank of Vietnam

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant provided general legal representation to the foreign principal.

Finances: None Reported

YUGOSLAVIA

American International Development Group, Inc. #5259

1029 North Royal Street Suite 350 Alexandria, VA 22314

Federal Republic of Yugoslavia, Embassy

Nature of Services: U.S. Policy Consultant

The registrant has met with the Ambassador of Serbia and Montenegro and has engaged in a periodic dialogue concerning an anticipated commencement of activities, but the matter has remained inactive.

Finances: None Reported

ZAMBIA

Samuels International Associates, Inc. #4848

1140 Connecticut Avenue, N.W.

Suite 950

Washington, DC 20036

Government of the Republic of Zambia (t)

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant contacted congressional staffers and U.S. Government officials in support of the visit of President Levi Mwanawasa to the United States in September 2004 and U.S.-Zambia bilateral relations.

\$7,000.00 for the six month period ending February 28,2005

ZIMBABWE

Barron-Birrell, Inc. #5363

1101 30th Street, N.W. Washington, DC 20007

Zimbabwe Democracy Trust

Nature of Services: U.S. Policy Consultant

Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

Appendix A Registrant Index

ALPHABETICAL LIST OF ALL REGISTRANTS WHOSE REGISTRATIONS WERE IN ACTIVE STATUS AT ANY TIME DURING THE PERIOD OF THE SEMI-ANNUAL REPORT AS WELL AS THE FOREIGN PRINCIPAL(S) THEY REPRESENT

- (T) Indicates registration terminated during this six month reporting period.
- (t) Indicates foreign principal terminated during the six month reporting period.

ACG, LLC #5677

Ministry of Foreign Relations Republic of Panama, PANAMA

Ainsley Gill & Associates, LLC #5600

Government of the Republic of Trinidad & Tobago, TRINIDAD & TOBAGO

Akin, Gump, Strauss, Hauer & Feld, L.L.P. #3492

CNOOC, Limited, CHINA

Government of British Columbia, CANADA

Al Paul Lefton Company Inc. #5614

Netherlands Foreign Investment Agency, NETHERLANDS

Alden Films, Business Education Films, Films of the Nations #2100

Consulate General of Finland, FINLAND

 $Consulate\ General\ of\ Israel\ (formerly:\ Israel\ Information\ Service)\ ,\ ISRAEL$

Alexander Strategy Group #5557

Belle Haven Consultants (Limited Partnership) on behalf of the Government of Malaysia, MALAYSIA (t)

Government of Aruba, ARUBA

Government of Japan (Japan External Trade Organization), JAPAN

Government of the Republic of Croatia, CROATIA

Government of the Republic of the Marshall Islands, Embassy, MARSHALL ISLANDS

State of Eritrea, ERITREA

Alpine Tourist Commission #2052

Alpine Tourist Commission, INTERNATIONAL

Alsace Development International, Inc. #3506

L'Association de Development du Bas-Rhin (ADIRA) , FRANCE

Alston & Bird LLP #5549

Republic of Montenegro, MONTENEGRO

Taipei Economic and Cultural Representative Office in the United States, TAIWAN

Ambazonia Liberation Party (ALIP) #5655

Republic of Ambazonia, CAMEROON

Ambazonia Peoples Emancipation Council (APEC) #5578

Republic of Ambazonia, CAMEROON

American International Development Group, Inc. #5259

Federal Republic of Yugoslavia, Embassy, YUGOSLAVIA

American Palm Oil Council #4575

Malaysian Palm Oil Promotion Council, MALAYSIA

APCO Worldwide, Inc. #4561

Government of Indonesia, INDONESIA (t)

Government of Turkey, Embassy, TURKEY

Arab Information Center #876

League of Arab States, INTERNATIONAL

Arent Fox, PLLC #5476

Israel Foreign Trade Risks Insurance Corporation, Ltd., ISRAEL

Arnold & Porter, LLP #1750

Government of Colombia, COLOMBIA

Government of Panama, PANAMA (t)

International Counsel Bureau, Kuwaiti Counsel for the families of Kuwaiti Citizens at Guantanamo Bay, KUWAIT

State of Israel, Embassy, ISRAEL

Arnold Worldwide/NY #5500

Government of Bermuda Department of Tourism, BERMUDA

Aruba Tourism Authority #2987

Government of Aruba, ARUBA

Asia Associates, Inc. #5201

Taipei Economic & Cultural Representative Office, Republic of China, TAIWAN

Austrian Tourist Office, Inc. #495

Austrian National Tourist Office, AUSTRIA

Austrian Trade Commission in the U.S., Southern Region #5041

Federal Economic Chamber of Austria (Wirtschftskammer Oesterreichs), AUSTRIA

AWS Services #5043

Ulster Unionist Council, NORTHERN IRELAND

Bahamas Tourist Office #2310

Bahamas Ministry of Tourism , BAHAMAS

Baker & Hostetler, LLP #5599

Government of the Republic of Croatia, CROATIA (t)

Baker Donelson Bearman Caldwell & Berkowitz, PC #5678

Sultanate of Oman, OMAN

Bannerman & Associates, Inc. #3964

Arab Republic of Egypt, EGYPT

Embassy of El Salvador, EL SALVADOR

Government of the Philippines, PHILIPPINES

Palestinian Authority, PALESTINE

Baraka Services #5602

Government of Kenya, KENYA

Barbados Investment & Development Corp. Barbados Tourism #1995

Barbados Industrial Development Corporation, BARBADOS

Barbados Tourist Board, BARBADOS

Barbour Griffith & Rogers, LLC #5430

Kurdish Democratic Party - Iraq, IRAQ

Republic of China (Taiwan), TAIWAN

Republic of Equatorial Guinea (through Farragut Advisors (E.G.), LLC), EQUATORIAL GUINEA (t)

State of Qatar, Embassy, QATAR

Barron-Birrell, Inc. #5363

Congolese Rally for Democracy, CONGO (KINSHASA) (ZAIRE)

El Hadj Omar Bongo President Gabonese Republic, GABON

Government of the Congo , CONGO (BRAZZAVILLE)

Republic of Gabon, GABON

Zimbabwe Democracy Trust, ZIMBABWE

Bavarian Ministry for Economic Affairs, Infrastructure, Transport and Technology #5647

Bavarian Ministry for Economic Affairs, Infrastructure, Transport and Technology, GERMANY

Bavarian Office for Trade, Investment, Research and Technology #5381

Bayern International, GERMANY

Beall, Waldon W. #5521

Birshtein, Boris J., CANADA

Belgian National Tourist Office #529

Belgian National Tourist Office, BELGIUM

Berliner Corcoran & Rowe, LLP #5299

Government of Barbados, BARBADOS

Bermuda Department of Tourism #430

Government of Bermuda, Department of Tourism, BERMUDA

Bernstein Law Firm, PLLC #4764 (T)

XL Insurance Company, Ltd., BERMUDA (t)

Berry, Max N. #2216

Centre National Interprofessional d'Economie Laitiere, FRANCE

Danish Bacon and Meat Council, DENMARK

Bisceglie & Walsh #5575 (T)

Transitional Islamic State of Afghanistan, Embassy, AFGHANISTAN

BKSH & Associates #5402

Government of the Dominican Republic, DOMINICAN REPUBLIC

Blank Rome, LLP #4929

China Shipping Group Company, CHINA

Fonterra Co-operative Group Limited, NEW ZEALAND

Meat New Zealand, NEW ZEALAND

Bockorny, Petrizzo, Inc. #5555 (T)

Commonwealth of Australia, Embassy , AUSTRALIA (t

Brewster/Jory Associates, LLC #5569

Centre National d'Etudes Spatiales, FRANCE

British Virgin Islands Tourist Board #3354

British Virgin Islands Tourist Board, BRITISH VIRGIN ISLANDS

BSMG Worldwide #3911

Government of Colombia, COLOMBIA

Government of the Bahamas , BAHAMAS

Ministry of Foreign Trade - Arab Republic of Egypt/Alexandria Cotton Exporters Assn. (Alcotexa), EGYPT (t

Burhop, William J. #5479

Government of Romania, Embassy, ROMANIA

Burson-Marsteller #2469

Consejo de Promocion Turistica de Mexico S.A. de C.V, MEXICO

Forest Products Association of Canada, CANADA (t)

Government of the Republic of the Philippines, PHILIPPINES

Hong Kong Special Administrative Region - Hong Kong Economic and Trade Offices , HONG KONG

Butterfield Carter and Associates #5398

BNFL PLC (British Nuclear Fuels), GREAT BRITAIN

Embassy of Japan, JAPAN

Institute of Cetacean Research, JAPAN

C/R International, L.L.C. #5117

Agencia Nacional para o Investimento Privado, ANGOLA

Government of the Republic of Angola, Embassy, ANGOLA

Government of the Republic of Equatorial Guinea, Embassy, EQUATORIAL GUINEA

South Africa Foundation, SOUTH AFRICA (t)

Camara Oficial Espanola de Comercio #2400

Spanish Ministry of Commerce, SPAIN

Cameron McKenna, LLP #5150

Hydro-Quebec, CANADA

Cameron, Bruce P. #5533

Embassy of the Republic of Nicaragua, NICARAGUA

Caparso, Anne Smith #5331

Government of Japan, Embassy, JAPAN

Partido Accion Nacional, MEXICO

Caribbean Tourism Organization #991

Caribbean Tourism Organization, INTERNATIONAL

Cassidy & Associates, Inc. #5643

Equatorial Guinea, EQUATORIAL GUINEA

Taiwan Studies Institute through Ford & Associates, TAIWAN

Cayman Islands Department of Tourism #2500

Government of the Cayman Islands, CAYMAN ISLANDS

Chadbourne & Parke, LLP #5685

Asian Development Bank, INTERNATIONAL

Charles E. Butler & Associates #3544

Japan Iron & Steel Exporters' Association, JAPAN

China Daily Distribution Corporation #3457

China Daily of Beijing, China , CHINA

China National Tourist Office #3318

China National Tourism Administration (formerly: China International Travel Service), CHINA

Chu, Nam Hoon #5590

DPRK (Democratic People's Republic of Korea), KOREA, DEMOCRATIC PEOPLES REPUBLIC OF

ChungCheongNam-Do Provincial Government - New York Office #5187

Chungcheongnam-Do Provincial Government, KOREA, REPUBLIC OF

Clark & Weinstock #5617

Rend Al-Rahim Representative of the Iraqi Governing Council (Amb. - Des.), IRAQ (t)

United Arab Emirates , UNITED ARAB EMIRATES

Clark Consulting #5611

Embassy of Thailand, THAILAND

Cleary, Gottlieb, Steen & Hamilton, LLP #508

Ministry of Finance of the Republic of Iraq, IRAQ

State of Kuwait, KUWAIT

Cohen & Woods International, Inc. #5003

Government of the Islamic Republic of Mauritania, Embassy, MAURITANIA

Collins, Grace #5566

Government of the Peoples Republic of Nagalim/National Socialist Council of Nagalim (Nagaland) (I-M), INDIA

Colombian Coffee Federation, Inc. #4909

Federacion Nacional de Cafeteros de Colombia, COLOMBIA

Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc. #5334

Commonwealth of Dominica, Office of Ministry of Finance, Industry and Trade, DOMINICA

Consulate General to W.D.C. of the Republic of San Marino #3361

Government of San Marino, SAN MARINO

Costa Rican Board of Trade #2370

Camara de Azucareros, COSTA RICA

Council of Khalistan #5597

Council of Khalistan, INDIA

Covington & Burling #5621

Commonwealth of Australia, Embassy, AUSTRALIA

Republic of Cyprus, Embassy, CYPRUS

Crowell & Moring International, Ltd. #3988

Board of Foreign Trade, ROC, TAIWAN

Korea International Trade Association (formerly: Korean Foreign Trade Association), KOREA, REPUBLIC OF

Czech Center, New York #5115

Czech Ministry of Foreign Affairs, CZECH REPUBLIC

Daniel J. Edelman, Inc. #3634

Embassy of the Kingdom of Morocco, MOROCCO

Government of Georgia, GEORGIA (t)

Panama Canal Authority, PANAMA

Daniel J. Edelman, Inc. #3657

Office of the Japanese Consul General, JAPAN

UK Trade and Investment, GREAT BRITAIN

Daniel J. Edelman, Inc. - San Francisco #5664

JETRO Japanese External Trade Organization, JAPAN

Danish Tourist Board/VisitDenmark #634

Danish Tourist Board, DENMARK

DB Communications, LLC #5634 (T)

Victor Yanukovych, Alex Kiselev, UKRAINE (t)

DCA Advertising, Inc. #5116

Government of India Tourist Office, INDIA

Debevoise & Plimpton #3527

Sony Corporation, JAPAN

Denton, James Steele #5651 (T)

Russian Information Agency (RIA NOVOSTI), RUSSIA (

Deutsche Telekom, Inc. #4419

Deutsche Telekom, A.G. (formerly: Deutsche Bundespost Telekom), GERMANY

Development Counsellors International #4777

Hong Kong Tourism Board, HONG KONG

Korea Trade Investment Promotion Agency, KOREA, REPUBLIC OF

Singita Private Game Reserve, SOUTH AFRICA (t)

Swedish Travel & Tourism Council, SWEDEN

Taipei Economic and Cultural Office in New York Investment and Trade Office, TAIWAN (t)

Tourism Tasmania, AUSTRALIA

UK Trade & Investment, GREAT BRITAIN

Dickstein, Shapiro Morin & Oshinsky, L.L.P. #3028

Malaysian Palm Oil Promotion Council, MALAYSIA

Dinamica Multiple, S.A. #5604

Banco Internacional S.A. FID 489 Fondo Playa Del Carment, MEXICO

Bancomer S.A. FID 323667 Promotor De Turismo En Estado De Queretaro, MEXICO

BBVA Bancomer S.A. FID 27 932-3 de 2% sl Hosped, MEXICO

Consejo de Promocion Turistica de Mexico S.A. de CV - through Young & Rubicam , MEXICO

Fiduciaria FID De Turismo Puerto Vallarta, MEXICO

Gobierno del Estado de Michuacan Sector Michuacan, MEXICO

DLA Piper Rudnick Gray Cary US LLP #3712

German State of Rheinland-Pfalz, GERMANY

Government of Spain, Embassy, SPAIN

Government of State of Mexico, MEXICO

Government of Thailand, THAILAND (t)

Government of the Republic of Cote D'Ivoire, Embassy , COTE D'IVOIRE (IVORY COAST)

Interim Government of Afghanistan, Embassy , AFGHANISTAN

 $Republic \ of \ Kazakhstan, \ Embassy \ through \ Howard \ Communications \ , \ KAZAKHSTAN$

Senado de Mexico, MEXICO

Dutton & Dutton, P.C. #2591

Embassy of Saudi Arabia, SAUDI ARABIA

Ebert, Douglas Karl #4757

Mr. Francis Sermet, Development Economic Western Switzerland, SWITZERLAND

Ed Graves & Associates #4541

CBI Sugar Group, GUATEMALA

Elchanan Landau Law Offices #5680

State of Israel, ISRAEL

English, Otilie #5413

Islamic State of Afghanistan, AFGHANISTAN

Enterprise Ireland #2518

An Bord Trachtala/Irish Trade Board (formerly: Coras Trachtala/Irish Export Board), IRELAND

Ethiopian Medhin Democratic Association #5565

Ethiopian Medhin Democratic Party, ETHIOPIA

Ethiopian Peoples' Revolutionary Party #4789

Ethiopian People's Revolutionary Party, ETHIOPIA

European Travel Commission #574

European Travel Commission, INTERNATIONAL

Evans, Billy Lee #5021 (T)

Royal Norwegian Government (Embassy), NORWAY (t)

Fahmy Hudome International, LLC #5632

Government of Libya, LIBYA

Far East Trade Service, Inc., San Francisco #2985

Far East Trade Service, Inc., TAIWAN

Farragut Advisors (E.G.), LLC #5656

Republic of Equatorial Guinea, EQUATORIAL GUINEA

FCB/Leber Katz Partners, Inc. #2415

British Virgin Islands Tourist Board, BRITISH VIRGIN ISLANDS

Jamaica Tourist Board, JAMAICA

Samsung Electronics Co. Ltd , KOREA, REPUBLIC OF

Federalist Group, an Ogilvy PR Worldwide Company #5628

Republic of Cyprus, Embassy through Covington & Burling , CYPRUS

Fierce, Isakowitz & Blalock #5654

Government of the Kingdom of Bahrain, BAHRAIN

Finkelstein, Thompson & Loughran #5213

Canadian Broadcasting Corporation , CANADA

Finnish Tourist Board, New York #573

Ministry of Trade & Industry, FINLAND

Fogarty Klein Monroe #5658

JETRO - Houston, JAPAN

Foley Hoag, LLP #4776

Republic of Djibouti, DJIBOUTI

Republic of Guyana, GUYANA

Fonte, Michael Joseph #5514

Democratic Progressive Party, TAIWAN

Spring Rain Foundation, TAIWAN

Ford & Associates #5636

Taiwan Studies Institute, TAIWAN

French Film Office/Unifrance USA #2358

Unifrance Film International (formerly: National Center for the Cinema, French Ministry of Culture), FRANCE

Friends of Sinn Fein, Inc. #5006

Sinn Fein, IRELAND

Fukuoka Prefectural Government San Francisco Office #5591

Fukuoka Prefectural Government, JAPAN

Fulbright & Jaworski, LLP #5615 (T)

Government of the Netherlands Antilles , NETHERLANDS ANTILLES (t)

FWH and Associates, LLC #5587

Iraqi Independent Democrats Adnan Pachachi, Chairman , IRAQ

G2 Worldwide, Inc. #5667

Instituto Espanol De Comercio Exterior, SPAIN

Gabriel Company, LLC #5523

Government of the Kingdom of Morocco, MOROCCO

Gallagher Group, L.L.C. #5467

Government of the Republic of Djibouti, Embassy (through BKSH & Associates), DJIBOUTI (t)

Royal Embassy of Saudi Arabia - (through Qorvis Communications, LLC), SAUDI ARABIA

Garvey, Schubert & Barer #3047

China Ocean Shipping Company, CHINA

Government of Bermuda , BERMUDA (t)

Government of Canada, Embassy, CANADA

Japan Fisheries Association, JAPAN

National Fisheries Cooperative Council of Nori and Lavor Products, JAPAN (t)

GCI Group Inc. #3856

Italian Trade Commission, ITALY (t)

United Kingdom Trade & Investment, GREAT BRITAIN

Gee, Howard #5675

Development Economic Western Switzerland, SWITZERLAND

Geoffrey Weill Associates Inc. #5563

Israel Ministry of Tourism, ISRAEL

German National Tourist Office #616

Deutsche Zentrale fuer Tourismus (German National Tourist Board), GERMANY

Gibbons & Company, Inc. #4367

Elettronica Veneta & IN.El., S.p.A., ITALY

Gibraltar Government Office of Washington #4182

Government of Gibraltar, GREAT BRITAIN

Global Policy Group, Inc. #5290

JETRO, New York, JAPAN

Global USA, Inc. #5292

Taipei Economic and Cultural Representative Office (TECRO), TAIWAN

Telecommunications Regulatory Authority of the United Arab Emirates , UNITED ARAB EMIRATES

Glover Park Group #5666

Embassy of the Republic of Turkey (through the Harbour Group, LLC), TURKEY

Government of Malaysia (through the Alexander Strategy Group) , MALAYSIA (t)

Government of the Republic of the Marshall Islands, Embassy (through the Alexander Strategy Group) , MARSHALL ISLANDS

Taipei Economic and Cultural Representative Office (TECRO), TAIWAN

Goodwin Procter, LLP #3901

Iraqi National Congress Support Foundation (INCSF), IRAQ

GoodWorks International, LLC #5414

Government of Nigeria, NIGERIA

Government of Rwanda, RWANDA

Turks and Caicos Islands Government, TURKS AND CAICOS ISLANDS

Hai Tian Development U.S.A., Inc. #5143

People's Daily Overseas Edition, CHINA

Halpern Associates #3790

Cross-Strait Interflow Prospect Foundation, TAIWAN

Harbour Group, LLC #5478

Embassy of the Republic of Turkey, TURKEY

Government of Malaysia (through the Alexander Strategy Group), MALAYSIA (t)

Government of the Republic of the Marshall Islands, Embassy (through the Alexander Strategy Group) , MARSHALL ISLANDS (t)

Hastings, Jay Donald #2867

Japan Fisheries Association, JAPAN

Hecht, Spencer & Associates, Inc. #5451

Government of Japan, JAPAN

Hill & Knowlton, Inc. #3301

Association of Dutch Insurers (Verbond van Verzekeraars), NETHERLANDS

SABIC Core Communications, SAUDI ARABIA

UK Trade and Investment USA, GREAT BRITAIN

Hmong Foreign Council #5554

Hmong Freedom League, LAOS

Hoagland, Peter #5496

Embassy of Tunisia, TUNISIA

Hogan & Hartson, L.L.P. #2244

Government of Japan, JAPAN

 $Government \ of \ Ontario, \ Ministry \ of \ Natural \ Resources \ and \ Ministry \ of \ Economic \ Development \ and \ Trade \ ,$

CANADA

Government of Qatar, Embassy, QATAR

Government of the Commonwealth of Bahamas, BAHAMAS

Government of the People's Republic of China, CHINA

Liaoning Province Government, CHINA

Ministry of Trade of Panama, PANAMA (t)

Holland & Knight #3718

Aerovias Nacionales de Colombia, S.A. (AVIANCA), COLOMBIA

Fondo Latinoamericano de Reservas - FLAR, INTERNATIONAL

Government of the Kingdom of Bahrain, BAHRAIN

Government of the United Kingdom , $\,$ Embassy , GREAT BRITAIN $\,$

Varig Brazilian Airlines, BRAZIL

Hong Kong Tourism Board #2110

Government of Hong Kong, HONG KONG

Hong Kong Trade Development Council, Inc. #2181

Hong Kong Trade Development Council, HONG KONG

Hunton & Williams, LLP #5627

Government of Belize, Embassy, BELIZE

Government of Ethiopia, Embassy, ETHIOPIA

Ministry of Finance and Industry The United Arab Emirates, UNITED ARAB EMIRATES

Republic of Peru, PERU

Hyman, Lester S. #5166

British Virgin Islands Government, BRITISH VIRGIN ISLANDS

Iceland Tourist Board #2863

Iceland Tourist Board, ICELAND

IDA Ireland #1770

Irish Development Authority, Irish Government Body, IRELAND

Iler Interests, LP #5669

Royal Embassy of Saudi Arabia through Qorvis Communications, LLC, SAUDI ARABIA

India Tourism, New York #2329

Government of India, INDIA

India Trade Promotion Organization #2975

Trade Development Authority, INDIA

Institute for Business Development in Euro Asia Limited #5645

Government of the Democratic People's Republic of Korea, KOREA, DEMOCRATIC PEOPLES REPUBLIC OF

Instituto Galego de Promocion Economica (IGAPE), New York #5210

Xunta de Galicia, SPAIN

International Group of P&I Clubs #4584

International Group of P&I Clubs, GREAT BRITAIN

International Policy Solutions, LLC #5672

Transitional Federal Government of Somalia Republic, SOMALI DEMOCRATIC REPUBLIC

International Registries, Inc. #4533

Republic of the Marshall Islands, MARSHALL ISLANDS

International Trade & Development Agency, Inc. #3690

Taipei Economic & Cultural Representative Office in the U.S., TAIWAN

International Underwriting Association of London #5296

International Underwriting Association of London , GREAT BRITAIN

Invest Northern Ireland #4364

Invest Northern Ireland, NORTHERN IRELAND

Israel Consult, Inc. #5580

Embassy of Turkey, TURKEY

Italian Government Tourist Board (ENIT), Los Angeles #1884

Ente Nazionale Italiano per il Turismo (ENIT), ITALY

Italian Government Tourist Board, New York #568

Ente Nazionale Italiano per il Turismo, ITALY

Italian Government Travel Office, Chicago #1892

Ente Nazionale Italiano per il Turismo (ENIT), ITALY

J.C. Watts Companies #5641

Government of Senegal, SENEGAL

Jamaica Tourist Board, Chicago #2118

Jamaica Tourist Board, JAMAICA

Jamaica Tourist Board, Florida #2360

Jamaica Tourist Board, JAMAICA

Jamaica Tourist Board, Los Angeles #3305

Jamaica Tourist Board, JAMAICA

Jamaica Tourist Board, New York #1445

Jamaica Tourist Board, JAMAICA

Japan Center for Intercultural Communications (JCIC) #4998

Japanese Government, JAPAN

Japan Marketing #5327

Japan External Trade Organization, JAPAN

Japan National Tourist Organization, Los Angeles #2350

Japan National Tourist Organization, JAPAN

Japan National Tourist Organization, New York #769

Japan National Tourist Organization , JAPAN

Japan National Tourist Organization, San Francisco #2349

Japan National Tourist Organization, JAPAN

Japan Network Group, Inc. #4490

JNG Shareholders Group, JAPAN

JETRO, Atlanta #4069

Japan External Trade Organization (JETRO), JAPAN

JETRO, Chicago #1850

City of Osaka, JAPAN

Japan External Trade Organization (JETRO), JAPAN

JETRO, Denver #4017 (T)

Japan External Trade Organization (JETRO), JAPAN (t)

JETRO, Houston #2277

Japan External Trade Organization (JETRO), JAPAN

JETRO, Los Angeles #1833

Japan External Trade Organization (JETRO), JAPAN

JETRO, New York #1643

Ishikawa Prefectural Government , JAPAN

Japan External Trade Organization , JAPAN

JETRO, San Francisco #1813

Japan External Trade Organization (JETRO), JAPAN

JFCC, Washington Office #4440

Japan Federation of Construction Contractors , JAPAN

Johnson II, Robert Winthrop #4460

Government of the Dominican Republic, DOMINICAN REPUBLIC

Johnson, Madigan, Peck, Boland, Dover & Stewart, Inc. #5526 (T)

Government of El Salvador, Embassy, EL SALVADOR (t)

Government of Panama, PANAMA (t)

Jones Day #3427

Embassy of the People's Republic of China, CHINA

Jones, Walker, Waechter, Poitevent, Carrere & Denegre, L.L.P. #5355

Republic of Turkey, Embassy , TURKEY

JWI, L.L.C. #4990

AmLib United Minerals, LIBERIA

Camelot Oil & Gas Development Ltd., AZERBAIJAN (t)

Eduard Prutnik (represented in the U.S. by Alex Kiselev), UKRAINE (t)

Kamber Group #5663

Jean-Claude Bayou, COTE D'IVOIRE (IVORY COAST)

KBS America, Inc. #5684

e-KBS Co., Ltd., KOREA, REPUBLIC OF

Korean Broadcasting Company, KOREA, REPUBLIC OF

Keene & Associates #4511

Government of Japan, Consulate, JAPAN

Kemp Partners #5690

Republic of Ivory Coast, COTE D'IVOIRE (IVORY COAST)

Kennedy, David William #5688

Dr. Surakiart Sathirathai, Deputy Prime Minister of Thailand, THAILAND

Kim, Nam K. #5595

KIST (Korean Institute of Science and Technology), KOREA, REPUBLIC OF

Kiselev, Aleksei #5572

Mr. Viktor Yanukovych, Prime Minister of Ukraine, Mr. Eduard Prutnik, Advisor to the Prime Minister, UKRAINE (t)

Kobe Trade Information Office #2438

Kobe Municipal Government, JAPAN

Kojima & International Associates, Inc. #5395

Japan External Trade Organization, JAPAN

Kokora, Pascal D. #5687

Government of the Republic of Cote d'Ivoire, COTE D'IVOIRE (IVORY COAST)

Korea - U.S. Consulting, Inc. (KCI) #5480

Embassy of the Republic of Korea (a U.S. treaty ally), KOREA, REPUBLIC OF

Korea - United States Exchange Council #5453

Korea - United States Exchange Council, KOREA, REPUBLIC OF (t)

Korea Economic Institute #3327

Korea Institute for International Economic Policy (KIEP) , KOREA, REPUBLIC OF

Korea International Trade Association, Inc. #2686

Korea International Trade Association, KOREA, REPUBLIC OF

Korea Local Government Center, New York (KLAFIR) #5080

Korea Local Authorities Foundation for International Relations (KLAFIR), KOREA, REPUBLIC OF

Korea National Tourism Organization, Chicago #3069

Korean National Tourism Organization, KOREA, REPUBLIC OF

Korea National Tourism Organization, Los Angeles #2544

Korea National Tourism Corporation , KOREA, REPUBLIC OF

Korea National Tourism Organization, New Jersey #2614

Korea National Tourism Corporation , KOREA, REPUBLIC OF

Korea Trade Promotion Center #1619

Korea Trade-Investment Promotion Agency, KOREA, REPUBLIC OF

Korean Television Enterprises, Ltd. #3792

KBS Enterprises, Ltd., KOREA, REPUBLIC OF

Kronmiller, Theodore George #4649

Government of Iceland, ICELAND

KWR International, Inc. #5119

Batam Industrial Development Authority, INDONESIA

JETRO, New York, JAPAN

Korea International Trade Association, KOREA, REPUBLIC OF

Law Offices of Stewart and Stewart #5584

Russian Federal Property Fund, RUSSIA

Leventhal, Senter & Lerman, PLLC #5161

Grupo Televisa, S.A., MEXICO

Levick Strategic Communications #5649

International Counsel Bureau on behalf of Kuwaiti Detainees Committee , KUWAIT

Shanfari Group of Companies, OMAN

Levine & Company #3971

Government of Bermuda, BERMUDA

LISCR, L.L.C. #5490

Government of the Republic of Liberia, LIBERIA

Livingston Group L.L.C. #5356

Dr. Karim Massimov, Chief Assistant to the President, Republic of Kazakhstan, KAZAKHSTAN (t)

Government of the Cayman Islands, CAYMAN ISLANDS

Ministry of Foreign Affairs of the Kingdom of Morocco, Embassy , MOROCCO

Ministry of Foreign Affairs of the Republic of Azerbaijan, Embassy, AZERBAIJAN

Republic of Turkey, Embassy, TURKEY

Lloyd's of London Market Representatives #4883

Lloyd's of London, GREAT BRITAIN

Loeffler Tuggey Pauerstein Rosenthal, LLP #5432

Hong Kong Economic and Trade Office, HONG KONG

Royal Embassy of Saudi Arabia, SAUDI ARABIA

Lou Hammond & Associates, Inc. #3682

Bermuda Department of Tourism, BERMUDA

Lumina Strategies #5624 (T)

Venezuelan Information Office, VENEZUELA (t)

Luxcore, Ltd. #4901

Luxembourg Board of Economic Development , LUXEMBOURG

M. Silver Associates, Inc. #3131

Monaco Government Tourist & Convention Bureau , MONACO (t)

Via Rail, CANADA

Madison Government Affairs #5642

Embassy of Singapore, SINGAPORE (t)

Malaysia Tourism Promotion Board #2510

Tourist Development Corporation, Ministry of Culture & Tourism, Government of the Federation of Malaysia , MALAYSIA

Malaysian Industrial Development Authority #2331

Malaysian Industrial Development Authority, MALAYSIA

Malaysian Industrial Development Authority, San Jose #5350

Malaysian Industrial Development Authority, MALAYSIA

Malaysian Rubber Export Promotion Council (USA) #5444

Malaysian Rubber Export Promotion Council, MALAYSIA

Manufactured Imports and Investment Promotion Organization (MIPRO) #3196

Manufactured Imports and Investment Promotion Organization (MIPRO), JAPAN

Masaoka & Associates, Inc. #2521

JETRO, New York (formerly: Japan Trade Center), JAPAN

Maseng Communications #4660

Japan Automobile Manufacturers' Association, Inc., JAPAN

Mayeroff, Jerry M. #5067

Japan External Trade Organization (JETRO, Chicago) , JAPAN

McDermott Will & Emery, LLP #5686 (T)

Ministry of Commerce, People's Republic of China, CHINA (t)

McEwen, Robert D. #5633

Embassy of Eritrea, ERITREA

McGuireWoods Consulting, LLC #5408

Government of Romania, ROMANIA (t)

Taipei Economic & Cultural Representative Office in the U.S. (TECRO), TAIWAN

Meat New Zealand #2526

New Zealand Meat Producers' Board, NEW ZEALAND

Mediaedge: CIA, LLC #5605

Banco Internacional S.A. FID 489 Fondo Playa Del Carmen, MEXICO

Bancomer S.A. FID 323667 Promotor De Turismo En Estado De Queretaro , MEXICO

BBVA Bancomer S.A. FID 27 932-3 de 2% sl Hosped, MEXICO

Consejo de Promocion Turistica de Mexico S.A. de C.V. through Young & Rubicam , MEXICO

Fiduciaria FID De Turismo Puerto Vallarta, MEXICO

Gobierno Del Estado De Michuacan Sector Michuacan, MEXICO

Melady Associates #5637

Government of the Republic of Croatia, Embassy, CROATIA

Mexican Tourism Board #1754

Mexican Ministry of Tourism, MEXICO

Mexican Tourism Board #2209

Mexican Ministry of Tourism, MEXICO

#5640 MFJ International, LLC

Fiduciaria Colombiana de Comercio Exterior S.A., Fiducoldex, COLOMBIA

Miller & Chevalier, Chartered #5365

Board of Foreign Trade (BOFT), TAIWAN

Mira Movimiento Politico Inc. #5676

Mira Movimiento Independiente De Renovacion Absoluta, COLOMBIA

Mirijanian, Peter G. #5683

Republique de Cote d'Ivoire, through Quinn Gillespie & Associates , COTE D'IVOIRE (IVORY COAST)

#5653 Mohamed, Koshin A.

Transitional Somali Federal Government, SOMALI DEMOCRATIC REPUBLIC

#5098 Moltzan, Gunter W.

Baden-Wuerttemberg Agency for International Economic Cooperation, GWZ, GERMANY

Monaco Government Tourist Office #2327

Direction du Tourisme et des Congres, MONACO

Morgan, Lewis & Bockius, L.L.P. #3794 (T)

Government of the United Kingdom of Great Britain & Northern Ireland, GREAT BRITAIN

Moroccan National Tourist Office #1793

Moroccan National Tourist Office, MOROCCO

Moroccan-American Center for Policy, Inc.

Government of Morocco, MOROCCO

MPD Consultants, LLC #5540

> Hong Kong Trade Development Council (through Loeffler Tuggey Pauerstein Rosenthal LLP), HONG KONG Royal Embassy of Saudi Arabia (through Loeffler Tuggey Pauerstein Rosenthal LLP, SAUDI ARABIA

#5512 Mullen

Scottish Enterprise (Through Weber Shandwick), SCOTLAND

Mullin Communications, Inc. #5253

Government of Cyprus, Embassy, CYPRUS

Government of Japan, Embassy, JAPAN

MWW Group #5448

Invest UK, GREAT BRITAIN

Israel Ministry of Tourism, ISRAEL

National Film Board of Canada #437

National Film Board of Canada, CANADA

Native American Rights Fund #4832

Pottawatomi Nation (Canada Keewatinosagiganing Pottawatomi), CANADA

Netherlands Board of Tourism and Conventions (NBTC) #619

Tourisme Recreatie Netherland , NETHERLANDS

Ngoyi, Mwabilu L. #5348

Congolese International Union, CONGO (KINSHASA) (ZAIRE)

Noor, Saad S. #5638

Government of Somaliland , SOMALI DEMOCRATIC REPUBLIC

North of England #3844

North West Development Agency (formerly) Inward, Ltd., GREAT BRITAIN

Norwegian Tourist Board #526

Norwegian Tourist Board, NORWAY

Nova Scotia Information Centre #3078

Nova Scotia Department of Tourism, CANADA

Nurnberger & Associates, Inc. #5516

Hebrew University of Jerusalem, ISRAEL

O'Mara, Charles J. #5181

Tilda, Ltd. (Tilda Rice), GREAT BRITAIN

O'Neill and Associates #5644

KMT- PFP Representative Office, U.S.A (Kuomintang Nationalist Party), TAIWAN

O'Neill III, Thomas P. #4898

John Hume, MP & Social Democratic Labour Party, NORTHERN IRELAND

O'Neill, Anne C. #5059

Agence de Developpement de l'Alsace, FRANCE

Office of the Deputy Commissioner of Maritime Affairs #4860

Republic of Vanuatu, VANUATU

Office of the Nagorno Karabakh Republic in the USA #5342

Government of the Nagorno Karabakh Republic , NAGORNO KARABAGH

Office of the Turkish Republic of Northern Cyprus #2619

R.R. Denktash, CYPRUS

Office of Tibet #1699

Dalai Lama, TIBET

Ogilvy Group, Inc. #5626 (T)

VisitBritain, GREAT BRITAIN (t)

OIC Services, Inc. #5481

Conselho Nacional De Carregadores De Angola (C.N.C.), ANGOLA

Oliver A. Dulle, Jr. & Company, Inc. #4739

Manchester Investment and Development Agency Services (MIDAS) (formerly Trafford Park Development Corporation), GREAT BRITAIN

Orion Strategies LLC #5437

Government of Georgia, Embassy, GEORGIA

Government of Romania, Embassy, ROMANIA (t)

Government of the Republic of Macedonia, Embassy, MACEDONIA

Taipei Economic and Cultural Representative Office (TECRO), TAIWAN

Oromo Liberation Front, North America Office #4610

Oromo Liberation Front (OLF), ETHIOPIA

Osaka Prefectual Government, California Office #5174

International Business Organization of Osaka, JAPAN

Osaka Prefectural Government, JAPAN

Osaka University, San Francisco Office #5631

Osaka University, JAPAN

Overstreet, Larry #5246

City of Sunderland, England, GREAT BRITAIN

Palestine Liberation Organization #5244

Palestine Liberation Organizations Office, PALESTINE

Parter International, Inc. #5260

Berne Economic Development Agency, (BEDA), SWITZERLAND

Partido Reformista Social Cristiano #1687

Partido Reformista, DOMINICAN REPUBLIC

Parvin, C. Landon #5551

Embassy of Japan, JAPAN

Patton Boggs, L.L.P. #2165

Corporate Fund Kazakhstan, KAZAKHSTAN

Embassy of the Bolivarian Republic of Venezuela, VENEZUELA (t)

Embassy of the State of Kuwait, KUWAIT

Government of the Republic of Cameroon, CAMEROON

Government of the State of Qatar, QATAR

Government of Trinidad and Tobago, TRINIDAD & TOBAGO

Ministry of Foreign Affairs Czech Republic, Embassy, CZECH REPUBLIC (t)

Republic of Bulgaria, BULGARIA

Royal Embassy of Saudi Arabia through Qorvis Communications, SAUDI ARABIA

Sociedade Nacional de Combustiveis de Angola (SONANGOL) /Republic of Angola, ANGOLA

United Arab Emirates, UNITED ARAB EMIRATES

Paul A. Russo and Associates, Inc. #5613

Republic of Somaliland, SOMALI DEMOCRATIC REPUBLIC

Pillsbury Winthrop Shaw Pittman LLP #5198

Secretaria de Comercio y Fomento Industrial (SECOFI) Secretariat of Commerce and Industrial Development , MEXICO

Plexus Consulting Group, LLC #5373

Arni Mathiesen Minister of Fisheries Government of Iceland, ICELAND

Policy Development Group, Inc. #5504 (T)

Consulate of Japan at Los Angeles, CA, JAPAN (t)

Policy Impact Strategic Communications, Inc. #5610

Hutchison Whampoa Limited, HONG KONG

Polish National Tourist Office, New York #4762

Ministry of Sports & Tourism of the Republic of Poland, POLAND

Porter, Wright, Morris & Arthur, LLP #5208

Scottish National Party, SCOTLAND

Preston Gates Ellis & Rouvelas Meeds, LLP #5652

Transitional Somali Federal Government, SOMALI DEMOCRATIC REPUBLIC

Prince, Leslie F. #4238

Guyana Democratic Party, GUYANA

Guyana Republican Party, GUYANA

Organization of Eastern Caribbean States (OECS), INTERNATIONAL

Prism Public Affairs #5620

Republic of Cyprus, Embassy, CYPRUS

Public I #5657 (T)

Gowling Lafleur Henderson LLP on behalf of City of Windsor (ONT), CANADA (t)

Public Strategies Washington, Inc. #4486

Government of Mexico, MEXICO

Public Strategies, Inc. #5689

CNOOC, Limited, CHINA

Qorvis Communications, LLC #5483

Dubai International Financial Centre, UNITED ARAB EMIRATES

Royal Embassy of Saudi Arabia, SAUDI ARABIA

Transitional Government of Somalia, SOMALI DEMOCRATIC REPUBLIC (t)

Quebec Government House #1787

Quebec Government, CANADA

Quinn Gillespie & Associates, LLC #5662 (T)

Republique de Cote d'Ivoire, COTE D'IVOIRE (IVORY COAST) (t)

Rabin, Sheves, Lipkin-Shahak & Birger, LLC #5524

Government of Ivory Coast, COTE D'IVOIRE (IVORY COAST) (t)

Republic of Bulgaria Ministry of Finance, BULGARIA

Vuk Jeremic, SERBIA

Raday, Boaz #5681

State of Israel , ISRAEL

Rahall Consulting Group #5531

Embassy of the State of Qatar , $\ensuremath{\mathsf{QATAR}}$

Rancourt, Karolyn T. #5559

Development Economic Western Switzerland, SWITZERLAND

Ravdin, Vivien #5630

Royal Hashemite Court of Jordan, JORDAN

Ray, Steven Michael #5542

Republic of Nauru, NAURU

Reed, T. Dean #5044

Pakistan Peoples Party, PAKISTAN

Republic of Singapore, Embassy, SINGAPORE

Reffe, Paige E. #5333

Government of Albania Ministry of Foreign Affairs, Embassy , ALBANIA (t)

Government of Romania, Embassy , ROMANIA (t)

Ministry of Foreign Affairs of The Slovak Republic, SLOVAKIA

Representative of German Industry and Trade #4274

Association of German Chambers of Industry and Commerce (Deutscher Industrie - und Handelstag), GERMANY

Federation of German Industries (Bundesverband der Deutschen Industrie), GERMANY

Republic of Montenegro Trade Mission to the U.S. of America #5199

Government of the Republic of Montenegro, MONTENEGRO

Richard L. Collins & Company, Inc. #5537

International Fund for Agricultural Development , INTERNATIONAL

Ministry of Development, Industry and Commerce, Government of Nicaragua, NICARAGUA

Ministry of Foreign Affairs, Government of Nicaragua, NICARAGUA

The Gus Dur Foundation, INDONESIA

Richard T. Hines Consulting, Inc. #5659

Republic of The Gambia, Embassy, GAMBIA

Richartz Fliss Clark & Pope, Inc. #5623

Belize Tourism Board, BELIZE

Grenada Board of Tourism, GRENADA

RJI Government Strategies #5671

Taipei Economic and Cultural Representative Office (TECRO), TAIWAN

Universal Sourcing Limited, GREAT BRITAIN (t)

Romanian National Tourist Office #2093

Ministry of Tourism, ROMANIA

Rosemont Associates, LLC #5668

Taipei Economic and Cultural Representative Office in the U.S., TAIWAN

Roth, Susan #5646

Embassy of Norway, NORWAY

Rubenstein Associates, Inc. #4778

Consulate of the State of Israel in New York, ISRAEL (t)

Ruder & Finn, Inc. #1481

Air France, FRANCE

Barbados Investment Development Corporation, BARBADOS

BOS Antigua Limited, COSTA RICA

Fomento Economico Mexicano, S.A. de C.V., MEXICO (t)

Grimaldi Forum Monaco, MONACO

Jamaica Tourist Board, JAMAICA

Novartis, A.G., SWITZERLAND

South African Airways, a Division of Transnet Limited, SOUTH AFRICA

Rudnicki, Timothy J. #5473

Pimicikamak Cree Nation, CANADA (t)

Russo Marsh & Rogers #5682

Kurdistan Regional Government, IRAQ

Ryberg and Smith, LLP #5570

Government of the Kingdom of Swaziland, SWAZILAND (t)

Mauritius Ministry of Industry and International Trade, MAURITIUS

Samuels International Associates, Inc. #4848

Government of Angola, ANGOLA

Government of the Republic of Zambia, ZAMBIA (t)

Sandler, Travis & Rosenberg, P.A. #5303

Consejo Nacional de Zonas Francas de Exportacion (Dominican Republic), DOMINICAN REPUBLIC (t

Ministerio de Economia Republica de El Salvador, EL SALVADOR

Panama National Economic Council, PANAMA

Philippine Garment and Textile Board, PHILIPPINES (t)

Sandler-Innocenzi, Inc. #5511

Embassy of Saudi Arabia, SAUDI ARABIA

Saudi Petroleum International, Inc. #5321

Government of the Kingdom of Saudi Arabia, SAUDI ARABIA

Saudi Arabian Oil Company (Saudi Aramco), SAUDI ARABIA

Saudi Refining, Inc. #4184

Government of Kingdom of Saudi Arabia, SAUDI ARABIA

Saudi Arabian Oil Company, SAUDI ARABIA

Saunders & Company #3440

Embassy of Japan , JAPAN

Seiko Epson Corporation, JAPAN

Schmeltzer, Aptaker & Shepard, P.C. #5304

Government of Honduras, Embassy, Comision Nacional De Administracion de Cuotas Textiles y Prendas de Vestir , HONDURAS

IPEH - Instituto Peruano del Esparrago y Hortalizas (Peruvian Institute of Asparagus and Vegetables), PERU

Scottish Enterprise #3013

Scottish Enterprise (formerly: Scottish Development Agency), SCOTLAND

Shannon Free Airport Development Company, Ltd. #2467

Shannon Free Airport Development Company, Ltd., IRELAND

Shaughnessy, Volzer & Gagner, P.C. #5556

Air Nauru , NAURU

Republic of Nauru, NAURU

Shearman & Sterling, LLP #5670

International Counsel Bureau, Kuwaiti Counsel for the families of Kuwaiti Citizens at Guantanamo Bay, KUWAIT

Shemdin, Nijyar H. #5196

Kurdistan Regional Government, IRAQ

Sidley Austin Brown & Wood #3731

Government of Israel, ISRAEL

Government of the Cayman Islands, CAYMAN ISLANDS

Hong Kong Trade Development Council, HONG KONG

Proexport, COLOMBIA

Republic of Equatorial Guinea, Embassy, EQUATORIAL GUINEA

Singapore Economic Development Board #2003

Singapore Economic Development Board, SINGAPORE

Singapore Tourism Board #2414

Republic of Singapore, SINGAPORE

Skipper Jr., William H. #5325

Defence Evaluation and Research Agency, GREAT BRITAIN

Small Business Corporation - USA Office #3477

Small Business Corporation (SBC) (formerly Small & Medium Industry Promotion Corporation) , KOREA, REPUBLIC OF

Small Business Corporation (f/k/a Small & Medium Industry Promotion Corporation "SMIPC") #5486

Small Business Corporation (SBC) (f/k/a SMIPC), KOREA, REPUBLIC OF

Solarz Associates #5358

Government of Taiwan, TAIWAN

Government of Turkey, Embassy, TURKEY

Sonnenschein Nath & Rosenthal, LLP #5650

Federal Bridge Corporation Limited, CANADA

Mohawk Council of Kahnawake, CANADA (t)

South African Tourism #603

South African Tourist Corporation, SOUTH AFRICA

Southfive Strategies, LLC #5679

Embassy of the Republic of Turkey (through IsraelConsult Inc.), TURKEY

Spring O'Brien & Company, Inc. #3661

British Trade Development Office, GREAT BRITAIN

Devon & Cornwall Development Bureau, GREAT BRITAIN

Inward, Ltd., GREAT BRITAIN

St. Lucia National Development Corporation #2796

National Development Corporation, ST. LUCIA

St. Lucia Tourist Board #2668

St. Lucia Tourist Board, ST. LUCIA

St. Maarten Tourist Office #5294

Island Territory of St. Maarten, ST. MARTIN

State Affairs Company #5674

Citigate Public Affairs, GREAT BRITAIN

Staton, David Michael #5002

Federated States of Micronesia, Embassy, MICRONESIA

Steeplechase Group, LLC #5423

Anis G. Haggar, SUDAN

Steptoe & Johnson, L.L.P. #3975

Government of Trinidad & Tobago, TRINIDAD & TOBAGO

Stovall III, James T. #3940

Government of the Federated States of Micronesia, MICRONESIA

Strategy XXI Group, Ltd. #5273

China National Tourism Administration, CHINA

China National Tourism Office, CHINA

Swedish Travel & Tourism Council #4885

Sveriges Rese-och Turistrad, A.B., SWEDEN

Switzerland Tourism #55

Swiss Federal Railroads, SWITZERLAND

Swiss National Tourist Office, SWITZERLAND

Taiwan Trade Center New York Inc. #3652

China External Trade Development Council, Inc. (CETDC), TAIWAN

Tele-Press Associates, Inc. #2832

Japan Fisheries Association, JAPAN

Japan Whaling Association , JAPAN

Tesolin, Elizabeth Leigh #5629

Development Economic Western Switzerland, SWITZERLAND

Tew Cardenas, LLP #5562

Embassy of the Dominican Republic, DOMINICAN REPUBLIC

Republic of El Salvador, EL SALVADOR

Republic of Panama, Embassy, PANAMA

Tourism Australia #1032

Australian National Travel Association, AUSTRALIA

Tourism Authority of Thailand, Los Angeles #2178

Tourism Authority of Thailand, THAILAND

Tourism Authority of Thailand, New York #1897

Tourism Authority of Thailand, THAILAND

Tourism Ireland Limited #5594

Tourism Ireland Limited, IRELAND

Tourism New South Wales #4450

New South Wales Tourism Commission (Government of New South Wales), AUSTRALIA

Tourism Queensland #4146

Tourism Queensland, AUSTRALIA

Troutman Sanders LLP #5618

Natural Resources Canada, CANADA

U.S. Representative Offices of the Development Bank of Japan #5344

Development Bank of Japan, JAPAN

United Lao Council for Peace, Freedom and Reconstruction (ULCPFR) #5639

United Lao Council for Peace, Freedom and Reconstruction, LAOS

Urenco, Inc. #5137

Urenco, Ltd., GREAT BRITAIN

Valis Associates #5660

Republic of Cameroon, CAMEROON

Van Scoyoc Associates, Inc. #5401

Government of the Islamic Republic of Pakistan, Embassy , PAKISTAN

United Kingdom Defense Procurement Office British Embassy, GREAT BRITAIN

Utrok Atoll Local Government, MARSHALL ISLANDS

Van Sickle, Valerie L. #5592

DEWS - Development Economic Western Switzerland, SWITZERLAND

Vantage Outcomes, LLC #5691

Government of the State of Bayelsa, Nigeria, NIGERIA

Venable, LLP #5435

Taipei Economic & Cultural Representative Office, TAIWAN

Viktor Yanukovych, Prime Minister of Ukraine - Eduard Prutnik, Advisor to the Prime Minister , UKRAINE

Venezuela Information Office, LLC #5609

Embassy of Venezuela, VENEZUELA

Veve, Michael E. #4751

Embassy of El Salvador, EL SALVADOR

VisitBritain #579

British Tourist Authority, GREAT BRITAIN

Weber Shandwick, Inc. #5579

Delegation of the European Commission to the United States, INTERNATIONAL

Weil, Gotshal & Manges LLP #5534 (T)

Government of Australia, Embassy, AUSTRALIA (t)

Ministry of Economy - El Salvador, EL SALVADOR (t)

Ministry of Foreign Affairs - Chile, CHILE (t)

Welsh Development Agency #3819

Welsh Development Agency, GREAT BRITAIN

West Glen Communications #4191

German Information Center, GERMANY

Western Strategy Group #5661

Government of Malaysia through Alexander Strategy Group, MALAYSIA (t)

Wexler & Walker Public Policy Associates #5265

Hong Kong Trade Development Council, HONG KONG

Whitaker Group, LLC #5539

Cote d'Ivoire Office of the President, COTE D'IVOIRE (IVORY COAST)

Government of Ghana, GHANA

Government of the Republic of Uganda, UGANDA

Lesotho National Development Corporation (LNDC), LESOTHO

White & Case, LLP #2759

City of Amsterdam Kingdom of the Netherlands , NETHERLANDS

Federal Republic of Nigeria, NIGERIA

Kingdom of Morocco, MOROCCO

Kingdom of Thailand, THAILAND

Poland Ministry of Privatization, POLAND

Republic of Azerbaijan, AZERBAIJAN

Republic of Bulgaria, BULGARIA

Republic of Croatia, CROATIA

Republic of Gabon, GABON

Republic of Guinea, GUINEA

Republic of Indonesia, INDONESIA

Republic of Iraq, IRAQ

Republic of Singapore, SINGAPORE

Republic of the Philippines, PHILIPPINES

Republic of Ukraine, UKRAINE

Republic of Uzbekistan, UZBEKISTAN

State Bank of Vietnam, VIETNAM

William-Lynn-James, Inc. #5272

Blue Water Bridge Authority, CANADA

Willkie Farr & Gallagher, LLP #5612

Korea International Trade Association (KITA), KOREA, REPUBLIC OF

Wilson & Wasserstein, Inc. #5362

West African Friends, INTERNATIONAL

Wilson Associates, LLC #5450

Government of Pakistan, Embassy, PAKISTAN (t)

World Zionist Organization - American Section, Inc. #2278

Executive of the World Zionist Organization, Jerusalem, ISRAEL

Xin Min International, Inc. #4969

Xin Min Evening Newspaper, CHINA

Young & Rubicam, S. de R.L. de C.V. #5603

Banco Internacional S.A. FID 489 Fondo. Riviera Maya, MEXICO

Bancomer S.A. FID 323667 Promotor De Turismo En Estado De Queretaro, MEXICO

BBVD Bancomer S.A. FID 27 932-3 de 2% sl Hosped, MEXICO

Consejo de Promocion Turistica de Mexico S.A. de C.V., MEXICO

Fiduciaria FID De Turismo Puerto Vallarta, MEXICO

Gobierno del Estado de Michuacan Sector Michuacan, MEXICO

Zuckert, Scoutt & Rasenberger, L.L.P. #4933

Civil Aviation Authority of Macau, MACAU

Instituto Nacional de Aviacao Civil (INAC), PORTUGAL

Joint Committee on Compact Economic Negotiations, Micronesia, MICRONESIA

Appendix B **Short Form Index**

ALPHABETICAL LIST OF ALL SHORT FORMS WHOSE REGISTRATIONS WERE IN ACTIVE STATUS AT ANY TIME DURING THE PERIOD OF THE SEMI-ANNUAL REPORT AS WELL AS THEIR REGISTRANT

(t) Indicates short form terminated during the six month reporting period.

Short Form Name R	Registrant Name
-------------------	-----------------

MFJ International, LLC Abbott, Frederick M. **Quebec Government House** Abensour, Michael

Moroccan-American Center for Policy, Inc. AbiNader, Jean Jr., Bannerman & Associates, Inc. Abington, Edward G. Ethiopian Peoples' Revolutionary Party Aboye, Tegegne M. Acevedo, Placido Ramon Partido Reformista Social Cristiano

South African Tourism Ackerman, Jill Holland & Knight Adair, Julie A. GCI Group Inc. Adams, William Briggs (t) Patton Boggs, L.L.P. Addison, Daniel R. Russo Marsh & Rogers Afghari, Kelley BSMG Worldwide Agoado, Jen

Ahn, Bok Nyu Korea International Trade Association, Inc. Ahn, Keun Bae Cayman Islands Department of Tourism Aiello, Steven Cayman Islands Department of Tourism Akerman, Judith V.

Japan Center for Intercultural Communications (JCIC) Akita Naoko

Korea Trade Promotion Center

JETRO, New York Akiyama, Hiroyuki

Qorvis Communications, LLC Al-Jubeir, Halah Romanian National Tourist Office Alb, Simion S.

Hill & Knowlton, Inc. Aldinger, Michael White & Case, LLP Alexander, Troy Arnold & Porter, LLP Allen, Christopher Alexander Strategy Group Allen, Terry Al Paul Lefton Company Inc. Allmayer, Bernard (t) Alsace Development International, Inc. Alsterlind, Tammy A.

Alvarez, Pedro A. White & Case, LLP Korea Economic Institute Alvis, James H. Mexican Tourism Board Amezcua Acuna, Eduardo David (t) Quebec Government House Amiot, Jacques (t) White & Case, LLP Amon, Carl H., III

Mullen Ancevic, Michael Arnold & Porter, LLP Andersen, Richard E. FCB/Leber Katz Partners, Inc.

Anderson, Nancy JETRO, Chicago Ando, Koichi Prism Public Affairs Andujar, Karen L. Public Strategies, Inc. Angelo, Cliff N. Daniel J. Edelman, Inc. Annand Carrie Patton Boggs, L.L.P. Annett, Alexander F. JETRO, New York Aoki, Hiroe

Japan National Tourist Organization, New York Aoyama, Naoto

Quebec Government House Apelian, Vahe Mediaedge: CIA, LLC Apo, Dennis (t) Burson-Marsteller Arana, Beatriz (t) Patton Boggs, L.L.P. Arbuckle, J. Gordon Bahamas Tourist Office Archer, Edward E. Hogan & Hartson, L.L.P. Archibald, Jeanne S.

DLA Piper Rudnick Gray Cary US LLP Armey, Richard K. DLA Piper Rudnick Gray Cary US LLP Arrowood, Catherine

India Tourism, New York Arya, Krishna R.

Asano, Takaaki (t) U.S. Representative Offices of the Development Bank of Japan

Asghar, Kaiser Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc.

Atherton, Leonie Bavarian Office for Trade, Investment, Research and Technology

Aulakh, Gurmit Singh

Aulakh, Urminder

Avery Alan

Council of Khalistan

Collins, Grace

White & Case, LLP

Avery, Alan

Awoonor, Sika

GoodWorks International, LLC

Ayares, Linda

Baba, Keiji

Misilver Associates, Inc.

JETRO, Chicago

Bachman, Kenneth L., Jr. Cleary, Gottlieb, Steen & Hamilton, LLP

Bailey, Harold G. Garvey, Schubert & Barer

Bakar, Mohamad Ismail Abu Malaysian Industrial Development Authority

Glover Park Group Baker, Isaac Mediaedge: CIA, LLC Baker, Kristen E. Welsh Development Agency Balcon, Cecile Marie Bannerman & Associates, Inc. Bannerman, M. Graeme Welsh Development Agency Banning, Chris Whitaker Group, LLC Barber, Simon Qorvis Communications, LLC Barber, III, Robert J. Arnold & Porter, LLP Barker, John P. White & Case, LLP Barnard, Kevin F. JETRO, Atlanta Barnett, Larry John (L.J.) Fogarty Klein Monroe Barone, Mike Blank Rome, LLP Barrett, Jane F. Weber Shandwick, Inc. Barrett, Laurence (t)

Barrios, Larry MWW Group
Barron, David H. Barron-Birrell, Inc.

Barseghyan, Vardan Office of the Nagorno Karabakh Republic in the USA

Bartram, Darin R. (t)
Basgoz, Asli F.
White & Case, LLP
Bateman, John
South African Tourism

Bati, Lencho Oromo Liberation Front, North America Office

Bauer, Dana Livingston Group L.L.C.

Bayh, Jr., Birch E. Venable, LLP

Bean, William GlennBermuda Department of TourismBearden, Milton A.Steeplechase Group, LLCBeck, NancyFCB/Leber Katz Partners, Inc.Becker, Stephan E.Pillsbury Winthrop Shaw Pittman LLP

Bedolla, Leon F.

Behrends, Paul David

Bekker, Pieter

Burson-Marsteller

Alexander Strategy Group

White & Case, LLP

Bellette, Fassika Ethiopian Peoples' Revolutionary Party

Ben-Zvi Arik Glover Park Group

Bendel, Margaret R. Development Counsellors International

White & Case, LLP Bender, David Quebec Government House Benedicty, Alessandra Mediaedge: CIA, LLC Benitez, Frances E. Cassidy & Associates, Inc. Benitez, Juan Carlos Burson-Marsteller Benjamin, Thomas Jeffrey (t) Burson-Marsteller Benjamin, Todd Owren (t) Arnold & Porter, LLP Berger, Paul S. Korea Economic Institute Bergh, Katherine A. Global Policy Group, Inc. Bergner, Douglas J.

Berman, Wayne L. Federalist Group, an Ogilvy PR Worldwide Company

Bernhard, Berl DLA Piper Rudnick Gray Cary US LLP

Bernstein, Caryl S. (t) Bernstein Law Firm, PLLC

Bernstein, Matthew C. (t)

DLA Piper Rudnick Gray Cary US LLP

Berry, Max N. Berry, Max N.

Bertelli, Christopher (t) Alexander Strategy Group

Public Strategies, Inc. Bethel, Danner India Tourism, New York Bhalla, Dhiraj Quebec Government House Bigo, Denise (t) Hill & Knowlton, Inc. Bingham, Daniel P.

Rabin, Sheves, Lipkin-Shahak & Birger, LLC Birger, Gil

Qorvis Communications, LLC Birnbaum, Rise Jill

Barron-Birrell, Inc. Birrell, Jeffrey C. Bisceglie & Walsh Bisceglie, Anthony P. Hong Kong Tourism Board Bishop, Lillibeth APCO Worldwide, Inc. Bissen, Robert J. BKSH & Associates Black, Charles R. Jr., JWI, L.L.C.

Blacklin, Scott

Barbour Griffith & Rogers, LLC Blakeman, Bradley A.

White & Case, LLP Blakemore, John Haywood, IV Burson-Marsteller Blankfeld, Keren Blank Rome, LLP Blanton, Alex Covington & Burling Blevins, John Qorvis Communications, LLC Blewitt, Carrie Ann

World Zionist Organization - American Section, Inc. Bloch, Sam

Ruder & Finn, Inc. Bloomgarden, Kathy Patton Boggs, L.L.P. Boggs, Thomas Hale, Jr.

DLA Piper Rudnick Gray Cary US LLP Boggs, Virginia R.

GCI Group Inc. Bohde, Cynthia S. (t)

Quebec Government House Bolduc, Frederic

Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc. Bom, Cees W.D.

Richard L. Collins & Company, Inc. Bond, James D.

White & Case, LLP Bond, Stephen R. APCO Worldwide, Inc. Bonker, Don L. White & Case, LLP Borg, Guillaume Livingston Group L.L.C. Borland, Lydia A. Saudi Refining, Inc. Bosch, David D. Bahamas Tourist Office Bosfield, Bradley Lincoln Quebec Government House Boucher, Marc T. White & Case, LLP Boussard, Jean-Luc M. Tourism Ireland Limited Boyce, David (t)

Alston & Bird LLP Boyd, Thomas M. Al Paul Lefton Company Inc. Boyette, Michael JETRO, San Francisco Boyle, Brandon A. Welsh Development Agency Brace, Catrin Hill & Knowlton, Inc. Bradshaw, Kimberlee M. Patton Boggs, L.L.P. Brand, Joseph L.

Al Paul Lefton Company Inc. Brandsdorfer, Louis Morgan, Lewis & Bockius, L.L.P. Bravin, Mark N. (t)

Foley Hoag, LLP Brennan, Janis International Policy Solutions, LLC Brewster, Bill K.

Kemp Partners Brooks, Leigh

Netherlands Board of Tourism and Conventions (NBTC) Brown, Barbara Veldramp

Korea Economic Institute Brown, Christine P. **BKSH & Associates** Brown, Paul Edmund Jones Day Brown, Robert M., Jr.

Bahamas Tourist Office Brown, Valery Daniel J. Edelman, Inc. Brownstein, Craig White & Case, LLP Brundage, Maureen A. (Smyth) Hill & Knowlton, Inc. Bryant, Steve

McGuireWoods Consulting, LLC Brzezinski, Mark F. Cleary, Gottlieb, Steen & Hamilton, LLP Buchheit, Lee C.

Patton Boggs, L.L.P. Buck, Daniel J.

Jamaica Tourist Board, New York Bucknor, Glenton A. Tourism Authority of Thailand, New York Buddhani, Sethaphan (t)

Burson-Marsteller Budgar, Lawrence George

FCB/Leber Katz Partners, Inc. Budner, David

Polish National Tourist Office, New York Budzillo, Elzbieta Schmeltzer, Aptaker & Shepard, P.C. Buechner, Jack W. Oromo Liberation Front, North America Office Bulo, Fekadu W.

Swedish Travel & Tourism Council Burewall, Marie International Group of P&I Clubs Burgess, Sara

Ogilvy Group, Inc. Burke, Joseph (t) Venable, LLP Burnley IV, James H. Sandler-Innocenzi, Inc. Bush, Carolyn Neill Charles E. Butler & Associates Butler, Charles E. Bermuda Department of Tourism Butterfield, Christin Butterfield Carter and Associates Butterfield, R. Ian

Arnold Worldwide/NY Byers, Jeanne White & Case, LLP Byrne, Lawrence Mexican Tourism Board Caballero, Adriana C/R International, L.L.C Cabelly, Robert J. Mediaedge: CIA, LLC Cabrera, Melissa

Office of the Turkish Republic of Northern Cyprus Caglar, Resat

Arnold Worldwide/NY Cahill, Andrew O'Neill and Associates Cahill, John Hogan & Hartson, L.L.P. Calamaro, Raymond S. Russo Marsh & Rogers Callahan, Shawn

Jones, Walker, Waechter, Poitevent, Carrere & Denegre, L.L.P. Cambon, Paul F.

Livingston Group L.L.C. Cambon, Paul F.

Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc. Camilleri, Miriam

Tele-Press Associates, Inc. Campen, Sally J.

International Underwriting Association of London Cane, Stephen P.

St. Maarten Tourist Office Cannegieter, Erika Caparso, Anne Smith Caparso, Anne Smith Tew Cardenas, LLP Cardenas, Alberto R.

Akin, Gump, Strauss, Hauer & Feld, L.L.P. Carlin, John David

Welsh Development Agency Carlyon, Kathleen Hogan & Hartson, L.L.P. Carneal, George U. Covington & Burling Carnegie, Les P. Quebec Government House Carney, Jerome

Mullen Carpenter, Alana (t)

Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc. Carrillo, Marcelo

Butterfield Carter and Associates Carter, Gavin J.

Prism Public Affairs Casey, Daniel L. Baker & Hostetler, LLP Casey, Lee A. (t)

Dickstein, Shapiro Morin & Oshinsky, L.L.P. Cashen, Henry C., II

Bavarian Ministry for Economic Affairs, Infrastructure, Transport and Technology Cassan, Dagmar A.

Saudi Petroleum International, Inc. Cassidy, Robert H.

Hill & Knowlton, Inc. Casto, Gregory A. (t)

Mullen Castrichini, Lori

Sandler, Travis & Rosenberg, P.A. Castro, Maritza Bermuda Department of Tourism Castro, Mary Rosetta FCB/Leber Katz Partners, Inc. Catena, Joe Hunton & Williams, LLP Cawley, Justin

Italian Government Tourist Board, New York Cenzuales, Giovanni

India Trade Promotion Organization Chadha, Dharam Jit Singh Fierce, Isakowitz & Blalock Chadwick, Kirsten Glover Park Group Chaffee, Mary Ann India Tourism, New York Chakravorty, Pravir

Ogilvy Group, Inc. Chalk, Shaun (t)

Korea - U.S. Consulting, Inc. (KCI) Chamberlin, Paul F.

Mediaedge: CIA, LLC Chamberlin, Susan Hong Kong Tourism Board Chan, Aliana M.

Chan, Damian Singapore Economic Development Board

Mediaedge: CIA, LLC Chan, Ka Wing Hmong Foreign Council Chang, Chong Xue Hmong Foreign Council Chang, Jeffrey Dang Hmong Foreign Council Chang, Kao Chang Hong Kong Tourism Board Chang, Michael G. St. Lucia Tourist Board Charles, Anthea Lorine Hmong Foreign Council Chaw, Kue Strategy XXI Group, Ltd. Che, Wei aka Alfred Che

Chen Wu, Yueh Er (t)

Cheng, Debra S.

Taiwan Trade Center New York Inc.

McGuireWoods Consulting, LLC

Cheplo, Thomas Z. Blank Rome, LLP

Chernow, Jo Ellen (t) Venezuela Information Office, LLC

Cherrin, Daniel (t) Public I

Cheung, Winchell (t) Hong Kong Trade Development Council, Inc.

Chew, Kok Chuan Singapore Tourism Board Chiba, Toshinori JETRO, Houston

Chicoine, Suzanne Lou Hammond & Associates, Inc.

Chin, Curtis Burson-Marsteller

Chin, Lawrence Singapore Economic Development Board

Chin, Sylvia Fung White & Case, LLP

Cho, Ki Chang Korea Trade Promotion Center

Choo, Voon Yim Singapore Economic Development Board
Chou, Wen-Yen Far East Trade Service, Inc., San Francisco

Christie, Ronald I. (t) Patton Boggs, L.L.P.

Christy, David S. Jr.,

Chryssoulis, Konstantinos

Loeffler Tuggey Pauerstein Rosenthal, LLP

Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc.

Chu, Nam Hoon Chu, Nam Hoon

Chua, Chee Kiong Malaysian Industrial Development Authority, San Jose

Chung, Gwang Young Korea Trade Promotion Center
Chung, Howon Korea Trade Promotion Center
Chung, Lucy Kyung Eun (t) Daniel J. Edelman, Inc. - San Francisco

Burson-Marsteller Claes, Michael Hill & Knowlton, Inc. Clampitt, Adam Tele-Press Associates, Inc. Clancy, Donald D. Strategy XXI Group, Ltd. Clarke, Frank Scottish Enterprise Clarkson, Jim Quebec Government House Clement, Myra (t) Burson-Marsteller Clisby, Heather Arnold Worldwide/NY Cohen, Adam Hill & Knowlton, Inc. Cohen, Bradley Daniel

Cohen, Herman J. Cohen & Woods International, Inc.

Cohen, Yoram MenchemLISCR, L.L.C.Cohen (Smutny), Abby P.White & Case, LLPColangelo, Lisa CotterBKSH & Associates

Collett, Anne Ruhle Public Strategies Washington, Inc.

Collins, Christine Harbour Group, LLC
Collins, John Friends of Sinn Fein, Inc.

Collins, Richard L.

Collinson, J. Nicole Bivens

Richard L. Collins & Company, Inc.

Sandler, Travis & Rosenberg, P.A.

Colombo, Vincenzo Italian Government Tourist Board (ENIT), Los Angeles

Conery, Kevin Arnold Worldwide/NY

Connaughton, Jeffrey (t) Quinn Gillespie & Associates, LLC

Conry, Thomas JETRO, Houston

Conte, Maria Finnish Tourist Board, New York

Conti, Jennifer Valis Associates

Cooper, Caroline G. Willkie Farr & Gallagher, LLP
Cooper, Doral S. Crowell & Moring International, Ltd.

Cortes, Rose Mary Burson-Marsteller

Costello, Harold J. (Harry)

Cowan, Mark D.

Cox, James O. III

Coyle, Anne

Hill & Knowlton, Inc.

Hill & Knowlton, Inc.

BSMG Worldwide

Coyle, Melissa D. Crowell & Moring International, Ltd.
Cresci, Frank W. Monaco Government Tourist Office

Crescione, Denise B. Office of the Deputy Commissioner of Maritime Affairs

Crocker, Thomas Edward Jr.,

Crosby, William Duncan Jr.,

Croson, Sean

Crozer, George K., IV

Cruz-Serrano, Reynaldo A. (t)

Alston & Bird LLP

Livingston Group L.L.C.

North of England

White & Case, LLP

Mexican Tourism Board

Culhane, Elizabeth (t)

Alsace Development International, Inc.

Cullen, Dolores Maria MFJ International, LLC
Cullum, Tiffany (t) Hill & Knowlton, Inc.

Cumberbatch, Jean-Paul Barbados Investment & Development Corp. Barbados Tourism

 Cunard, Jeffrey P.
 Debevoise & Plimpton

 Curtis, David
 FCB/Leber Katz Partners, Inc.

 Cushing, Mark L.
 Sonnenschein Nath & Rosenthal, LLP

 Cuvi, Andres Mateo Jarrin (t)
 Venezuela Information Office, LLC

D'Arcy, Christopher Clark & Weinstock

DaCosta, Rosemary C. Jamaica Tourist Board, Los Angeles

Daghir, Roberta Kienast

Dailey, Virginia C. (t)

Dammann, Reinhard

Blank Rome, LLP

Hunton & Williams, LLP

White & Case, LLP

Dana, Mehmet Office of the Turkish Republic of Northern Cyprus

Dane, Allison (t) Richard L. Collins & Company, Inc.

Dang, Khai-Minh

Daniels, Michael P.

Daniloff, Victoria Leigh

Danko, Eric (t)

White & Case, LLP

MPD Consultants, LLC

Quebec Government House

Hill & Knowlton, Inc.

Danvers, William C. (t) Johnson, Madigan, Peck, Boland, Dover & Stewart, Inc.

Dark, II, Ralph Calvin Moroccan-American Center for Policy, Inc.

Darrell, Karin Angelyn Bermuda Department of Tourism

Dave, Parag (t)

Davenport, Rory (t)

Davidian, David

Davis, Leonard (t)

Davis, Mark S.

Davis, Pauline

GCI Group Inc.

Hill & Knowlton, Inc.

FCB/Leber Katz Partners, Inc.

Harbour Group, LLC

William-Lynn-James, Inc.

Bahamas Tourist Office

Dawicki, Angela M. Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc.
Dawicki, Eric R. Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc.

Dawson, Donald W. Jamaica Tourist Board, Florida

Day, JonathanTourism QueenslandDeak, Robert H.Urenco, Inc.DeArment, Roderick A.Covington & BurlingDeaver, Michael K.Daniel J. Edelman, Inc.Debevoise, WhitneyArnold & Porter, LLP

Degnan, Kristin Richartz Fliss Clark & Pope, Inc.

Dehn, Torstein Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc.

DeJesos, Yahaira Mediaedge: CIA, LLC

del Carril, Enrique Yuste (t) Young & Rubicam, S. de R.L. de C.V.

Delahunt, Kara Mai BSMG Worldwide

Delahunt, Kara Mai Weber Shandwick, Inc.

DeLaquil, Mark Wendell (t) Baker & Hostetler, LLP

Dellale, Dina Costa Rican Board of Trade

Delpan, Lee A. Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc.

Demers, Amy Mullen

Dempsey, Thomas Mediaedge: CIA, LLC

Denison, George H. Cohen & Woods International, Inc.
Dennis, Cheryl Welsh Development Agency

Qorvis Communications, LLC

Denysyk, Bohdan Global USA, Inc.

Dequenne, Eric Quebec Government House
DeSantis, Victor J. White & Case, LLP

Deschauer, John Anthony
Deschauer, John J., Jr.

DiBartolo, Christine Marie
Dickens, Kelly (t)
Dickson, Natalie

Dickson, Natalie

Qorvis Communication
Patton Boggs, L.L.P.
Burson-Marsteller
Ogilvy Group, Inc.
White & Case, LLP

Digles, John

MWW Group

Dijkhoff, Brigit

Dill, Barry A. (t)

Policy Development Group, Inc.

Dill, Jr., Earlston T.

Dilley, Dean M.

Dionne, France

Disler, Mark Robert

Ditchfield, Sheila Maureen

Ditton Fill

Al Paul Lefton Company Inc.

Ditton, Jill Al Paul Lefton Company Inc.

Dobson, Christopher Jamaica Tourist Board, New York

Dodson, Courtney Alexander Korea - United States Exchange Council

Doi, Miyuki JETRO, San Francisco Dole, Robert J. Alston & Bird LLP

Domenick, Julie Loeffler Tuggey Pauerstein Rosenthal, LLP

Domingo, Roquena Daniel J. Edelman, Inc.

Donatelli, Frank J. McGuireWoods Consulting, LLC

Enterprise Ireland Donohoe, Marina Ruder & Finn, Inc. Donovan, Eve Gallaudet Glover Park Group Dorton, Erin Graefe Burson-Marsteller Dorval, Christopher APCO Worldwide, Inc. Downen, Robert L. Friends of Sinn Fein, Inc. Downes, Lawrence Hill & Knowlton, Inc. Dreisch, Lisa White & Case, LLP Dreizen, Alison M. Blank Rome, LLP Drewry, James (t)

Driska, Kristen

Driver, Michael J.

Drucker, Jodie (t)

Drummond, Jon W.

FCB/Leber Katz Partners, Inc.

Patton Boggs, L.L.P.

Mediaedge: CIA, LLC

Hill & Knowlton, Inc.

Dulle, Oliver A. , Jr. Oliver A. Dulle, Jr. & Company, Inc. Duncan, Alison M. Porter, Wright, Morris & Arthur, LLP

Dunn, David E. Patton Boggs, L.L.P.

Durant, Andrew Samuels International Associates, Inc.
Duriaghli, Said Moroccan National Tourist Office

Durkin, Andrea Gash
Tew Cardenas, LLP
Durling, James P.
Willkie Farr & Gallagher, LLP

Durnerin, Veronique M.

Dutton, Nancy H.

Dutton & Dutton & Dutton, P.C.

Dye, Trevin G.

Dyer, Andrew W. Jr.,

Dyer, Thomas M.

Eaton, Shannon

OIC Services, Inc.

Dutton & Dutton, P.C.

JETRO, Atlanta

Blank Rome, LLP

Blank Rome, LLP

Friends of Sinn Fein, Inc.

Ebba, Fido T. Oromo Liberation Front, North America Office
Edelman, Doreen M. Baker Donelson Bearman Caldwell & Berkowitz, PC

Edwards, Zina Elizabeth Nicole

Egelston, Phillip

Egge, Rob (t)

Bermuda Department of Tourism
International Registries, Inc.

J.C. Watts Companies

Eino, Masao Osaka Prefectual Government, California Office

Eizenstat, Stuart E. Covington & Burling

Elia, MariaArnold Worldwide/NYEller, JeffPublic Strategies, Inc.Ellis, Kenneth C.White & Case, LLP

Ellis, Steve Levick Strategic Communications
Emerson, Michael FCB/Leber Katz Partners, Inc.
Emery, Joe Public Strategies, Inc.
Englander Harvey MWW Group

Englander, Harvey MWW Group
English, Otilie (t) Korea - United States Exchange Council

Enright, John J., Jr. International Registries, Inc.
Enzler, Raphael Adrian Switzerland Tourism

Epstein, Anita K. Pillsbury Winthrop Shaw Pittman LLP

Epstein, Jason (t) Harbour Group, LLC
Epstein, Jason Israel Consult, Inc.
Epstein, Jonathan M. Holland & Knight
Erb, Nicole White & Case, LLP

Ericson, Linda Swedish Travel & Tourism Council

Erling, Christina M. Kamber Group

Ertug, Osman Office of the Turkish Republic of Northern Cyprus
Esah, Sieh Malaysian Rubber Export Promotion Council (USA)

Esber, Brett Blank Rome, LLP

Escudero, Maria Luisa DLA Piper Rudnick Gray Cary US LLP

Espinosa, Jorge Mediaedge: CIA, LLC
Esponda, Rodrigo Mexican Tourism Board
Essen, Jennifer Ruder & Finn, Inc.

Esser, Peter Joseph Christian Representative of German Industry and Trade

Esser, Victoria Glover Park Group
Ettinger, Brian Team Eagle

Eu, Mark P. Singapore Tourism Board

Evans, Alastair MacKenzie Lloyd's of London Market Representatives

Evans, Christina (t)

Evans, John M.

Eve, Richard C. (t)

Evich, Peter J.

Fang, Xu

Hunton & Williams, LLP

Al Paul Lefton Company Inc.

Bermuda Department of Tourism

Van Scoyoc Associates, Inc.

Hai Tian Development U.S.A., Inc.

Farrell, Cynthia

Loeffler Tuggey Pauerstein Rosenthal, LLP

Farrell, Edward J. Blank Rome, LLP

Fay, Robert A. International Registries, Inc.

Fazio, Vic Akin, Gump, Strauss, Hauer & Feld, L.L.P.

Fazio, Victor H. (t) Clark & Weinstock

Fein, Bruce Office of the Turkish Republic of Northern Cyprus

Feldhaus, Stephen M. (t)
Felts, Michael Todd
Fernandez, Francisco
Fernandez Francisco
Fernandez Francisco

Ferreira Marisa Borba Schmeltzer, Aptaker & Shepard, P.C.

Ferreira, Marisa Borba

Ferris, Robert D.

Figueroa, Jesus

Finch, Anna

Finch, Ann

Fine, David Global USA, Inc.

Finlay, Peter D. White & Case, LLP

Firestone, Richard M. Arnold & Porter, LLP

Fischetti, John Arnold Worldwide/NY

Fitz-Pegado, Lauri Livingston Group L.L.C.

Fitzgerald, Joy A. White & Case, LLP

Fitzherbert-Brockholes, Francis J. White & Case, LLP

Flanagan, Peter L. Covington & Burling

Fliss, Allan S. Richartz Fliss Clark & Pope, Inc.

Fois, Sonia Arnold & Porter, LLP

Foley, Thomas S. Akin, Gump, Strauss, Hauer & Feld, L.L.P.

Folsom, Roy D. Wexler & Walker Public Policy Associates

Fonte, Michael J. Fonte, Michael Joseph

Footlik, Jay K. Rabin, Sheves, Lipkin-Shahak & Birger, LLC

Forbes, Allan American Palm Oil Council
Ford, Carl W. Jr., Ford & Associates
Fortier, Bruno Quebec Government House
Fortin, Louise Jochimsen Quebec Government House

Foste, Donald Cayman Islands Department of Tourism

Foster, William FCB/Leber Katz Partners, Inc.

Foust, Rosanne S. (Rosanne M. Skibo)

Alsace Development International, Inc.

Francis, Denise M.

Frank, Andrew

Franklin, Rob

International Registries, Inc.

Strategy XXI Group, Ltd.

European Travel Commission

Frazier, Michael James (t)

Loeffler Tuggey Pauerstein Rosenthal, LLP

Frazier, Patricia
Arnold Worldwide/NY
Frechette, Myles
Patton Boggs, L.L.P.
Fredendall, Lauren R.
Willkie Farr & Gallagher, LLP
Frederic, Jean (t)
Quebec Government House
Freedman, Meryl
Fredman, Alan M.
Blank Rome, LLP

Freeman, Alan M. Blank Rome, LLP
Freeman, Rosemary B. (t) DLA Piper Rudnick Gray Cary US LLP

Freund, Inez

Friedland, Paul

Friedland, Francine E.

Frowein, Henrike

Fues, Lisa

Fujii, Shinya

Richartz Fliss Clark & Pope, Inc.

White & Case, LLP

Hunton & Williams, LLP

Deutsche Telekom, Inc.

Public Strategies, Inc.

JETRO, New York

Fujimori, Asashi U.S. Representative Offices of the Development Bank of Japan

Fukushima, Hiroshi JETRO, Los Angeles

Fukuyama, Hiroyuki Japan Center for Intercultural Communications (JCIC)

Funakoshi, Teruyo

Funderburk, Morris L. III

Gabr, Marwa

Gabriel, Edward M.

JETRO, Chicago

Livingston Group L.L.C.

Arab Information Center

Gabriel, Edward M.

Gabriel Company, LLC

Gabriel, Edward M. Moroccan-American Center for Policy, Inc.
Gabriel, Ken Ambazonia Peoples Emancipation Council (APEC)

Gagner, Philip A. Shaughnessy, Volzer & Gagner, P.C.

Hill & Knowlton, Inc. Gaines, Sallie L. Alexander Strategy Group Gallagher, Elizabeth Gallagher Group, L.L.C. Gallagher, James P. Lou Hammond & Associates, Inc. Gallagher, Terence International Registries, Inc. Gallagher, William R. White & Case, LLP Gannon, Lawrence J. Alexander Strategy Group Gans, Dan Dinamica Multiple, S.A. Garcia, Alejandro Zavala

Garcia, Robert Venable, LLP

Garcia (Welch), Kristina L. Bavarian Ministry for Economic Affairs, Infrastructure, Transport and Technology

Gardner, Barbara K. Leventhal, Senter & Lerman, PLLC

Garner, Robert L. White & Case, LLP
Garrett, John C. Patton Boggs, L.L.P.
Garsault, Christine Burson-Marsteller

Gati, Toby J. Akin, Gump, Strauss, Hauer & Feld, L.L.P.
Gati, Toby T. (t) Akin, Gump, Strauss, Hauer & Feld, L.L.P.

Gavin, Stephen Diaz Patton Boggs, L.L.P.

Gbalekuma, GloriaGoodWorks International, LLCGeiger, Cecil D.International Registries, Inc.Geisler, DanCrowell & Moring International, Ltd.Genser, JaredDLA Piper Rudnick Gray Cary US LLPGeorge, PerlaBritish Virgin Islands Tourist Board

Gest, Kathryn W.

Getzug, Steve

Hill & Knowlton, Inc.

Gibbons, Clifford S.

Gibson, Ted

Gigl, Michael

Gilespie-White, Lee

Weber Shandwick, Inc.

Gibbons & Company, Inc.

Gibbons & Company, Inc.

Gibbons & Company, Inc.

William-Lynn-James, Inc.

Austrian Tourist Office, Inc.

Whitaker Group, LLC

Gill, Ainsley

Ainsley Gill & Associates, LLC

Gilliland, C. Michael

Hogan & Hartson, L.L.P.

Gilmond, Isaura

Venezuela Information Office, LLC

Ginther, Jeffrey William

Gladysz, Marian

Venezuela Information Office, LLC

Cayman Islands Department of Tourism

Cayman Islands Department of Tourism

Glassco, Timothy A. Patton Boggs, L.L.P.

Glick, Leslie A. Porter, Wright, Morris & Arthur, LLP

Glinton, Eureka Bahamas Tourist Office
Glover, Kelly FCB/Leber Katz Partners, Inc.

Glover Weiss, Juleanna R. (t) Clark & Weinstock

Gluck, Adam Sonnenschein Nath & Rosenthal, LLP

Godes, Niles L. (t) Clark & Weinstock

Godwin, Daniel Far East Trade Service, Inc., San Francisco
Goh, Jayson Swee Kang Singapore Economic Development Board

Gold, Martin B. Covington & Burling

Goldberg, Marian Japan National Tourist Organization, New York

Goldman, Adam
Public Strategies, Inc.
Goldstein, Jared A. (t)
Gomez-Pinzon, Enrique
Holland & Knight

Gong, Wee-Lik Singapore Economic Development Board

Gonsalves, Jeffrey P. Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc.

Gonzalez, Emilio T. Tew Cardenas, LLP

Gonzalez, Francisco Jose Partido Reformista Social Cristiano

Gonzalez, Yadira (t) Hill & Knowlton, Inc.
Gonzalez-Cadaval, Maria Luisa Mexican Tourism Board

Goode, Catherine (t) Quinn Gillespie & Associates, LLC

Goodman, Collette C. Goodwin Procter, LLP
Goodweather, Melvin G. Livingston Group L.L.C.
Goodwillie, Eugene W., Jr. White & Case, LLP
Gordy, Christian (t) Kamber Group

Gorton, Slade Preston Gates Ellis & Rouvelas Meeds, LLP

Gottfried, Judy FCB/Leber Katz Partners, Inc.

Gould, Jonathan V. Alston & Bird LLP

Gould, Peter M Leventhal, Senter & Lerman, PLLC
Grabowski, Gene Levick Strategic Communications

Grace, Neil D.

Graig, Ian C.

Burson-Marsteller
Global Policy Group, Inc.

Grainger, Amanda Sonnenschein Nath & Rosenthal, LLP Grams, Rodney D. Hecht, Spencer & Associates, Inc.

Grannell, Nora
Hill & Knowlton, Inc.

Grant, Deborah T.

Granum, Rex
Prism Public Affairs

Graves, Edwin C.

Green, Thomas C.

Greenberg, Eldon V.C.

Griffith, Lanny
Hill & Knowlton, Inc.

Japan Marketing

Prism Public Affairs

Ed Graves & Associates

Sidley Austin Brown & Wood

Garvey, Schubert & Barer

Barbour Griffith & Rogers, LLC

Griffith, Spencer S. Akin, Gump, Strauss, Hauer & Feld, L.L.P.

Grool, Robert Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc.

Grullon, Angel R.

Guertin, Johanne

Guida, Florigio Antonio

Gulisano, Sam

Partido Reformista Social Cristiano
Quebec Government House
International Registries, Inc.
FCB/Leber Katz Partners, Inc.

Gullott, Kristen Marie Loeffler Tuggey Pauerstein Rosenthal, LLP

White & Case, LLP Gunnarson, Richard

Lloyd's of London Market Representatives Gunset, Joseph P.

Arnold Worldwide/NY Gussman, Michele Iceland Tourist Board Gustavsson, Einar Mediaedge: CIA, LLC Gutierrez, Ingrid Arnold & Porter, LLP Guzman, Eduardo (t)

Cayman Islands Department of Tourism Gynell, Sarah Lee

World Zionist Organization - American Section, Inc. Haber, Leo

Rubenstein Associates, Inc. Haberman, Nancy (t)

U.S. Representative Offices of the Development Bank of Japan Hachisuka, Kazuyo

Quinn Gillespie & Associates, LLC Hacker, Michael (t)

M. Silver Associates, Inc. Hagel, Rosalie White & Case, LLP Hagenson, Michael E.

Korea Trade Promotion Center Hahn, Jung Hee Cayman Islands Department of Tourism

Hahn, Roseanne (t)

Alexander Strategy Group Haines, Terry Halpern Associates Halpern, I. Peter

Palestine Liberation Organization Hamad, Said

Burson-Marsteller Hamana, Harold Foley Hoag, LLP Hamann, Kathleen M. Ogilvy Group, Inc. Hamilton, Diann (t) White & Case, LLP Hamilton, Jonathan Mediaedge: CIA, LLC Hammel, Sarah

Lou Hammond & Associates, Inc. Hammond, Lou Rena Alsace Development International, Inc. Hanala, Sherif (t) DLA Piper Rudnick Gray Cary US LLP Hand, Lloyd

Burson-Marsteller Handza, Sarah

DLA Piper Rudnick Gray Cary US LLP Hanley, June

APCO Worldwide, Inc. Hannaford, Peter D. Bannerman & Associates, Inc. Hannes, John Z. Norwegian Tourist Board Hansen, Harald Hanson, Jessica R. (t) Levick Strategic Communications

JETRO, Los Angeles Hara, Minoru Arnold & Porter, LLP Harker, Drew

McGuireWoods Consulting, LLC Harkins, Barnaby

Venable, LLP Harmala, Robert C. Burson-Marsteller Harmon, Keith Eugene

Jamaica Tourist Board, New York Harper, Cheryl Ann Victoria Native American Rights Fund Harper, Keith Patton Boggs, L.L.P. Harris, Laurence E. Alston & Bird LLP Harris, Marshall F. Weber Shandwick, Inc. Harrison, Gail L. Cassidy & Associates, Inc. Hartley, Gregg L.

White & Case, LLP Hartline, Sharon E. Mullen Hartrich, James

Hill & Knowlton, Inc. Hartwig, Myron A. JETRO, Houston Hasegawa, Hitoshi Alston & Bird LLP Hashem, Antiqua

Farragut Advisors (E.G.), LLC Hassan, Faisal Daniel J. Edelman, Inc. Hasselberger, William Hastings, Jay Donald Hastings, Jay D.

McDermott Will & Emery, LLP Hatch, Paul David (t) Sandler, Travis & Rosenberg, P.A. Hathaway, Charles Michael Madison Government Affairs Haughney, William APCO Worldwide, Inc. Hausrath, Jan

International Group of P&I Clubs Havers, Chris

White & Case, LLP Hayden, James F.

Mullen Hayes, Andrea M.

Daniel J. Edelman, Inc. Hayes, Christopher

Hayes, Stephen D. Qorvis Communications, LLC

Hays, Dennis K. Tew Cardenas, LLP

Hayworth, John-Paul Coleman Richard L. Collins & Company, Inc. Head, Suzanne Leventhal, Senter & Lerman, PLLC

Healey, James C. BKSH & Associates

Hecht, Timothy P. Hecht, Spencer & Associates, Inc.
Hecht, William H. Hecht, Spencer & Associates, Inc.
Hedberg, James I. Deutsche Telekom, Inc.

Heinan, Thomas F.

Hendrickson, Lena

International Registries, Inc.

Hill & Knowlton, Inc.

Heng, Teck Thai Singapore Economic Development Board

Henry, Ruby Jamaica Tourist Board, Florida
Her, James Hmong Foreign Council
Her, Soua Xue Hmong Foreign Council

Herbst, David MWW Group

Hernandez, Carmen R. Partido Reformista Social Cristiano

Herrera, Veronica Burson-Marsteller

Herring, Sue Welsh Development Agency
Hession, John M. (Jack) Madison Government Affairs
Heyman, Hope Daniel J. Edelman, Inc.

Hiatt, John Drew Policy Impact Strategic Communications, Inc.

Higdon, Sarah Bannerman & Associates, Inc.

Higel, Bernard Alfred Alsace Development International, Inc.

Higgins, Thomas P. White & Case, LLP
Hinds, Zeudi (t) Arnold Worldwide/NY
Hines, Caryn Whitaker Group, LLC

Hines, Richard Towill Richard T. Hines Consulting, Inc.

Hinojosa, Rene JETRO, San Francisco Hirose, Miki (t) JETRO, New York

Hirsch, Paul Madison Government Affairs
Hiscox, Mel Welsh Development Agency

Hiselman, Jay Mullen

Hiyama, Wataru JETRO, New York

Ho, Julian Wai-Kit (t) Singapore Economic Development Board

Hochberg, Jane World Zionist Organization - American Section, Inc.

Hochstein, Amos Cassidy & Associates, Inc.

Hodgson, Andrea Johnson Mullen

Hoff, Paul S. Garvey, Schubert & Barer Hofreiter, Christian Alexander Strategy Group

Holland, Dian Jamaica Tourist Board, Los Angeles
Holley, Robert Michael Moroccan-American Center for Policy, Inc.
Hom, Jin-Get China Daily Distribution Corporation
Hong, Doo Yung Korea Trade Promotion Center
Hong, Seong Woo Korea Trade Promotion Center
Hoppe, John David (t) Quinn Gillespie & Associates, LLC

Hopson, Mark D. Sidley Austin Brown & Wood Horiguchi, Hikaru (t) JETRO, Chicago Horn. Robert J. Patton Boggs, L.L.P.

Hosaka, Akira Manufactured Imports and Investment Promotion Organization (MIPRO)

Hoskinson, Samuel M.JWI, L.L.C.Hosokawa, MasahikoJETRO, New YorkHoward, BilleeBSMG Worldwide

Howe, Jonathan

Zuckert, Scoutt & Rasenberger, L.L.P.

Howell, Chandler

Qorvis Communications, LLC

Hoynes, Michael

Hoynes, Mike

FCB/Leber Katz Partners, Inc.

FCB/Leber Katz Partners, Inc.

Hsu, Matthew Benedict

Sidley Austin Brown & Wood

Huang, Qing China Daily Distribution Corporation

Huber, Lee Kamber Group

Huddleston, Walter D. Hecht, Spencer & Associates, Inc. Hudome, Randa Fahmy Fahmy Hudome International, LLC

Huey, Erik V. Venable, LLP

Hume, Virginia (t) Quinn Gillespie & Associates, LLC

Humphrey, Calvin (t) J.C. Watts Companies

Hunter, Sally Mulle

Hurst, Melissa Ann International Registries, Inc. Huskey, Kristine A. Shearman & Sterling, LLP

Hussein, Hassen Oromo Liberation Front, North America Office

 Hussein, Hassouna
 Arab Information Center

 Hussong, Annette
 Deutsche Telekom, Inc.

 Hwang, Eui Shun (t)
 Korea Trade Promotion Center

Hwang, Ho Yoon Korea Local Government Center, New York (KLAFIR)
Hwang, Yong Ku Korea National Tourism Organization, New Jersey

Hyman, Donald Daniel J. Edelman, Inc.
Hyman, Lester S. Hymel, Gary Hill & Knowlton, Inc.
Ianelli, David Public Strategies, Inc.
Ibbott, Claudia Bectric Olvera Dinamica Multiple, S.A.

Ichikawa, Moto Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc.

 Ihara, Makoto
 JETRO, New York

 Iler, Meredith S. (Maxfield)
 Iler Interests, LP

 Im, Sung Joo
 Korea Trade Promotion Center

 Imperatore, Brant
 Barbour Griffith & Rogers, LLC

Inch, Anna R.Hill & Knowlton, Inc.Inforzato, RalphJETRO, ChicagoInoue, Satoshi (t)JETRO, New YorkIreland, AndyLivingston Group L.L.C.Irish, Robert W.Alston & Bird LLP

Isaak, Jason E. (t)Policy Development Group, Inc.Isom, Melissa A.Quebec Government HouseIwata, TsuyoshiJETRO, New YorkJack, Lorna BurnScottish EnterpriseJackson, RaynardWhitaker Group, LLC

Jacobo, Rafael A.
Partido Reformista Social Cristiano
Jacobs, Brenda A.
Sidley Austin Brown & Wood

Jacobson, Douglas N.

Jafri, S.A.J.

Dickstein, Shapiro Morin & Oshinsky, L.L.P.

Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc.

Jakubek, Wolfgang P. Deutsche Telekom, Inc.

 James, Julian
 Lloyd's of London Market Representatives

 James, Stephen
 International Group of P&I Clubs

 Jang, Jin
 Korea Trade Promotion Center

 Janka, Leslie A. (Les)
 Qorvis Communications, LLC

 Jankowski Benjamin S
 Arnold Worldwide/NY

Janka, Leslie A. (Les)

Jankowski, Benjamin S.

Jaramillo, Gwendolyn Wilber

Jarzebowski, Conrad

Qorvis Communications, L

Arnold Worldwide/NY

Foley Hoag, LLP

BSMG Worldwide

Jaskot, John J. Jones, Walker, Waechter, Poitevent, Carrere & Denegre, L.L.P.

 Jaszi, Peter Andrew
 MFJ International, LLC

 Jatras, James G.
 Venable, LLP

Je, Sangwem (t) Korea National Tourism Organization, Chicago

Jenkins, Kempton B. JWI, L.L.C.

Jeon, Sang Woo (t)

Korea Trade Promotion Center
Jeong, Jong Lae

Korea Trade Promotion Center

Jeong, Nun Gu Korea Local Government Center, New York (KLAFIR)

 Jeter, Howard F.
 GoodWorks International, LLC

 Jindan, Walid Khalid
 Qorvis Communications, LLC

 Jo, Eun Jin
 Korea Trade Promotion Center

Johnsen, R. Christian Jones, Walker, Waechter, Poitevent, Carrere & Denegre, L.L.P.

Johnson, Catherine Arnold Worldwide/NY

Johnson, Clete D.Patton Boggs, L.L.P.Johnson, JoelGlover Park GroupJohnson, MichaelPublic Strategies, Inc.

Johnston, Charles R. Baker Donelson Bearman Caldwell & Berkowitz, PC

 Jones, Celeste
 Alsace Development International, Inc.

 Jones, Tina
 Cayman Islands Department of Tourism

Jordan-Lynch, Guillermo Holland & Knight
Jorge, Maria Fabiana MFJ International, LLC

Jory, David C. International Policy Solutions, LLC

Josephson, Benjamin O'Neill and Associates
Joyce, David E. White & Case, LLP

Joyce, Jonathan Robert (t) Akin, Gump, Strauss, Hauer & Feld, L.L.P.

Judd, Terry W.APCO Worldwide, Inc.Judice, Peter F.Burson-Marsteller

 Julihn, Lawrence S.
 Samuels International Associates, Inc.

 Kadzik, Peter J.
 Dickstein, Shapiro Morin & Oshinsky, L.L.P.

Kahila, Ari W. International Registries, Inc.
Kahn, Jeffrey Ruder & Finn, Inc.
Kaji, Katsuhiko (t) JETRO, New York

Kakee, Koichiro Japan National Tourist Organization, Los Angeles

Kakuda, Satoshi JETRO, Atlanta

Kalinowski, Keith Quebec Government House

Kalson, David Ruder & Finn, Inc. Kamber, Victor Kamber Group

Kaneshima, Hideto Osaka Prefectual Government, California Office Kanfer, Bruce Japan National Tourist Organization, New York

Kang, Shin-Taeg (t) Korea Trade Promotion Center

Kapla, Robert S.

Kaplan, Philip S. (t)

Kapplow, Nancy Casey

Karitanyi, Yamina

Kassim, Mohamed Salleh Bin Mohd

Katayama, Ken (t)

Katcherian, Amy L.

Patton Boggs, L.L.P.

Patton Boggs, L.L.P.

Patton Boggs, L.L.P.

Arnold Worldwide/NY

GoodWorks International, LLC

American Palm Oil Council

JETRO, New York

White & Case, LLP

Kato, Ikuo JETRO, New York
Katz, Peter Austrian Tourist Office, Inc.

Katzive, David H. Ruder & Finn, Inc.

Kavinoky, Paul Sonnenschein Nath & Rosenthal, LLP
Kawashima, Caroline M. Daniel J. Edelman, Inc. - San Francisco

Kazmier, Danielle
Keaney, Thomas M. (t)
Rubenstein Associates, Inc.
Keene, Scott R.
Keene & Associates

Keir, David S. Leventhal, Senter & Lerman, PLLC
Keller, Lindsay J. (t) Levick Strategic Communications

Kelley, Rusty
Public Strategies, Inc.
Kelly, Francis J. III
Kelly, Robert M.
White & Case, LLP
Kemp, Jack
Kemp, James
Kemp Partners
Keohane, Lynda Jill
LISCR, L.L.C.

Kida, Susumu Japan National Tourist Organization, Los Angeles

Kies, Kenneth J. Clark Consulting

Kikuchi, Wataru Japan National Tourist Organization, New York
Kikukawa, Toshikazu Japan Center for Intercultural Communications (JCIC)

Kim, Doo Sik
Korea Trade Promotion Center
Kim, Doo Young
Korea Trade Promotion Center

Kim, Hyeong Joon Korea National Tourism Organization, New Jersey

Kim, Hyun-Duk (t) Korea Trade Promotion Center Kim, Jae Hyo Korea Trade Promotion Center

Kim, Jang Han (t) Korea International Trade Association, Inc.

Kim, Jeong Dong Korea Trade Promotion Center

Kim, Joong-Nam ChungCheongNam-Do Provincial Government - New York Office

Kim, Kuen Soo Korea National Tourism Organization, Chicago

Kim, Kwanghee (t)

Kim, Myung Koo

Korea Trade Promotion Center

Kim, Rak Gon

Korea Trade Promotion Center

Kim, Sam Soo

Korea Trade Promotion Center

Kim, Se Jin

Korea Trade Promotion Center

Kim, Seung-Wook

Korea Trade Promotion Center

Kim, Seung-Wook

Korea Trade Promotion Center

Kim, Tae Shik Korea National Tourism Organization, Los Angeles

Kim, Woosung KBS America, Inc.

Kim, Yang II (t) Korea Trade Promotion Center Kim, Yoon Tae Korea Trade Promotion Center

Kim, Young Hee Korea National Tourism Organization, Los Angeles

Kimball, Joan Marie Quebec Government House Kimura, Keiichi JETRO, New York Kincaid, Jamie Hill & Knowlton, Inc.

King, Anthony C. Jamaica Tourist Board, New York
Kingery, John Sandler, Travis & Rosenberg, P.A.

Kingsbury, Cathryn J. Livingston Group L.L.C.

Kinney, John H. Baker Donelson Bearman Caldwell & Berkowitz, PC

Kirk, Marilyn FCB/Leber Katz Partners, Inc.

Kitada Hirochi (t) JETRO, New York

Kitaoka, Hiroshi (t)

Kizer, Karin L.

Covington & Burling

Kneisel, William J.

Al Paul Lefton Company Inc.

Knobloch, Jason JWI, L.L.C

Kojima, Hiromitsu Kojima & International Associates, Inc.

Kokora, Pascal D.Kokora, Pascal D.Kolton, Chad M.Cassidy & Associates, Inc.Koolman, Clovis C.Aruba Tourism AuthorityKopp, George S.Global USA, Inc.

Kor, Sabrina (Ya-Rei) Far East Trade Service, Inc., San Francisco

Koschik, David N.

Koslowe, Neil H.

Kozakos, Panayiota

White & Case, LLP
Shearman & Sterling, LLP
Burson-Marsteller

Kraker, Marcus A. Loeffler Tuggey Pauerstein Rosenthal, LLP

Krasow, Cristina (t) Johnson, Madigan, Peck, Boland, Dover & Stewart, Inc.

Kraus, Margery APCO Worldwide, Inc.
Krause, Charles A. APCO Worldwide, Inc.
Kronmiller, Theodore G. Brewster/Jory Associates, LLC

Kroon-Fiorita, Brigitta Netherlands Board of Tourism and Conventions (NBTC)

Kua, JonathanSingapore Economic Development BoardKucerik, Erin E.Leventhal, Senter & Lerman, PLLC

Kumar, Sunil Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc.
Kunjiraman, Sukomaran Malaysian Industrial Development Authority

Kurita, Nobufumi JETRO, San Francisco
Kurtz, Fatima-Zohra Gabriel Company, LLC
Kutcher, Joan L. Covington & Burling
Kutler, Edward Clark & Weinstock

Kwak, Dong WoonKorea Trade Promotion CenterKwon, Oh HyoungKorea Trade Promotion Center

Kwon, Oh Suk KBS America, Inc.

La Rosa, Berta Olivier Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc.

Laderman, Emily BSMG Worldwide
Lafleur, Michel Quebec Government House

Lai, Kevin Jia-ven Singapore Economic Development Board

Lambert, Michel (t) Quebec Government House

White & Case, LLP Lamm, Carolyn Beth

Quinn Gillespie & Associates, LLC Lampkin, Marc S. (t) Daniel J. Edelman, Inc. - San Francisco Lande, Rachel (t)

Covington & Burling Lane, Allegra M.

Cohen & Woods International, Inc. Lang, Elizabeth D.H. Van Scoyoc Associates, Inc. Lankford, Thomas L. Hmong Foreign Council Lao, Ly (Phai Thun Li) Geoffrey Weill Associates Inc. Laschever, Ann Rebecca

Burson-Marsteller Lasher, Mary White & Case, LLP Lau, Lucius GCI Group Inc. Lauer, Dawn

Qorvis Communications, LLC Lauer, Matthew Jay

Patton Boggs, L.L.P. Laughlin, Gregory H. (t)

Cayman Islands Department of Tourism Lawson, Susan

Mediaedge: CIA, LLC Lazo, Carmen M. White & Case, LLP Le Corre, Jean-Francois Quebec Government House Leblanc, Donald (t) White & Case, LLP Leddicotte, Matthew

Hong Kong Trade Development Council, Inc. Lee, Bridget Small Business Corporation - USA Office Lee, Chan Ho Levick Strategic Communications

Small Business Corporation (f/k/a Small & Medium Industry Promotion Corporation "SI Lee, Geun Hyung

Korea Trade Promotion Center Lee, Hong Kyun Korea Trade Promotion Center Lee, Jang Hee Korea Trade Promotion Center Lee, Ji Hyung Korea Trade Promotion Center Lee, Jong Ho (t) Korea Trade Promotion Center Lee, Jung Hoon

Patton Boggs, L.L.P. Lee, Lansing B. III Arnold & Porter, LLP Lee, Ronald D.

Korea National Tourism Organization, Los Angeles Lee, Sang Yoon

Lee, Seung Sang Korean Television Enterprises, Ltd. Singapore Economic Development Board Lee, Sze Ern Dawn

Hmong Foreign Council Lee, Teng Za

Schmeltzer, Aptaker & Shepard, P.C. Lee, Tony S. Singapore Economic Development Board Lee, Wee Khim

Hmong Foreign Council Lee, Yee Hmong Foreign Council Lee. Yer

Korea Local Government Center, New York (KLAFIR) Lee, Young Seok

Quebec Government House Lefort-Knowles, Daniele Al Paul Lefton Company Inc. Lefton, Al Paul Jr., Prism Public Affairs Leibach, Dale

Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc. Lemley, Norman W.

Sonnenschein Nath & Rosenthal, LLP Lemov, Michael R. (t)

Clark Consulting Leonard, Robert J.

Partido Reformista Social Cristiano Leonor, Froilan G.

Covington & Burling Letchworth, Elizabeth

Lloyd's of London Market Representatives Levene, of Portsoken KBE Leventhal, Senter & Lerman, PLLC Leventhal, Norman P.

Hogan & Hartson, L.L.P. Leverett, Flynt (t)

Levick Strategic Communications Levick, Richard S. Development Counsellors International Levine, Andrew T.

Levine & Company Levine, Kenneth S. BKSH & Associates Levinson, K. Riva

DLA Piper Rudnick Gray Cary US LLP Levinson, Lawrence E. Leventhal, Senter & Lerman, PLLC Levy, Louis J. Cayman Islands Department of Tourism Lewin, Sanya

Hogan & Hartson, L.L.P. Lewis, Craig A.

Far East Trade Service, Inc., San Francisco Li, Rong-Dih (t) China Daily Distribution Corporation Li, Wen

Lee, Edison C.

Lillis, John T. White & Case, LLP

Lim, Chae Keun Korea Trade Promotion Center

Lim, Jonathan Singapore Economic Development Board

Lindsay, Nicole Manufactured Imports and Investment Promotion Organization (MIPRO)

Lipkin-Shahak, Amnon Rabin, Sheves, Lipkin-Shahak & Birger, LLC

Lipton, Charles Ruder & Finn, Inc.

Lister, James M. Korea Economic Institute

Liston, Leah Patton Boggs, L.L.P.

Livesey, Samantha JETRO, San Francisco

Livingston, Robert L.

Lloreda, Nicolas Sidley Austin Brown & Wood

Lluberes, Johanna Cayman Islands Department of Tourism

Lo, Ker Hmong Foreign Council
Lockhart, Joseph Glover Park Group

Loeffler, Thomas G. Loeffler Tuggey Pauerstein Rosenthal, LLP Long, Abd. Talib HJ. Malaysia Tourism Promotion Board

Lonie, David Livingston Group L.L.C.

Lopez, Amable Partido Reformista Social Cristiano

Lopez, IstvanAruba Tourism AuthorityLopez, Maria IsabelMexican Tourism BoardLorenz, DouglasRusso Marsh & Rogers

Lorenzet, Donald J. Mullen

Loud, Edward P. DLA Piper Rudnick Gray Cary US LLP

Lowe, Florence Myeong-Hwa Korea Economic Institute
Ludke Jr., Robert L. Public Strategies, Inc.

Lugo, Arthur Timothy Bermuda Department of Tourism

Luskey, Lane M. Loeffler Tuggey Pauerstein Rosenthal, LLP

Lutz, Martin T.Hunton & Williams, LLPLynam, Clare B.BSMG WorldwideLynch, C.M. CameronAlston & Bird LLPMacdonald, CatherinePublic Strategies, Inc.

MacDonald, Thomas

Bermuda Department of Tourism

Akin Gupp Strayes Hayer & Feld I. I.

Machida, Ado A. Akin, Gump, Strauss, Hauer & Feld, L.L.P.

Mackey, Judith AnneHill & Knowlton, Inc.MacNaughton, Donald T.White & Case, LLPMacnow, AlanTele-Press Associates, Inc.Maddrey, Wendell C.White & Case, LLP

Madigan, Peter T. (t) Johnson, Madigan, Peck, Boland, Dover & Stewart, Inc.

Maduros, Nicolas (t)

Quinn Gillespie & Associates, LLC

Maeng, Kyung Ho

Small Business Corporation - USA Office

Maina, John Baraka Services

Maitland, Guy Edison Clay

Majorosova, Pavlina

Malcolm, Elizabeth

International Registries, Inc.

Hill & Knowlton, Inc.

National Film Board of Canada

Malec, Eric (t)

Lumina Strategies

Man, Li Kin Hong Kong Trade Development Council, Inc.
Man, Liu Chung Singapore Economic Development Board
Manassero, Dennis Italian Government Tourist Board, New York

Mancini, ElaineParter International, Inc.Mangum, JeffHill & Knowlton, Inc.Mankiewicz, FrankHill & Knowlton, Inc.

Manning, Stephen Lloyd's of London Market Representatives

Mannion, Robert E. Arnold & Porter, LLP

Manson, Joseph L. III (t)

DLA Piper Rudnick Gray Cary US LLP

Manuel, Nigel C.O. Instituto Galego de Promocion Economica (IGAPE), New York

Mao, Nathan K. Asia Associates, Inc.
Marchick, David M. Covington & Burling

Maric, Zorica Republic of Montenegro Trade Mission to the U.S. of America

Maroni, William John BSMG Worldwide

Marquez, Susana Arnold Worldwide/NY
Marquis, Eric Quebec Government House
Marshall, Dana M. Hunton & Williams, LLP
Marshall, Michael J. Alston & Bird LLP

Marte, Victor Partido Reformista Social Cristiano

Martin, J. Allen Livingston Group L.L.C.

Martin, Judi Fogarty Klein Monroe

Martin, Matthew G.T. Covington & Burling

Martinez, Jose E. Loeffler Tuggey Pauerstein Rosenthal, LLP

Martinez, LucyWhite & Case, LLPMartinez-Fernandez, Mayra L.Patton Boggs, L.L.P.Masarof, Madeline (t)DCA Advertising, Inc.Mashita, ToshiharuJETRO, Los Angeles

Maslar, Melissa Levick Strategic Communications

Mason, Jaclyn Scottish Enterprise

Mason, Lauren Ashley Qorvis Communications, LLC

Mason, Nancy H. Federalist Group, an Ogilvy PR Worldwide Company

Mastal, Megan L.Hill & Knowlton, Inc.Mastel, Greg J.Miller & Chevalier, CharteredMasters, Carlton A.GoodWorks International, LLCMasters, RichQorvis Communications, LLC

Masztalerek, Anna Darby Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc.

Matand, Kanyand Ngoyi, Mwabilu L.

Matcham, David International Underwriting Association of London

Matsui, Yasuhiro
U.S. Representative Offices of the Development Bank of Japan
Matsukawa, Rikizo (t)
U.S. Representative Offices of the Development Bank of Japan

Matsumoto, HirokiJETRO, New YorkMatsumoto, KokiJapan Network Group, Inc.Matsuura, KentaroJETRO, San FranciscoMaxfield, Meredith StewartQorvis Communications, LLCMaxwell, RosemaryArnold & Porter, LLP

Mayer, Rafael E. Almonte Partido Reformista Social Cristiano

Mbah, Jacob

Ambazonia Peoples Emancipation Council (APEC)

Mbuh, Justice M.

Ambazonia Peoples Emancipation Council (APEC)

McAward, Patrick J. Saudi Petroleum International, Inc.

McCabe, Ian Burson-Marsteller
McCauley, Mindy Lyn JETRO, Atlanta
McCloud, David K. State Affairs Company
McClure, Donovan V. Kamber Group
McConnell Mark S. Hogan & Hartson, L.L.P.

McConnell, Mark S. Hogan & Hartson, L.L.P.

McDougall, Stacy Elizabeth Venezuela Information Office, LLC

McEwen, Robert D. McEwen, Robert D. White & Case, LLP

McGill, Donald A.C.Charles E. Butler & AssociatesMcGill, SusanRichartz Fliss Clark & Pope, Inc.McGuigan, JamesTourism Ireland Limited

McKamey, Jana
Pillsbury Winthrop Shaw Pittman LLP
McKee, Catherine
FCB/Leber Katz Partners, Inc.
McKeone, Kelly
FCB/Leber Katz Partners, Inc.
McKinnon, Nicole (t)
Quebec Government House

McMahon, Ian Gerhard (t) Scottish Enterprise

McPherson, Harry C. DLA Piper Rudnick Gray Cary US LLP

McVey, Robert D. Skipper Jr., William H. Meagher, John K. Clark Consulting

Medish, Mark C. Akin, Gump, Strauss, Hauer & Feld, L.L.P.

Meehan, Melissa Hill & Knowlton, Inc.
Mehta, Probir Covington & Burling

Meister, Brenda G. DLA Piper Rudnick Gray Cary US LLP

Melady, Margaret B. Melady Associates

Melady, Thomas P.Melady AssociatesMelton, Page BoinestState Affairs CompanyMeltz, ElizabethHill & Knowlton, Inc.Mendelsohn, JaminMWW Group

Merrigan, John A.DLA Piper Rudnick Gray US LLPMerrill, Jennifer A.Leventhal, Senter & Lerman, PLLCMessia de Prado, Nino C.Finnish Tourist Board, New York

Meszaros, James A.BSMG WorldwideMeszaros, James A.Weber Shandwick, Inc.Metais, PhilipWhite & Case, LLPMeyer, DonHill & Knowlton, Inc.Michel, Robert H.Hogan & Hartson, L.L.P.

Migdail, Evan M.

Mignott, Roger D.

Milazzo (Poelman), Christel

Milhalke, Mike

DLA Piper Rudnick Gray US LLP

Jamaica Tourist Board, Florida

Bannerman & Associates, Inc.

Alexander Strategy Group

Miller, Amanda Johnson White & Case, LLP
Miller, Brian M. White & Case, LLP

Miller, Charles L., Jr. Dickstein, Shapiro Morin & Oshinsky, L.L.P.

Miller, Donald G. Urenco, Inc.

Miller, Freeman Burson-Marsteller

Miller, James Forrest Hunton & Williams, LLP

Min, Kyun Korea Trade Promotion Center

Miner, William A. Bannerman & Associates, Inc.

Mintz, Richard Ian Burson-Marsteller

Mirani, Viraj (t)

Mirijanian, Peter G. (t)

Pillsbury Winthrop Shaw Pittman LLP

Levick Strategic Communications

Mirijanian, Peter G. (t) Mirijanian, Peter G.

Mirtchev, Alexander V. Law Offices of Stewart and Stewart

Mitani, Hideki Osaka Prefectual Government, California Office

Mitchell, Michael Orion Strategies LLC
Mitchell, Sarah Heckel (t) Blank Rome, LLP

Mitri, Sharon Qorvis Communications, LLC

Mitsuishi, Hiroyuki JETRO, New York
Miura, Akira JETRO, New York
Miura, Kenji (t) JETRO, New York
Moaney, Gail L. Ruder & Finn, Inc.
Moeng, Nicodemus Solly South African Tourism
Moffett, Anthony J. Livingston Group L.L.C.

Moiani, Louis P. Luxcore, Ltd.

Mondello, Joseph N.

Loeffler Tuggey Pauerstein Rosenthal, LLP

Monegro, Oscar

Partido Reformista Social Cristiano

Monfrini, Robert W. Tourism Australia

Monroe, Loren Barbour Griffith & Rogers, LLC

Montgomery, George Cranwell Baker Donelson Bearman Caldwell & Berkowitz, PC

Moore, Richard (t)

Moran, Mark A.

Morcos-Rauchberg, Eileen J.

Morgan, Irene

Burson-Marsteller

Steptoe & Johnson, L.L.P.

Hill & Knowlton, Inc.

Tourism New South Wales

Morgan, Kimberley Anne (t)

Morgan, Kimberly James (t)

Morgan, Lance Ian

Levick Strategic Communications
Glover Park Group
BSMG Worldwide

Morgan, Linda Covington & Burling
Morillo, Juan P. Sidley Austin Brown & Wood

Morita, Aiichiro JETRO, Chicago
Moro, Kengo JETRO, New York
Morrison, Timothy J. (t) Clark & Weinstock

Morton, Michelle Public Strategies Washington, Inc.

Moses, Eric P. Hill & Knowlton, Inc.

Motojima, Akinobu (t) JFCC, Washington Office

Mukai, Hiroshi (t) Osaka University, San Francisco Office

Mulholland, Erin Daniel J. Edelman, Inc.
Mullaney, Kelley Rodane Burson-Marsteller

Mullin, Dennis Mullin Communications, Inc.

Murfin, Cecilia Burson-Marsteller

Murooka, YoshikatsuOsaka University, San Francisco OfficeMurphy, DanBarbour Griffith & Rogers, LLCMusa, Normasila (t)Malaysia Tourism Promotion BoardNa, Chang YupKorea Trade Promotion Center

Naftzger, J. Christopher
Nagaoka, Tani Gelbwachs
Nagi, Hidetakara
Blank Rome, LLP
JETRO, San Francisco
JETRO, Chicago

Naiman, Robert Venezuela Information Office, LLC

Nakagawa, Junichi (t)

Nakajo, Kazuya

JETRO, New York

JETRO, Chicago

JETRO, Houston

JETRO, New York

JETRO, New York

JETRO, New York

Nakayama, Toru

JETRO, San Francisco

JETRO, New York

JETRO, New York

APCO Worldwide, Inc.

Nangia, Dhurinder Kumar India Trade Promotion Organization

Nann, Laura (t) Mediaedge: CIA, LLC

Nardone, Silverio Italian Government Tourist Board, New York

Narducci, John White & Case, LLP
Narita, Yusuke JETRO, Atlanta
Navarro, Ana Tew Cardenas, LLP

Navarro, Jasmin S.

Nayor, Abbey

M. Silver Associates, Inc.

Nevell, Bill

Newberry, Edward J.

Patton Boggs, L.L.P.

Newsom, Eric David Richard L. Collins & Company, Inc.

Newton, Naomi Burson-Marsteller

Ng, Chun-WingHong Kong Trade Development Council, Inc.Ng, Joachim J.Singapore Economic Development BoardNgang, Edith M.Ambazonia Liberation Party (ALIP)

Ngang, Edwin Ambazonia Peoples Emancipation Council (APEC)

Ngang, Edwin N. Ambazonia Liberation Party (ALIP)

Ngoyi, Mwabilu L. Ngoyi, Mwabilu L.

Nickelsburg, Stephen M. Sidley Austin Brown & Wood

Nishiura, Masaru JETRO, Los Angeles

Niskanen, Helena Finnish Tourist Board, New York

Nixon, William Policy Impact Strategic Communications, Inc.

Nixon, Zvi Elchanan Landau Law Offices
Noble, Erica (t) Daniel J. Edelman, Inc.
Nocerino, Peter Mediaedge: CIA, LLC
Noh, Chul Korea Trade Promotion Center

Nolton, Jill Sloup Burson-Marsteller

Nordin, Kerstin E. Finnish Tourist Board, New York

Norman, W. Caffey

Normandin, Caroline

Novey, Rogelio

Novick, Randy

Patton Boggs, L.L.P.

Quebec Government House

Patton Boggs, L.L.P.

DCA Advertising, Inc.

Nunez, AlexRichartz Fliss Clark & Pope, Inc.Nunez, NurisellAl Paul Lefton Company Inc.Nurnberger, Ralph D.Nurnberger & Associates, Inc.

Nyatanyi, Gilbert White & Case, LLP
Nygardhs, Robert (t) Norwegian Tourist Board

O' Donnell, Patrick E. Venable, LLP

Glover Park Group O'Brien, Brett Hill & Knowlton, Inc. O'Connell, Cynthia F. Welsh Development Agency O'Keefe, Anthony

O'Mara, Charles J. O'Mara, Charles J.

Preston Gates Ellis & Rouvelas Meeds, LLP O'Neil, Michael James Public Strategies Washington, Inc. O'Neill, Joseph P.

Patton Boggs, L.L.P. O'Neill, Kevin M.

Policy Development Group, Inc. Ober, Ron (t) Arnold & Porter, LLP Ochs, Joan (t) **BKSH & Associates** Oglesby, M.B. Jr., Korea Trade Promotion Center

Oh, Sung Keun

JETRO, New York Ohashi, Naomi (t)

Japan National Tourist Organization, New York Oishi, Eiichiro (t)

Korea Trade Promotion Center Ok, Jong Soo

Kemp Partners Okidi, Jongomoyi Holland & Knight Oleynik, Ronald A. Burson-Marsteller Olguin, Adhemir Hill & Knowlton, Inc. Olson, Emily Covington & Burling Omand, H. LiIIian JETRO, New York Ono, Yota BSMG Worldwide Opinsky, Howard S.

Colombian Coffee Federation, Inc. Orduz, Juan Esteban Quebec Government House Orlowek, Charles Al Paul Lefton Company Inc. Orr, John H. Quebec Government House Ouellet, Renee (t) Bermuda Department of Tourism Outerbridge, Michael

U.S. Representative Offices of the Development Bank of Japan Ozaki, Mitsutaka

Orion Strategies LLC Paabus, Ann Skipper Jr., William H. Pacquing, Juliet Hogan & Hartson, L.L.P. Paemen, Hugo Quebec Government House Pak, Susan Jin FCB/Leber Katz Partners, Inc. Palladino Marisa Public Strategies, Inc. Palmer, Mark Anderson FCB/Leber Katz Partners, Inc. Panayotopoulou, Natasha White & Case, LLP

Panopoulos, Frank Barbour Griffith & Rogers, LLC Parasiliti, Andrew

Korea Trade Promotion Center Park. Bum Hoon

Small Business Corporation - USA Office Park, Chang Ki

Korea Trade Promotion Center Park, Chul

Korea National Tourism Organization, Chicago Park, Jong Wong (t) Small Business Corporation - USA Office Park, Jung Bae

Korea Economic Institute Park, Yoon S.

Korea National Tourism Organization, New Jersey Park, Young Gyu

Korea Trade Promotion Center Park, Yung Ha

Loeffler Tuggey Pauerstein Rosenthal, LLP Parlin, C. Christopher Lloyd's of London Market Representatives Parry, John

Parter International, Inc. Parter, Alan S. Clark Consulting Parven, Scott D. Patton Boggs, L.L.P. Passaic, Jr., Joseph G. BKSH & Associates Pastrick, R. Scott Burson-Marsteller Patzke, Kerry M. O'Neill and Associates Paven, Andrew Czech Center, New York Paylitova Katerina

Akin, Gump, Strauss, Hauer & Feld, L.L.P. Paxon, L. William (t) McGuireWoods Consulting, LLC Payne, Jr.,, L.F. Schmeltzer, Aptaker & Shepard, P.C. Paz-Soldan, Carlos Mateo

Hill & Knowlton, Inc. Peal, Ryan DCA Advertising, Inc. Pearsall, Randolph Scottish Enterprise Pearson, Lance

Ogilvy Group, Inc. Peart, Juliette (t) BKSH & Associates Peckham, Gardner G.

Bermuda Department of Tourism Pedro-Peters, Garth Z.

Jones, Walker, Waechter, Poitevent, Carrere & Denegre, L.L.P. Peele, Nancy Louise

White & Case, LLP Peigney, Gilles White & Case, LLP Pell, Owen C. Hogan & Hartson, L.L.P. Pena, H.R. Bert (t)

World Zionist Organization - American Section, Inc. Peretz, Joseph

Al Paul Lefton Company Inc. Peretz, Michael Young & Rubicam, S. de R.L. de C.V. Perez, Maria de Lourdes Lamasney Qorvis Communications, LLC Perkins, Kristin

Arnold & Porter, LLP Perkins, Nancy Weber Shandwick, Inc. Perrotto, Trent Joseph

JWI, L.L.C. Perry, Mark Patton Boggs, L.L.P. Peters, Stephanie J. FCB/Leber Katz Partners, Inc. Peters, Tammy B. William-Lynn-James, Inc. Petersen, Garry APCO Worldwide, Inc. Peterson, J.E. Qorvis Communications, LLC Petruzzello, Michael J.

Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc. Phat, Richard Hou Hee

Office of Tibet Phelgyal, Ngawang

Hecht, Spencer & Associates, Inc. Phifer, Franklin C. Geoffrey Weill Associates Inc. Philip, Tania

Mullen Phillips, Amal Elbadawi

DLA Piper Rudnick Gray Cary US LLP Phillips, Steven R.

Hunton & Williams, LLP Picard, B. Donovan

DLA Piper Rudnick Gray Cary US LLP Pickup, James A. Qorvis Communications, LLC Pietras, Seth Thomas

St. Lucia National Development Corporation Pilgrim, Carl Lloyd's of London Market Representatives Pinchin, Jeremy

Ogilvy Group, Inc. Piscatelli, Michael (t)

Bermuda Department of Tourism Pitt, Patti Jean

Venable, LLP Pitts, James T.

International Registries, Inc. Plankl, Kurt B.

Loeffler Tuggey Pauerstein Rosenthal, LLP Plebani, Jon W. (t)

FCB/Leber Katz Partners, Inc. Ploetz, John Arnold Worldwide/NY Policano, John Quebec Government House Polisois, Andre-Gabriel Ruder & Finn, Inc. Polskin, Philippa

Camara Oficial Espanola de Comercio Pont, Victor Alvarez

Richartz Fliss Clark & Pope, Inc. Pope, Wendell

AWS Services Porter, Anne W. (Smith)

Willkie Farr & Gallagher, LLP Porter, Daniel L. Arnold & Porter, LLP

Portugal, Carlos Leventhal, Senter & Lerman, PLLC Poutasse, John D. Alexander Strategy Group Powell, John

Weber Shandwick, Inc. Powell, Joseph L. Quinn Gillespie & Associates, LLC Powell, Richard C. Jr., (t)

Patton Boggs, L.L.P. Power, Michael G.

Lloyd's of London Market Representatives Prettejohn, Nicholas

Prince, Leslie F. Prince, Leslie Francis South African Tourism Prinsloo, Christoffel P. Public Strategies, Inc. Propper, Steven Quebec Government House Proulx, Alain FCB/Leber Katz Partners, Inc. Prugno, Pat Livingston Group L.L.C. Pruitt, James C. J.C. Watts Companies Pruitt, Steven Lawrence

Urenco, Inc. Pryor, Charles W. Jr.,

Wilson Associates, LLC Quick, Jennie (t)

Quinn, Jack (t) Quinn Gillespie & Associates, LLC

Quinn, Thomas H.Venable, LLPQuinones, WencisArnold Worldwide/NYRabgyal, NawangOffice of TibetRabin, Keith W.KWR International, Inc.

Rabin, Yuval Rabin, Sheves, Lipkin-Shahak & Birger, LLC

Raboy, David (t) Patton Boggs, L.L.P.

Radcliff, Jules G. American International Development Group, Inc.

Raeymaekers, FrederiqueBelgian National Tourist OfficeRaeymaekers, FrederiqueEuropean Travel CommissionRahall, TanyaRahall Consulting Group

Rahaman, John Peter (t) VisitBritain

Rahman, Hasan Abdel Palestine Liberation Organization

Rancourt, Karolyn T.

Rand-Hill, Virginia

Rappoport, Sloan

Rasiel, Ethan

Rawls, William L.

Razo, Bernardo Escandon

Reade, Claire E.

Rancourt, Karolyn T.

Ruebec Government House

Tew Cardenas, LLP

Daniel J. Edelman, Inc.

Van Scoyoc Associates, Inc.

Dinamica Multiple, S.A.

Arnold & Porter, LLP

Reagan, PaulMcGuireWoods Consulting, LLCReed, DavidWilliam-Lynn-James, Inc.Rehg, RobertDaniel J. Edelman, Inc.Reichler, Paul StuartFoley Hoag, LLP

Reilly, Joan FCB/Leber Katz Partners, Inc.
Reineke, Eugene Hill & Knowlton, Inc.
Relden, Anders White & Case, LLP
Rembrandt, Scott Korea Economic Institute
Renberg, Dan Arent Fox, PLLC

Reynish, Anne Welsh Development Agency
Rhatigan, Marc Patrick JETRO, New York
Rice, Theresa Burson-Marsteller
Rich, John Townsend Goodwin Procter, LLP

Richard, Wen-Kai Tsai Far East Trade Service, Inc., San Francisco

Richards, Jessica Mullen

Richardson, Pamela M.

Richardson, Pamela M.

Richartz, Paul

Richartz Fliss Clark & Pope, Inc.

Richichi, Danielle

Richartz, Francis Joseph

Qorvis Communications, LLC

Rickhoff, Hans Christopher Loeffler Tuggey Pauerstein Rosenthal, LLP

Riegle, Donald W. Jr.,

Rietz, Kenneth Charles

APCO Worldwide, Inc.

Burson-Marsteller

Rifai, Shoueb Qorvis Communications, LLC
Riggs, John H., Jr. White & Case, LLP

Riggs, John H. , Jr. White & Case, LLP
Riley, Clyde Hugh Caribbean Tourism Organization

Burson-Marsteller Riley, Padraic D. C/R International, L.L.C. Riley, Stephen F. (t) GoodWorks International, LLC Rimi, Aisha Cassidy & Associates, Inc. Rinaldo, Diane Quebec Government House Rivard, Natalie Baker & Hostetler, LLP Rivkin, David B. Jr., (t) North of England Roberts, Michael Frederick MWW Group Robertson, Michelle Beilsmith

Robinson, Curtis Qorvis Communications, LLC
Robinson, Michael W. Levick Strategic Communications

Robinson, Rosetta Bahamas Tourist Office
Robitaille, Michael Quebec Government House

Robitaille, Yvette T. Preston Gates Ellis & Rouvelas Meeds, LLP

Rodgers, Janet Geoffrey Weill Associates Inc.

Livingston Group L.L.C. Rodgers, Richard L. Barbour Griffith & Rogers, LLC Rogers, Edward M. Jr., Mediaedge: CIA, LLC Rogers, Gregory Quebec Government House Rogus, Timothy Weil, Gotshal & Manges LLP Roh, Charles E. (t)

Mullen Rollick, Lee Fraser ACG, LLC Romero, Raul R.

Hai Tian Development U.S.A., Inc. Rongzhen, Xie

White & Case, LLP Rooney, Kim DCA Advertising, Inc. Rosa, Jeannette

Jamaica Tourist Board, Chicago Rose, Philip Anthony FCB/Leber Katz Partners, Inc. Rosenbit, Scott Richard L. Collins & Company, Inc. Rosendahl, Christina Dianne

International Underwriting Association of London Rossi, Marie-Louise

Hunton & Williams, LLP Rowe, Ed Welsh Development Agency Rowell, Charles Rubenstein Associates, Inc. Rubenstein, Howard J. (t) Rubenstein Associates, Inc. Rubenstein, Steven (t) Ruder & Finn, Inc. Ruder, William

Polish National Tourist Office, New York Rudomina, Jan W.

Alexander Strategy Group Rudy, Tony C.

Lloyd's of London Market Representatives Russell, David Paul A. Russo and Associates, Inc. Russo, Paul A.

Russo Marsh & Rogers Russo, Salvatore B. White & Case, LLP Rust, Neil

Geoffrey Weill Associates Inc. Rutimann, Sophie Ryberg and Smith, LLP Ryberg, Paul Jr., Brewster/Jory Associates, LLC Sabathier, Robbie Koch Welsh Development Agency Sadler, Mark J.C. Watts Companies Sailor, Elroy JETRO, Chicago

U.S. Representative Offices of the Development Bank of Japan Sakamaki, Hiroshi

Saudi Refining, Inc. Salamah, S.M.

Sandler, Travis & Rosenberg, P.A. Samet, Andrew

Patton Boggs, L.L.P. Samolis, Frank R.

Samuels International Associates, Inc. Samuels, Michael A. DLA Piper Rudnick Gray Cary US LLP Sanchez, Ignacio

Sandler-Innocenzi, Inc. Sandler, Stephen R. Bahamas Tourist Office Sands, Carlton Emmanuel Jr., Arnold Worldwide/NY Sands, Danielle

Levick Strategic Communications Sarno, Amy Elizabeth

JETRO, Chicago Sasaki, Teruo

Fukuoka Prefectural Government San Francisco Office Sata Masahiko

JETRO, New York Satake, Yoshinori

Finkelstein, Thompson & Loughran Satterfield, L. Kendall

Saunders & Company Saunders, Steven R.

Italian Government Tourist Board, New York Scaldaferri, Maria C.

Al Paul Lefton Company Inc. Scanlon, Raymond D. White & Case, LLP Scavone, Arthur A. Public Strategies, Inc. Schaaf, Jeanne Mediaedge: CIA, LLC Schanzer, Alan Covington & Burling Schenendorf, Jack L. Orion Strategies LLC Scheunemann Randy

Schmeltzer, Aptaker & Shepard, P.C. Schmeltzer, Edward

Arnold & Porter, LLP Schneider, Lawrence A. Garvey, Schubert & Barer Schneider, Matthew R.

Urenco, Inc. Schnoebelen, Kirk S.

William-Lynn-James, Inc. Scholer, Sue W.

Alden Films, Business Education Films, Films of the Nations Schpiro, Tessie

Saito, Hidemi

Schuette, Keith Barbour Griffith & Rogers, LLC

Schulze, Richard T. Valis Associates
Schumacher, Barry J. APCO Worldwide, Inc.
Schweitzer, William H. (t) Baker & Hostetler, LLP
Sciarra, Vanessa P. Holland & Knight

Scolese, Paul G. Akin, Gump, Strauss, Hauer & Feld, L.L.P.
Seah, Keok Choon (t) Singapore Economic Development Board

Sechko, David Mullen
Seeman, Jerrold Stephen Luxcore, Ltd.
Segal, J. Peter Daniel J. Edelman, Inc.
Seksaria, Priti (t) Covington & Burling

Sellhorn, Patrick Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc.
Selvin, Maria Enrico Consulate General to W.D.C. of the Republic of San Marino

Sendelbach, Patricia Hill & Knowlton, Inc.

Senior, Kenton Jamaica Tourist Board, New York Senseman, Paul (t) Policy Development Group, Inc.

Seppala, Christopher R. White & Case, LLP
Sfikas, Athanasia Hill & Knowlton, Inc.

Shafran, George Paul A. Russo and Associates, Inc.

Shainman, Lawrence Burson-Marsteller

Shapiro, Hal S.

Sharkey, Darlene M.

Sharma, Kapil (t)

Shaughnessy, Brian W.

Shawaf, Bandar (t)

Shearer, P. Scott (t)

Miller & Chevalier, Chartered

Al Paul Lefton Company Inc.

Madison Government Affairs

Shaughnessy, Volzer & Gagner, P.C.

Qorvis Communications, LLC

Bockorny, Petrizzo, Inc.

Sheetz, Donald J. Office of the Deputy Commissioner of Maritime Affairs

Shehadeh, Karim K.

Shelden, Sarah

Shellenberger, Michael (t)

Shepard, Jennifer G.

Shepherd, Eric

Sherman (Colbert), Laura M.

Shervington, Gregory A. A.

Blank Rome, LLP

Burson-Marsteller

Lumina Strategies

William-Lynn-James, Inc.

DCA Advertising, Inc.

International Registries, Inc.

Jamaica Tourist Board, New York

Sheves, Shimon Rabin, Sheves, Lipkin-Shahak & Birger, LLC

JETRO, New York Shimada, Takashi Hunton & Williams, LLP Shimp, Eric JETRO, New York Shindo, Tatsuhiro Deutsche Telekom, Inc. Shingleton, A. Bradley JETRO, Chicago Sho, Hideki Cameron, Bruce P. Shreeve, Kent W. Alexander Strategy Group Shulman, Allison Hong Kong Tourism Board Shum, Lily Ogilvy Group, Inc. Sierra, Melanie (t) Holland & Knight Sikorski, Gerry M. Silver Associates, Inc. Silver, Morris JETRO, New York Silverbush, Mark

Silvers, Curtis M.

Singh, Harjiv

Sirabella, John

Bannerman & Associates, Inc.

Daniel J. Edelman, Inc.

National Film Board of Canada

Skladany, Jr., Barney J. Akin, Gump, Strauss, Hauer & Feld, L.L.P.

Slater, Rodney E. Patton Boggs, L.L.P.
Smalls, Diedre FCB/Leber Katz Partners, Inc.

Smirnoff, Susan CharlesRuder & Finn, Inc.Smith, Anne D.White & Case, LLPSmith, Brian D.Covington & Burling

Smith, Brien Charles Maxwell Bermuda Department of Tourism

Smith, Dara Arnold Worldwide/NY
Smith, Duncan C. III Blank Rome, LLP

British Virgin Islands Tourist Board Smith, Iverson

Schmeltzer, Aptaker & Shepard, P.C. Smith, J. Anthony "Tony" Barron-Birrell, Inc.

Smith, Jasper K. Arnold & Porter, LLP Smith, Jeffrey H.

Levick Strategic Communications Smith, Larry J. British Virgin Islands Tourist Board Smith, Malcia Bermuda Department of Tourism Smith, Marshalle (Hale)

JWI, L.L.C. Smith, Maureen R. White & Case, LLP Smith, Michael

Policy Impact Strategic Communications, Inc. Smith, Philip

Smith II, Robert Leverett Venable, LLP

Hunton & Williams, LLP Snider, Thomas Robert Saudi Refining, Inc. Snobar, Mazen I.

Public Strategies Washington, Inc. Snyder, Paul M.

White & Case, LLP Soares, Antonia

Levick Strategic Communications Sobel, Scott

Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc. Socratous, Chris

Qorvis Communications, LLC Soghier, Shereen

Solarz Associates Solarz, Stephen APCO Worldwide, Inc. Solarz, Stephen J. Korea Trade Promotion Center Son, Ho Gil Mediaedge: CIA, LLC Soriano, Carrie

Sandler, Travis & Rosenberg, P.A. Sorini, Ronald Partido Reformista Social Cristiano Souffrain, Maximo

Skipper Jr., William H. Spence, Philip W.

Hecht, Spencer & Associates, Inc. Spencer, Stuart K. Akin, Gump, Strauss, Hauer & Feld, L.L.P. Spiegel, Daniel L. (t)

FCB/Leber Katz Partners, Inc. Spitz, Jonathan Venezuela Information Office, LLC Sprague, Jeb Harrison

MWW Group Spraul, Melissa Venable, LLP Springer, David Edward Clark & Weinstock Stach, Deirdre (t) Arnold Worldwide/NY Staffen, John Sidley Austin Brown & Wood Stanislawski, Howard J. Deutsche Telekom, Inc. Statz, Klaus-Peter Cassidy & Associates, Inc. Steel, Aimee N. McDermott Will & Emery, LLP Steen, Gretchen P. (t) Korea Economic Institute Steinberg, David I. Hill & Knowlton, Inc.

Hong Kong Trade Development Council, Inc. Stephen, Wong Che Keung

JETRO, San Francisco Stephens, Matthew D. Covington & Burling Stetson, David M.

Policy Development Group, Inc. Steumpfle, David (t) Barbour Griffith & Rogers, LLC Stevens, R. Gregory (t)

Arnold Worldwide/NY Stewart, Anne Marie Alexander Strategy Group Stewart, Edward B.

Korea - United States Exchange Council Stewart, Edward B.

St. Lucia Tourist Board Stewart, Ingrid

Law Offices of Stewart and Stewart Stewart, Terence P.

White & Case, LLP Stillwaggon, James M.

Preston Gates Ellis & Rouvelas Meeds, LLP Stimers, R. Paul

Venable, LLP Stirrup, Heidi H.

Qorvis Communications, LLC Stoltz, Jennifer Baskerville

White & Case, LLP Stopford, Henry Philip Terence Stovall III, James T. Stovall III, James T. Bahamas Tourist Office Strachan, Paul Antoni Clark & Weinstock Stuart, Sandra K. FCB/Leber Katz Partners, Inc. Styles, Mike Troutman Sanders LLP Suchman, Bonnie A.

Stephan, Katherine Julia

Sullivan, Jere Daniel J. Edelman, Inc.

Sultanik, Kalman World Zionist Organization - American Section, Inc.

Surrell, Jeffrey M. Daniel J. Edelman, Inc.

Sutera, Jessica (t) Mullen

Suzuki, Akira JETRO, Chicago Suzuki, Hitoshi JETRO, New York Swanson, Melissa Anne (t) Burson-Marsteller

Sweeney, Eugene F. International Registries, Inc.

Swett, Richard N. International Trade & Development Agency, Inc.
Swinehart, Leonard (t) Johnson, Madigan, Peck, Boland, Dover & Stewart, Inc.

Szlavik, Joseph Scribe Strategies & Advisors

Tada, Akihiro JETRO, New York

Taitt, Emeline (t) Barbados Investment & Development Corp. Barbados Tourism

Takahashi, Yukinaga JETRO, New York
Takashi, Muneo (t) JETRO, Los Angeles
Takayama, Ichizo White & Case, LLP

Takizawa, Hidenao Japan National Tourist Organization, San Francisco Talignani, Robert Renato Italian Government Tourist Board, New York

Talley, Jamie Arnold Worldwide/NY

Tam, Richard S.Hong Kong Trade Development Council, Inc.Tan Kok Meng, DennisSingapore Economic Development Board

Tate, Sheila Weber Shandwick, Inc.

Tatsumi, Yuichi Japan Network Group, Inc.

Tavares, Duncan E. (t) Bermuda Department of Tourism

Tavlarides, Mark J. Van Scoyoc Associates, Inc.

Taye, Fanta Ethiopian Peoples' Revolutionary Party
Taylor Damon Hunton & Williams, LLP

Taylor, Damon Hunton & Williams, I
Taylor, James Kemp Partners
Teck, Lim Sin White & Case, LLP

Tei, Zenbon Japan National Tourist Organization, New York

Tepfer, Kathleen Scottish Enterprise
Tepper, Steven G. Arnold & Porter, LLP

Terhune, Henry A. Akin, Gump, Strauss, Hauer & Feld, L.L.P.

Hill & Knowlton, Inc. Terrana, Angelo Peter (t) National Film Board of Canada Terrell, Mary Jane Hmong Foreign Council Thao, Teng Harbour Group, LLC Thomas, Jennifer S. Arnold Worldwide/NY Thomas, Susan Public Strategies, Inc. Thomas, Travis BSMG Worldwide Thompson, Amy Lynn Bahamas Tourist Office Thompson, Pauline Davis Patton Boggs, L.L.P. Thompson, Scott Christian

Tierney, Erin Danish Tourist Board/VisitDenmark

Tobin, Bethanie R. Mullen

Toda, Shigehiko JETRO, New York
Tokita, Setsuko JETRO, Houston

Tokizawa, Devin Kobe Trade Information Office

Tolle, Rolf Lloyd's of London Market Representatives

Tolson, F.R.D. Spring O'Brien & Company, Inc.

Tomljanovic, Marni Glover Park Group

Tompkins, Joseph B., Jr. Sidley Austin Brown & Wood

Tompson, Bruce Martin Lloyd's of London Market Representatives

Tonai, Daisuke Japan National Tourist Organization, Los Angeles

Torossian, Ronn 5W Public Relations, LLC

Torra, Veronica Cayman Islands Department of Tourism

Tragakis, Charles

Trahan, Scott

Hill & Knowlton, Inc.
Burson-Marsteller

Travis, Thomas G. Sandler, Travis & Rosenberg, P.A.
Trinder, Rachel B. Zuckert, Scoutt & Rasenberger, L.L.P.

Truong, Autumn Tru (t)

Daniel J. Edelman, Inc. - San Francisco

Tseng, Gabriel (t) Singapore Tourism Board
Tsering, Dawa Office of Tibet

Tsuchiya, Keizo JETRO, Los Angeles
Tsuchiya, Tomohiro JETRO, New York

Tuan, En Lei Taiwan Trade Center New York Inc.
Tucker, Jamie Akin, Gump, Strauss, Hauer & Feld, L.L.P.

Tucker, Michael D. Qorvis Communications, LLC

Tucker, Patrick A.

DLA Piper Rudnick Gray Cary US LLP

Tuko, Taha

Oromo Liberation Front, North America Office

Turpy, Stephanie A. BSMG Worldwide

Ujiie, Yutaka Osaka Prefectual Government, California Office

Ussery, Elbert Michael Paul A. Russo and Associates, Inc.
Vale, Maggi FCB/Leber Katz Partners, Inc.
Valentin, Alvaro Mediaedge: CIA, LLC

Valenza, Leslie A. Levick Strategic Communications

Valenzuela, Benjamin Mediaedge: CIA, LLC Valis, Wayne H. Valis Associates

Van Scoyoc, H. Stewart Van Scoyoc Associates, Inc.

Van Tiggelen, Conrad Netherlands Board of Tourism and Conventions (NBTC)

Vanarsdall, Ashley Prism Public Affairs

Vang, Dang United Lao Council for Peace, Freedom and Reconstruction (ULCPFR)

Vang, Ge H.M. Hmong Foreign Council

Vang, Hue United Lao Council for Peace, Freedom and Reconstruction (ULCPFR)

Vang, Nao ShouaHmong Foreign CouncilVang, NhiaHmong Foreign CouncilVang, Nou XiaHmong Foreign CouncilVang, YangHmong Foreign Council

Vangyi, Shur V. United Lao Council for Peace, Freedom and Reconstruction (ULCPFR)

VanKampen, Catherine FCB/Leber Katz Partners, Inc.
Vasquez, Petra Partido Reformista Social Cristiano

Veith, Craig G.Burson-MarstellerVenkatesan, DhattareyanIndia Tourism, New York

 Vermazen, Kathleen A.
 Daniel J. Edelman, Inc. - San Francisco

 Verret, Catherine
 French Film Office/Unifrance USA

Verrier, Hugh

Villalvazo, Guadalupe Mendoza

Viola, Beth A.

White & Case, LLP

Dinamica Multiple, S.A.

Holland & Knight

Viola, MelissaRichartz Fliss Clark & Pope, Inc.Volin, Richard M.Finkelstein, Thompson & Loughran

Arnold Worldwide/NY Volk, Kristin White & Case, LLP Von Oppen, Matthias William-Lynn-James, Inc. Vuchetich, Donald M. Hmong Foreign Council Vue, Chai Zong Hmong Foreign Council Vue, Chong Sue Hmong Foreign Council Vue, Kia Quebec Government House Waessa, Laurent Hill & Knowlton, Inc. Wahn, Matthew

Waitt, Ian Institute for Business Development in Euro Asia Limited

Waldron, Jonathan K. Blank Rome, LLP

Walker, Russell J. Saudi Petroleum International, Inc.

Wall, Duane D.

Wall, Harry
Strategy XXI Group, Ltd.

Wallace, Bronwyn
Hill & Knowlton, Inc.

Wallace, Cari Anne
Welsh Development Agency
Wallop, Malcom
Western Strategy Group
Walls, Thomas F.
McGuireWoods Consulting, LLC

Walmsley, James Stuart Mainprize Lloyd's of London Market Representatives

Walrath, Bret Daniel J. Edelman, Inc.

Walsh, Deirdre Hill & Knowlton, Inc.
Walsh, John South African Tourism
Walton, Franklin J. Ruder & Finn, Inc.

Wang, Mei-Yu Taiwan Trade Center New York Inc.

Hill & Knowlton, Inc.

Warner, Jodi Daniel J. Edelman, Inc.
Warren, Sandra J. (Schecter) White & Case, LLP
Warshaw, Saul Leon Ruder & Finn, Inc.
Washenko, Jeffrey A. White & Case, LLP
Washio, Tomoharu (t) JETRO, Chicago

Warecki, Brian

Wasserstein, Glen D.

Watanabe, Hiroyoshi

Watanabe, Mototaka

Watanabe, Tetsuji

Waterman, Charles E.

Waters, Audrey

Wilson & Wasserstein, Inc.

Wilson & Wasserstein, Inc.

JETRO, New York

JETRO, New York

JETRO, Chicago

JWI, L.L.C.

Glover Park Group

Waters, D. Bruce Al Paul Lefton Company Inc.
Watkins, D.J.L. International Group of P&I Clubs

Watson, Dornell
Bahamas Tourist Office
Watts, J.C. Jr.,
J.C. Watts Companies
Weber, James D.
Qorvis Communications, LLC
Weber John Vincent
Clark & Weinstock

Weber, John Vincent

Wegman, Richard A.

Weil, Jung (t)

Clark & Weinstock

Garvey, Schubert & Barer

Levick Strategic Communications

Weinacht, Felix White & Case, LLP

Weinberg, Paul Alden Films, Business Education Films, Films of the Nations

Weinstock, Davis II Clark & Weinstock

Weiss, David A. DLA Piper Rudnick Gray Cary US LLP

Weiss, Jeffrey Christopher BKSH & Associates

Welch, Jerome P. Bermuda Department of Tourism Wendel, Peter Qorvis Communications, LLC

Werber, Allen K. World Zionist Organization - American Section, Inc.

Wesol, Brian J. White & Case, LLP

West, Christina Richard L. Collins & Company, Inc.
Westcott, Rosemary Beaver Lloyd's of London Market Representatives

Weymouth, T. Clark

Whitaker, Rosa M.

White, David

Hogan & Hartson, L.L.P.

Whitaker Group, LLC

Daniel J. Edelman, Inc.

White, Lesley Diane Bermuda Department of Tourism

Parter International, Inc. White, Mark **BKSH & Associates** Whitfield, Dennis E. Russo Marsh & Rogers Wierzbicki, Joe Maseng Communications Will, Mari Maseng White & Case, LLP Willems, John S. Whitaker Group, LLC Williams, Charles M. Cameron McKenna, LLP Williams, George H., Jr. APCO Worldwide, Inc. Williams, Jaselle Williams, Michele Hill & Knowlton, Inc. Whitaker Group, LLC Williams, Shiela

Williamson, Jeffrey Mullen

Williamson, Jill M. Hunton & Williams, LLP
Wilner, Thomas B. Shearman & Sterling, LLP
Wilson, Charles N. Wilson Associates, LLC
Wilson, Mary E. Global Policy Group, Inc.
Wilson, Russell J. Wilson & Wasserstein, Inc.
Winder, Joseph A.B. Korea Economic Institute

Wingerter, Eric S. Venezuela Information Office, LLC

Withers, Averell (t) Hill & Knowlton, Inc.

Wolde, Goshu Ethiopian Medhin Democratic Association

Woldeyohannes, Bisrat

Wolff, Lester L.

Wolosz, Jakub

Wong, Lap-Jong

Woo, Ki Hoon

Ethiopian Medhin Democratic Association

International Trade & Development Agency, Inc.

Polish National Tourist Office, New York

China Daily Distribution Corporation

Korea Trade Promotion Center

Woo, Pei-Wei Singapore Economic Development Board

Woodman, Nathan Arnold Worldwide/NY

Woolcock, John Milton Alexander
Worth, Steven M.
Plexus Consulting Group, LLC
Wright, Christopher Paul
Wright, Donna Henry (t)
Jamaica Tourist Board, Florida
Levick Strategic Communications

JWI, L.L.C. Wyman, Samuel H. White & Case, LLP Wynne, William F., Jr. Hmong Foreign Council Xiong, Chou Hmong Foreign Council Xiong, Gnia Yang Hmong Foreign Council Xiong, Long Hmong Foreign Council Xiong, Phia Hmong Foreign Council Xiong, Seng SalXooly Hmong Foreign Council Xiong, Sy Khue Hmong Foreign Council Xiong, Vansan Hmong Foreign Council Xiong, Xeng Hmong Foreign Council Xiong, Yer Kamber Group Yacuk, Melissa JETRO, Houston Yajima, Yoshinori

Yalowitz, Kent

Yamada, Ryohei

Yamada, T. Albert

Arnold & Porter, LLP

JETRO, New York

Masaoka & Associates, Inc.

Yamakuchi, Junichiro JETRO, Chicago

Yamamoto, Takeshi Kobe Trade Information Office

Yamaoka, Hirokazu JETRO, Atlanta

Yan, Hon Meng Singapore Economic Development Board

Hmong Foreign Council Yang, Chang Vang Hmong Foreign Council Yang, Chao Lee Hmong Foreign Council Yang, Cher Yao Hmong Foreign Council Yang, Chong Sao Hmong Foreign Council Yang, Jerry Hmong Foreign Council Yang, Keng Fue Hmong Foreign Council Yang, Leepao Hmong Foreign Council Yang, Leng Hmong Foreign Council Yang, Neng Hmong Foreign Council Yang, Nhia Long Hmong Foreign Council Yang, Pao T. Hmong Foreign Council Yang, Thomas Hmong Foreign Council Yang, Wang Doua Hmong Foreign Council Yang, Zong Teng White & Case, LLP Yap, Justin

Yarrow, Steven E. Al Paul Lefton Company Inc.

Yates, Kenneth A. JWI, L.L.C.

Yee, Wang Gyu (t) Korea International Trade Association, Inc.

Yeo, Mark Kay Chuan Singapore Tourism Board Yeutter, Clayton Hogan & Hartson, L.L.P.

Yinghuang, Zhu China Daily Distribution Corporation

Yong, Sonchung
Yoon, Seung Hwan
Korea National Tourism Organization, Los Angeles
Korea National Tourism Organization, New Jersey

Young, Andrew J. GoodWorks International, LLC
Yriarte, Jose A. Camara Oficial Espanola de Comercio

Yuen, Barbara Y. Arnold & Porter, LLP
Yumoto, Hidemitsu JETRO, New York

Zagaris, Bruce Berliner Corcoran & Rowe, LLP

Zavala, AmadoMWW GroupZeitlin, Stanley S.West Glen CommunicationsZeliff, William H. Jr.,Livingston Group L.L.C.Zentay, John Holliday (t)DLA Piper Rudnick Gray Cary US LLP

Zettermarck, Claes G.White & Case, LLPZhang, JimmyXin Min International, Inc.Zhong, QingchuanPublic Strategies, Inc.

Zhou, GengxinChina Daily Distribution CorporationZhu, Shan ZhongChina National Tourist OfficeZipp, Joel F.Cameron McKenna, LLPZuna, Michael (t)Arnold Worldwide/NY